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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE ELIZABETH H. BARNES, 

Today is July ~gth, 2017. It is 1:00 p.m., and this is the 

time and place for a hearing on a petition for emergency 

relief in the matter of West Goshen Township versus Sunaco 

Pipeline, LP, at Docket Numbers C-2017-2589346 and P~2017-

2613461. 

On July lOth r West Goshen Township filed a 

petition for issuance of an ex parte emergency order and 

interim emergency order against Suno~o Pipeline at Docket 

Number C-2017-2S89346. The Petitioner seeks emergency 

relief under two sections of the Commission's regulations, 

ex parte emergency relief under Section 3.2 and interim 

eme:rgency reIi.ef under Section 3.6 of Title 52 of the 

Pennsylvania code. 

Also, on July lOth L Sunaeo filed an opposition 

to West Goshen TO~~Bhip's request for ex parte relief. 

Docket Number P-2017-2613461 waS then assigned to the 

petition as only the Commission has the authority to issue 

an ex parte emergency order. The Commission declined to 

issue this ex parte order; however t the Commission directed 

the petition proceed solely at Docket Number C-2017-2589346 

as a petition for interim emergency relief pursuant to 

Section 3..6 through 3.12 of the Commission's regulations. 

In accordance with the directive of the 

COMMONWEALTH R:EPORTlNG COMPANY' (717) 761·7150 
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Commission's secretarial Letter dated July 11th, which was 

ratified at Public Meeting on July 12th, 2017, this hearing 

is being held regarding the following issues: First, 

whether the Petitioner's right to relief is clear; second, 

the need for relief is immediate; third, the injury would be 

irreparable if relief is not granted; and fourth, the relief 

.requested is not injurious to the public interest. 

After todayts hearing and the filing of the 

transcript, which should occur late tomorrow, I will 

endeavor to issue a written order either granting or denying 

the interim emergency relief on or before July 25th. This 

is pursuant to Section 3.7 of the Code. The order will be 

immediately effective upon issuance and it will be certified 

to the Commission for .int~rlocutory review pursuant to 

Section 3.10. 

I am Administrative Law Judge Elizabeth 

Barnes, and would counsel please introduce themselves on the 

record? 

lllR. SOKORAI: Your Honor I my name is Richard 

Sokorai for the Petitioner from High Swartz. 

JUDGE BARNBS: Good afternoon. 

MR. BROOMAN: David Brooman, counsel to West 

Goshen, also with High Swartz. 

JUDGE BARNES: Good afternoon. 

MR. LBWIS: Christopher Lewis representing 

COMMONWEAl.TH R5PORiiNG COMPANY (711) 781.7150 
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Sunoco Pipeline, Respondent, from the law firm of Blank 

Rome. 

JUDGE BARNES: Good afternoon. 

MR. MONTALBANO: r.lichael Montalbano 

representing Respondent, Sunoco Pipeline, also from the firm 

Blank Rome. 

JUDGE BARNES: Good afternoon, gentlemen. 

Please be seated. All right. I believe you have a motion 

in limine, Mr. Lewis. 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Ronor, The Respondent 

would respectfully request that Your Honor issue an order 

precluding all testimony and extrinsic evidence regarding 

the intent of the settlement agreement. The ground of the 

motion is simply the parol evidence :t::u1e, which is very well 

established in Pennsylvania. 

Your Honor, we've prepared a very brief bench 

memorandum. May I approach the bench? 

JUDGE BARNES: You may. Please give counsel a 

copy. 

MR. SOKORAI: He gave me a copy just now l Your 

Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. 

MR. LEWIS; Which summarizes the law on the 

issue. The only quick points I would make about it is, 

number one, this is hornbook law in pennsylvania. Your 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71'1'j 7$1.1150 
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Honor probably learned it back in law school. Number two, 

the law holds that parol evidence regarding negotiations, 

promises and interpretations of a contract that occur prior 

to or contemporaneous with the execution of the contract 

should be excluded where the parties intended that the 

agreement be their final and complete ag~eement. 

Your Honor, I want to call your attention to 

the case identified in Footnote l~ the 1726 Cherry Street 

Partnership case, which points out that under Pennsylvania 

law, fraud in the inducement is not ftn exception to the 

parol evidence rule. It is only fraud in the execution. 

And my understanding of the contention of the complainant in 

this case is that there was no fraud in the execution. They 

merely contend that Respondent did not intend to. carry out 

the promise that is in the written agreement. 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Sokorai. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. Your 

Honor, there are two exceptions to the parol evidence rule 

that were articulated by Mr. Lewis that are relevant to us 

here today. First of all, when there's an ambiguity or 

confusion created in the writing of the contract I parol 

evidence is permitted for the court to determine what was 

meant by that language. 

In this case, there are a series of promises 

set forth under a section called background facts relied 

COMMONWEA1.7H REPORTING COMPANY {1l1j1\l1·7150 
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upon by the Petitioner here, West Goshen Township. and their 

safety expert when West Goshen entered into this agreement. 

The contention by Bunoeo is that these are 

mere background facts that are not covenants. That is 

clearly evidence of confusion here because it is clear, and 

there will be evidence of such, that those were intended to 

be promises that were to be hidden from the public because 

Sunoco was concerned about creating precedent for other 

townships to be able to influence Bunoeo operations. 

SOl number one" therer.s an ambiguity that is 

highlighted by the position of the Respondent in this easel 

and we have written evidence and emails that explains the 

history of those negotiations. So, number one l it clears up 

the confusion. 

Number two t to the extent that these are now 

being considered mere background facts as opposed to 

covenants, this is fraud in the execution, because the 

agreement was that these were our promises to you. We're 

going to call them facts. Now we have an executed contract 

that sets them forth. Theyrre written as promises in the 

contract. They're just not under the promises section, and 

now they're saying that they're not covenants that we have 

to reply upon. 

It wasn't fraud in the inducement. We're 

seeking to enforce a valid contract. We're saying that to 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761-7150 
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the extent that there is any confusion there. it was because 

they intentionally did that to cause this problem. So we 

donlt think the parol evidence rule applies. Of course, the 

parol evidence rule is a valid rule. It's just in this 

instance, the exceptions apply, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Thank you. I have 

not yet had the time to read this. I would like to read 

this. So can we just go off the record for a minute? Wei re 

off the record. 

(Discussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm ready to go back on the 

record. At this time, it appears to me from the arguments 

that I've already heard from counsel even at the prehearing 

conference, that ther~ may be some ambiguity in the language 

of the settlement agreement, Both sides were pointing to 

the same paragraphs and saying, well~ Your Honor~ applying 

the plain language doctrine, it clearly means this or it 

clearly means that. 

So I' m not going to at this pOint exclude 

evidence, However, you may object throughout today's 

hearing. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor, may I have a 

continuing objection r because otherwise, I will be objecting 

every minute? 

JUDGE BARNES: That is fine. That's noted and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 161·7t50 
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suppose overruled at this point. Thank you. 

Are you prepared to put on your case? 

MR. SOKORAI, Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES; Mr. Sokorai you may call yourt 

first witness. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. Our 

first witness is Casey LaLonde, the Township Manager of West 

Goshen Township~ 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. LaLonde. please stand and 

raise your right. hand. 

Whereupon, 

CASEY LaLONDE 

having been duly sworn I testified as follows: 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. Please be seated. 

Would you please state your name and spell it for the 

record? 

THE WITNESS: Good afternoon, Your Honor. My 

name is Casey LaLonde F C-a-s-e-y, L-a-L-o-n-d-e. 

JUDGE BARNES, All right. You may proceed, 

Mr. Sokorai. 

MR. BROOMAN: Your Honor, in accordance with 

your prehearing memo, we pre-marked our exhibits. I just 

handed a set to Mr. Lewis. I'd like to approach Mr. LaLonde 

and hand him a set, Your Honor a set l and the court reporter 

a set, and I'm mindful you want two, and I will get you the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7t7)1E).1-11SIl 
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second one when we take a recess. 

JUDGE BARNES, Go ahead. 

MR. BROOMAN: Thank you Your Honor.f 

MR. SOKORAI: Your Honor, any preference as to 

whether counsel sits or stands during questioning? 

JUDGE BARNES: The court reporter would prefer 

if you stay seated and speak probably into the microphone. 

Thank you. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR, SOKORAI, 

Q. Mr. LaLonde, tell us what you do for the township. 

A. I am the aPPOinted Township Manager for West Goshen 

Township. I~m appointed by the five-member Board of 

Supervisors and serve in an appointed position. I'm 

essentially the chief executive for the township. 

Q, And tell us what your general responsibilities are 

as the Township Manager. 

II, My general day-to-day responsibilities include 

management of all aspects of township business from 

personnel to projects to any -- I help with any litigation 

that may occur from time to time. 

Q. In your role as Township Manager, have you had any 

interactions with Sunoco Pipeline, LP , which weill call 

Sunoco for today, or any of its representatives? 

A. Yes. 

COMMONWEALTH Re:PORTING COMPANY (117) 161.7150 
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Q. When did you first become involved with Sunoco as 

Township Manager? 

A. In 2014. 

Q. What happened in 2014? 

A. In 2014, we initially were approached by Sunaco 

about their Mariner 1 project, which in the presentation to 

township staff would include improvements to the existing 

pump station at Boot Road and 202. 

Q. And what was your understanding as to what they 

were trying to do there? 

A. They were repurposing their existing Mariner 1 line 

to ship Marcellus gas liquids south to Marcus Hook, I guess. 

Q. Now, what I would like you to do is just focus on 

we have two exhibits in front of you, Township Exhibit 1 

and Township Exhibit 2. 

A. Yes. 

Q. These were actually attachments to a settlement 

agreement that we'll discuss later. But focusing on 

Township Exhibit 1 t could you just tell us -- put the 

writing on the bottom right-hand corner where it says 

whatever it says. I can't see without my glasses -- where 

it says, "Boot Station General Arrangement. II 

A. Yes. 

Q. And just orient us to what we're looking at here. 

A. Certainly. This is an aerial view of the existing 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761~1150 
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pump station for Sunoco. On the far right, you'll see the 

2 off~rarnp of Route 202. This is facing north. You/II see 

3 East Boot Road to the south. You/II see two large Aqua PA 

4 tanks just to the north of the outlined area where the 

5 existing Sunoco pump station is , and actual Route 202 is 

6 just to the east off the map of that off-ramp. 

1 Q. I just want to make sure I'm clear. The roadway on 

8 the right-hand side that's going up and down, that's Route 

<) 202 itself? 

A. No. That is the off-ramp Qf 202. 202 is a four­10 

II lane highway just east off the map. 


12 Q. Okay. I understand. And Boot Road is running 


13 sideways at the bottom of that area you just described where 


14 the existing faciliti~s are? 


15 A. Correct. 


Hi Q. Now, the box -- there's like a yellow box in the 


17 middle. That's the existing facilities? 


l8 A. That is correct. 


19 Q. And then if we look at Township Exhibit 2, tell us 


20 what we f re looking at here. 


21 A. It's a wider shot of the same vicinity. Again. you 


22 can see the four-lane Route 202 to the right with the off­

23 ramps and on-ramps coming from Boot Road. 


JUDGE BARNES: l'm sorry. I donrt have two. 

MR. SOKORAI; They don't have Township Exhibit 

COMMONWEALtH REf'ORYlNQ COMPANY (717) 161~11${l 
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2. 

, MR. BROOMAN: Sorry. We didn't circulate a 

3 Township 2 with our stack. 

4 (Pause.) 

5 JUDGE BARNES, Thank you. 

6 THE WITNESS: Okay. Just to start over, you 

7 can see that the main feature of this larger scale aerial, 

8 Route 202 is the main highway. 

9 BY MR. SQKORAI, 

10 Q. Going up and down? 

" A. Going up and down, correct, with the off-ramp 

12 coming south. The direction on it is north facing. This is 

13 our Boot Road Interchange as we call it. It's a very 

.14 heavily trafficked interexahange. You can see East Boot 

1$ Road is the hori.zontal line near the bottom of the map. You 

16 can see that same Sunoao pump station area called out I 

17 think it's in red outline this timer and, again, you can see 

18 those two large Aqua water tanks just to the north of the 

19 Sunoco site. 

Q. There's a big line or two lines on this. It looks 

21 like a sail going up above the existing facilities there. 

22 A. Yes. 

:n Q. What is that area? 

A. There's a separate four-acre parcel, I believe, 

that's to the north of the pump station site owned by the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTiNG COMPANY (717) 761-1150 

25 



50 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

1 

, 

9 

10 

IJ 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 

11 

'8 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Janiec familYI to my knowledge, at the time. In fact, they 

have owned it for decades. 

JUDGE BARNES: Can you spell Janiec? 

THE WITNESS: Yes l J-a-n-i-e-c. 

BY MR. SOKORAI: 

Q. And that Janiec property, is that property that the 

township became involved in when these petitions were filed? 

A. Yes. My recollection from our initial meeting is 

that Sunoeo intended to purchase or through an easement take 

that property and use it as an expansion area for the 

Mariner 1 project and build a brand new pump station and 

facilities on that property~ correct. 

Q. Are tbere residents thereby, and, if SOt can you 

show us. on this Township 2 document? 

A. Yes. To the west, to your left on the photo~ we 

have the Mary Jane Lane neighborhood which dates from early 

to mid 19505. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. I need a name 

spelling for Mary 

THE WITNESS: tim sorry. Mary Jane, M-a-r-y, 

J-a-n-e 1 Lane. That is just immediately to the west of the 

existing pump station site. Their backyards back right up 

to the property for Sunoeo. 

Further to the left and to the west on the map 

is our Village of Shannon, S-h-a-n-n-o-n. which is a large 

GOMMONWEAllH REPORTING COMPANY {711} 161-7150 
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densely populated townhouse development just to the west of 


the existing site, 


BY MR. SOKORAI: 


Q . And while not depicted on this Township 2 document r 

can you explain using this document, are there utilities in 

this area for the residents? 

A. Yes. There are several utilities I including 

township. The sewer authority owns sanitary sewer lines. 

All of these homes in this vicinity and also to the south of 

Boot Road off the map is our Hamlet .Hill, H-a-m-l-e-t, Hill 

neighborhood, which is single-family homes, but still pretty 

densely populated. They're all served by public utilities, 

including electric, Aqua PA for water T and West Goshen 

Authority for sanit;.ary sewer. So there's crisscrossing 

public utilities throughout this entire area. 

Q. NOW, when the township found out that Sunoco was 

looking at this area at the Janiec we l ve called this area 

west of 202 in that sail there the Janiec 1 tract. As it 

turns out, the Janiec$ own property on the other side as 

well that will be relevant. So we'll call that Janiec 1. 

When you found out that Janiec 1 was at issue, did the 

township take a position? 

A. At the time, we were obviously concerned about it 

given the possible construction and impact on our 

neighborhood; so, yes, we were concerned to say the least. 
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Q. And what was your primary concern? 

A. Potential construction activities impacts to the 

neighborhood and also, once we determined at the staff level 

that there was going to be a major expansion of this 

possibly a second pump station on the Janiec 1 tract with 

the neighbors in that Mary Jane Lane neighborhood so close 

bYL we were concerned about dust, noise, construction 

activities f anything that a large scale development would 

bring to a neighborhood. 

Q. Am I correct that a zoning petition was brought by 

Sunoco before your -- or zoning application was brought 

before your township? 

A. Correct. A Zoning Hearing Board application waS 

filed by Sunaco with ~ur local. Township Zoning Hearing 

Board. I attended as an observer the initial hearing, and I 

don't know if there was a second hearing actually scheduled/ 

but our main meeting room where our hearings take place was 

standing room only once the general public found out about 

this case. 

Q. Did the township oppose the zoning application? 

A. On the staff and the Board of Supervisors level t we 

did oppose it. At the time~ the Board of Supervisors again 

were very concerned about the impacts I and shortly 

thereafter the -- well, I won't go there, but yes. 

Q. Did the zoning application carry through to 
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completion? 

A. No. From roy recollection, we had the initial and 


3 


2 

possibly a second hearing, but I don't know if it even got 

4 to a second hearing. 

5 Q. What happened? 

6 A. Sunoao, I believe they actually withdrew their 

7 Zoning Hearing Board petition and submitted the case to the 

8 Public Utility Commission instead. 

9 Q. Did the township do anything at that time? 

A. Yes. We kept all of our op.tions open legally as to10 

11 what to do in front of the Commission I and my recollection 

12 is I think we received relief. and then that relief was 

13 overturned by the Com~isgion entirely. 

14 Q. Did you hire ,any consultants with respect to 

IS evaluating all your options? 

16 A. Yes. Once the township staff understood the large 

17 scale nature of this project and the Marcellus liquids that 

IS were going to be transported t after an exhaustive search, 

19 the township hired a nationally renowned safety expert named 

20 Richard Kuprewicz with Accufacts, Incorporated. I believe 

21 he operates out of Washington State. 

22 Q. Now, you indicated that when you went to the PUC, 

23 you initially had some relief and then that was reversed. 

24 A. Yes. 

25 Q. Did the township consider the matter over at that 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING OOMPANY (111) 761-71S0 
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point? 

A. No, we did not. 

Q. What was your understanding? 

A. Even though we had been reversed by the Public 

Utility Commission, we still were investigating avenues in 

which we could still maintain the health, safety and welfare 

of our residents. So we were working with OUr special 

counsel to look at all avenues. 

Q. And ultimately during the course of looking at 

those avenues, did the opportunity arise to enter into a 

settlement agreement with Sunoee? 

A. YeS. After approximately one year of negotiations 

with Sunoeo, we did end up with a settlement agreement. 

Q. In advance of that settlement agreement -- w?s that 

settlement agreement approved by the Board of Supervisors? 

A. Yes, That was approved in May of 2015. 

Q. Prior to the Board of Supervisors agreeing to enter 

into that agreement, did Bunoeo prepare a slide show for 

presentation to the Board of Supervisors? 

A. Yes, they did. 

Q. I want to show you Township Exhibit 3 and ask you 

if that is a copy of the slides prepared. 

A. Yes. This appears to be the powerPoint 

presentation 	that was provided to the Board of supervisors. 

Q+ And do you recall what the major ideas were being 
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conveyed with this presentation? 

A. Yes. The Board of supervisors and our township 

3 staff, we were very concerned about obviously safety. 

4 That's our main prerogative and main charge under the Second 

5 Class Township Code is the health, safety, welfare of our 

6 residents. We are concerned about safety issues, also abQut 

7 the various new equipment that was going to be installed at 

8 the pump station, including the vapor combustion unit. We 

9 discussed new fencing that was installed. 

10 Our main concern was safety firs~ and, secondary, 

11 aesthetics and trying to maintain everything on this one 

12 site without having these facilities then spread out all 

13 over the township. 

2 

Q. When you reached that agreement with Sunoeo and the 

15 township, -was that reduced to writing? 

16 A. Yes~ 

17 Q. And that's what we refer to as the settlement 


18 agreement? 


19 A. Correct. 


2Il Q. Is that marked as Township Exhibit 4? 


A. This appears to be the settlement agreement, yes.2' 

22 Q. Now. were you involved in the negotiations that led 

23 to that settlement agreement? 

A. Yes.24 


25 Q. Who all was involved in those negotiations? 
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A. Involved in the negotiations was myselfi Kristin 

2 Camp; our township solicitor, Dave BroDman with High Swartz; 

3 and , of course, the Board of Supervisors. 

4 Q. Anybody from Sunoco? 

A. Yes; Mr. Lewis. Matt Gordon, Don Zoladkiewicz with 

6 Bunoeo. Kathleen Shea was involved as general counsel, r 

7 believe, with Sunoeo at the time. That 'VIas generally the 

8 group that met. And Mr. Kuprewicz as well on the safety 

9 side for us. 

Q. Now,. during these negotiatipns, were engineering 

11 plans and drawings shared other than what we just showed at 

12 the Township Bxhibit Number 3, that little slide show? 

13 A. Not with the ,township staff, no. 

14 Q. Was a reason ,given to you why they couldn't see any 

engineering plans with respect to the pipeline construction? 

Hi A. Yes. Sunoco stated that because of proprietary and 

17 I guess security reasons, township staff was not allowed to 

18 see any drawings. 

19 Q. Did you ask for a copy of drawings? 

A. Yes. 

21 Q. Now, I believe your expert was able to get a copy; 

22 right? 

A. Yes. To my recollection, he signed a 

~ 	 confidentiality agreement directly with Sunoco, which they 

then allowed him to see the documents and the plane. 
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Q. But then he was not permitted to then share those 

documents with you or the township? 

A. No, sir. no. 

Q. Now, was Mr. Kuprewicz involved in the negotiations 

of the settlement agreement? 

A. No. 

Q. What was his role? 

A . His role was strictly to review the plan 

specifications of Mariner 1 in order to with full assurance 

to the township and the ':township Board of Supervisors be 

able to state that the construction processes and 

construction quality met federal standards and met his 

standards as a safety expert. 

Q. Now, I would like to draw your attention back to 

Township Exhibit Number 2. 

A. Yes. 

Q. We see 202 kind of running up and down, north and 

south, slightly to the right of center of the diagram or the 

picture; correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. On the right-hand side further east, to the east of 

202 j there's another wooded area there. Describe what that 

area is. 

A. Certainly. To the east of 202, we've come to call 

it Janiec 21 because the Janiec family owns both sides of 
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Route 202 in this vicinity. Vi~tual1y the entire area -- do 

you guys have a pointer? 

(Pointer handed to witness.) 

A. Thank you. Virtually the entire area -- just to 

orient yourself again J this is Route 202 north and south, 

Boot Road east and west. The actual township boundary line 

is right in this vicinity. This is East Goshen Township to 

our east. Culbertson Drive in this vicinity is East Goshen 

Township. The Janiec family owns approximately from here 

all the way to what you see on the ~p behind the homes in 

that vicinity. 

Q. Now, during the entirety of all the negotiations 

that you had with Sunoco, the township had with Sunoco, was 

there ever any mention at all of any possibility of any 

facilities being placed on that property to the east? 

A. No. 

Q. That was also owned by the Janiec family? 

A. Correct. 

Q. The area immediately east of 202? 

A. Correct. 

Q. We'll call that the Janiec 2 area; okay? 

A. Yes, sir. 

Q. Janiec was on the left, the old area, Janiec 1; 

Janiec 2 on the right. So nobody ever mentioned any 

facilities on Janiec 2? 
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A. No. 

Q. And what was your primary goals during these 

negotiations? 

A. The primary goals were to insure the safety of our 

residents. We have a densely populated area adjacent and 

south of the existing pump station. The primary goal was to 

insure that any above-ground facilities were maintained in 

this general area on the existing pump station and to insure 

that we did not have above-ground facilities spreading out 

again over the entirety of the township. 

Q. NOW, what did Sunoeo represent as to those -- I'm 

going to split up their facilities into two separate things. 

There was all the facilities above ground related to the 

pipeline! and then there was a special one that welre going 

to talk about separate called the valve station for the 

Mariner 2. 

A. Right. 

Q . With respect to all of the facilities, where did 

Sunoco say they were going to go, all the above-ground 

facilities except for the valve station?t 

A. All of the above~ground facilities include the 

vapor combustion unitt which was a new piece of equipment. 

Everything was gOing to be contained in the general 

footprint of their existing pump station. 

Q. Now, did they ever tell you that they needed an 
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additional area above the existing area for this valve 

station? 

A. The only discussion that was ever had about an 

additional area was very adjacent to the existing pump 

station. 

Q. And what's that called? 

A. That's the SPLP additional use area, this dark 

outlined area here, again adjacent to the pump station site. 

Q. k~d what was the remaining sail up there, the rest 

of the Janiec 1 tract going to be used for? 

A. They had expressed that this additional area most 

likely will be used as a lay-down area for construction, 

meaning pipe may be delivered for the Mariner 2 project in 

this area here. 

Q. All the way up until execution of the settlement 

agreement I any mention of Janiec 2? 

A. No. 

Q. Now t I would like to turn your attention to the 

settlement agreement, which I believe we marked as Exhibit 

4. WaS it your understanding that the promises about the 

location of the facilities by Sunoco was contained in this 

agreement? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Can you please point out those promises? 

A. Certainly. In Section I on page l. it states that 
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the vapor combustion unit would be located at the existing 

pump station. Let me see. Section II on page 2 states very 

specifically about any proposed equipment would be stationed 

at the existing pump station site. 

Q. Okay. So let's just walk through Section II really 

quick. 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did you understand that for the purposes of this 

agreement I that the Mariner East project was all Mariner 

East pipes related to Mariner 1, Ma~iner 2 or any other 

Mariner project? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And that(s set forth in Section II.A.l? 

A. Section II.A',l, correct. 

Q. And then in Section II.A.2? 

A . Yes. 

Q. The pump station, Veil and all accessory and 

appurtenant facilities will be maintained within the present 

active site? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Is that the site you were already talking about on 

the diagram here? 

A. Yes. That is the existing pump station site here. 

Q. Except that a remote operated valve station will be 

constructed and maintained on SPLP'g adjacent 4.42 acre 
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property. also known as the former Janiec tract or the SPLP 

additional acreage. Xs that what we're talking about? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. And then they further narrowed that down in this 

saying it's not going to be the entire acreage but in that 

use area you already described? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. Did you consider these promises? 

A. Absolutely, yes, 

Q. And these were the promises that were made to you 

leading up to the execution of this contract? 

A. Yes. 

Q. They also said subject to any engineering 

constraints,_ SPLP intends to construct the valve in the 

general area depicted on the map, which is in the specific 

area that they located in the use area. What was the idea 

if they couldn't keep it within that specific spot in the 

use area? Where would it go? 

A. If there were any engineering constraints I they 

would have to notify US , bring it to our attention, and they 

would use -- if they had to extend, you know, 50 feet, 100 

feet into the remaining acreage, they would notify UBI we 

would discuss it; and we'd go from there. 

Q. And did this contract at the same paragraph 

specifically say no other permission for any other 
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facilities anywhere else in the tm'l1!lship? 

2 A. That is correct. 

3 Q. Did that include Janiec 27 

4 A. That is correct. 

Q. Were these promises by Sunoeo regarding the 

6 location of these facilities, were they incidental or 

7 central to your agreement? 

, A. They were central to our agreement. 

9 Q. Why is that? 

A. Again, the health/ safety and welfare of our 

II township residents is paramount to our Board of Supervisors. 

12 Without those covenants and promises being made/ the Board 

13 of Supervisors most likely would not have entered into a 

14 settlement agreement if those promises were not made. 

Q. What types of impacts would disregarding this 

16 settlement agreement have on the townShip? 

17 A. Approximately -­ well, there are several. 

18 Approximately, 25 to 36~OOO vehicles use Boot Road each day 

19 both ways. About 70,000 cars use 202 each day. The impacts 

would be numerous, including ongoing construction if we did 

21 not have the settlement agreement in place. We would have 

22 no -­ there could be construction allover the township 

23 along the entire Mariner 1 or Mariner 2 line, impacts, 

~ ongoing construction, dust, noise to the residents, to 

visitors, to passersby that the township thought better that 
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this settlement agreement answered and we entered into that 

agreement. 

Q. Were there advantages to the township to using the 

agreed-upon site rather than this other site that came out 

of nowhere? 

A. Yes. Obviously, containing any new development or 

facilities for Sunoco, considering that this pump station 

had been there since the early or mid 19308, was very 

preferential and mandated essentially by the supervisors 

that that was their intent, was to keep all the construction 

activities to this general location here. 

Q. How about traffic; is there an advantage to traffic 

on one side or the otller? 

A. Yes. This direction of Boot Road, obviously we 

have the very dense population here. Bastbound on Boot 

Road, just about another half mile east, we have about 8,000 

employees of various very large corporations, including QVC, 

that use this road on a daily basis. 

Keeping construction activities pinpointed here would 

negate a lot of traffic concerns. 

Q. How about access to fire department or other 

emergency services; is there an advantage on one side or the 

other? 

A. Yes, Just off the map to the right here is the 

substation of Goshen, G-o-s-h-e-n, Fire Company. They run 
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ambulances and several rescue fire trucks out of this 

location just off the map right here. 

Q. To the right? 

A. To the right, correct, just off the photo. Their 

main aCcess is right here onto Boot Road. The substation 

for Goshen Fire Company serves a significant portion of the 

north part of our 12-square mile township. 

Q. So based on these goals, you reached this 

agreement. when was that agreement signed by the township? 

A. May 13th, I believe, of 2015. 

Q. 2015? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And it was submitted to the PUC for approval? 

A. Yes, shortly thereafter. 

Q. And how long were those negotiations with Sunaco to 

reach that agreement? 

A. About a year. 

Q. Now~ up until today, has Sunceo ever advised the 

township that engineering constraints make it unable to put 

the valve station where it was agreed? 

A. No. 

Q. All the way up until today? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Now, in January of -- well, let me ask you this. 

Did you ever have occasion to have a meeting with Sunoco in 
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January of r16, approximately seven months after the 

execution of this agreement? 

Yes, we did. In this location on the Janiec 2 

parcel, ever since about 2009, we have had a project under 

review called the Traditions development, It's an 

independent living facility that was going to take ,up almost 

this entire tract of land. We had been under engineering 

review again for many years. It was, again, an independent 

living facility, about a $35 million development that was 

going to go in here. 

In December of 2015, after all of those years under 

review I the applicant was finally ready for final plan 

approval. 'f'le have one meeting a month for the Board of 

Supervisors' public meeting. That Traditions development 

project approval was -- apart from the annual township 

budget approval, which is also the same night, was the very 

big piece of business to be done that night. 

The applicant was present. His lawyer was present at 

the meeting, and the approval essentially by the Board was 

interrupted by a member -- actually, the president of Goshen 

Fire Company, and he related to the Board of Supervisors 

some facts; that the Board then decided, with the 

Traditions' attorney's approval, tabled that development 

approval due to his assertions at the meeting that Sunoeo 

had apparently had interest in this property. 
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So. the Board being -­

Q. The Janiec 2 property? 

A. The Janiec 2 property, correct. The Board hearing 

this information received again a project approval extension 

from the applicant for this Traditions project. and we asked 

for a meeting. Now, this is the second week of December. 

So we have Christmas coming, New Years coming. It was 

January of '16 that we then were able to get a meeting with 

Sunoco to discuss, hey, what~s going on with the Janiec 2 

property. 

Q. Did Sunoeo ever mention their interest in acquiring 

or using the Janiec 2 property prior to that meeting that 

you called for? 

A. No, 

Q. So tell me what happened at that meeting. 

A. At the meeting in January, we were provided with a 

map of the general layout of the pipeline. At this meeting I 

we were told that this Janiec 2 parcel was determined to be 

a place that Sunaco now wanted to have a lay-down yard and a 

location where they were going to. have horizontal drills 

placed to do their horizontal drilling to reach East Goshen 

to the east and West Whiteland to the west. 

Q. Township Exhibit 5, is that a copy of the drawing 

that was provided to you at that meeting? 

A. Yes, it is. 
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Q. Is there a valve station depicted anywhere on that 

drawing? 

A. There is not. 

Q. What's that? 

A. There is not, no. 

Q . In fact, did Sunoeo ever tell you that there would 

be a valve station put anywhere on the Janiec 2 tract at 

this meeting? 

A, No. The only items that they discussed was the 

lay-down yard, "ess.entially construct.ion yard for the Mariner 

2 project. They discussed an open trench that they would 

need to lay the pipe in the ground and pull itr as they call 

it west to West Whiteland Township and east to East Goshen 

Township. 

l 

Q. vlho waS present and when was that meeting? 

A. It was maybe the third week of January, January 

22nd maybe. On the township I I believe it was myself f 

Kristin Camp, the township solicitor. I believe our in­

house staff, township engineer Rick Craig was there, but I 

can't recall, and possibly Derek Davis. 

JUDGE BJL~ES: Can you spell Camp? 


THE WITNESS: I'm sorry? 


JUDGE BARNES: Can you spell her name? 


THE WITNESS: Oh, yes. I'm sorry. Kristin 


Camp, C-a-m-PI township solicitor; Rick Craig, C-r-a-i-g, 
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township engineer; and I believe the assistant township 


manager, Derek Davis, D-a-v-i-s; they were present on our 


side. 


BY MR. SOKORAr, 


Q. 	 And this was January when? 

A. 2016. 

Q. January 2016. And the date of the plans that they 

gave you that day on Township 5? 

A. The date on the plans of Exhibit 5 -- oh, man. The 

date is September 28th, 20.15 •. 

Q. Now L from the date of that January meeting all the 

way up until January of 2017, for that entire year, did 

Sunoeo ever advise that it was unable to put a valve station 

on the agreed-upon SPLP use area? 

A. No. 

Q. Did it ever advise you that it intended to put a 

valve 	station all the way across 202 on the Janiec 2 tract? 

A • No. 

Q. What happened in January of '17, if anything , to 

tip off the township that SunoeD actually did plan on using 

the Janiec 2 tract? 

A. Yes. Xn maybe the second week of January. we 

received essentially a box of plans and specifications from 

the I believe it's Sunoao's engineering firm, Tetra Tech. 

which was an erosion and sedimentation control plan for the 
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Janiec 2 property, which detailed this valve location, which 

we had never seen before. 

Q. Okay. Did anyone in the township see this 

application? 

A. Yes. It was sent to our township engineer, staff 

engineer, Rick Craig I and immediately upon his review, he 

informed me and I informed our solicitor that we have a 

valve station now on the Janiec 2 property. 

Q. How about the public; did they see this? 

A. The public found out about: .it re,latively quickly. 

We're not sure exactly how, but information spread pretty 

quickly. 

Q. Now, what was the date on the plans? This was 

submitted in mid January '17, but what was the date on the 

plans? Township Exhibit 6. 

A. Township Exhibit 6 1 these are civil construction 

plans for Sunaco block valve at Boot Road. Issued for 

review date is June 12th, 2015 I and the issued for bid date 

is November 30th, 2015. 

Q. Now, did that June date on Township Exhibit 6, did 

you take note of that when you saw that date? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Why? 

A. The issued for review date was a month after we had 

just approved the settlement agreement. 
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Q. In 2015? 

A. In 2015, correct. 

Q. And do you know when the PUC approved that 

settlement agreement? 

A. I don't know the date, but it was shortly after May 

of 2015. 

Q. But this was the first time you heard that they're 

moving it over there? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did the township ask for an explanation .fro~ Sunoco 

as to why a valve station was now appearing on the Janiec 2 

tract? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did they give you an explanation? 

A. Not really, no, not at all. 

Q. This plan that was dated June 15 marked as Township 

Exhibit 6, was that plan prepared by the same folks who 

prepared Township Exhibit 5, which was given to you all the 

way back in '16? 

A. Yes. It's the same firm. 

Q. Tetra Tech? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Did they give you any reason why the pump station, 

even though they knew back in (15 that they're would be a 

pump station on Janiec 2. did they give you any reason why 
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http:761-71.50
http:761-71.50


72 

2 

3 

4 

s 

6 

7 

, 

9 

." 

" 

12 

" 

14 

15 

" 

i7 

IS 

19 

20 

21 

12 

23 

24 

25 

it didn't appear on the document they gave you in '16? 

A. No. 

Q. No reason given. Have you ever learned of other 

plans showing the valve station on Janiec 2 that even pre­

date Township Exhibit 6? 

A. Yes. I believe I've seen one other plan that pre­

dated even those construction plans from 2015. 

Q. Now, I think actually if you flip forward to 

Township Exhibit 13. 

A . Thirteen? 

Q. Yes. Is that subsequent erosion and sediment 

control plans that were submitted? 

A. Okay. Yes. This is another Tetra Tech set of 

plans. The front covE?r says February 2017 ~ On the first 

plan sheet, the first plan sheet shows August 31st, 2015. 

Q. NOw, each page, are they the same -- let's see. 

There's multiple documents here, and when we get to 

A. Oh t yes, yes. 

Q. When we get to the second page, take a look at that 

first date; the third page of the exhibit, second page of 

the drawing. 

A. Yes. Issued for review, March 26th, 2015. 

Q. Okay. So what did you conclude when you saw plans 

dated March of '15 before the settlement agreement was even 

committed to writing that you're just now seeing in '17? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7t7) 761-7150 
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A. Given the extensive amount of work that must have 

gone into these plans, that these did pre-date the 

settlement agreement, that -- may I offer an opinion, Your 

Ronor? 

MR. LEWIS! I'm going to object. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. I just want to know if you drew any conclusions. 

A. I did. I concluded that the plans were in place 

before the settlement agreement. 

Q. Did the township actually issue an E&S or an 

erosion and sediment control permit? 

A. The township engineer, Rick Craig, C-r-a-i-g t did 

issue an erosion and sedimentation control permit that was 

appliE>d for in January 2017. We're under constraints by 

both state law and township code that a permit must be 

granted for a project. There's no way around not issuing a 

permit. 

Q. Even if portions of that contract violate a 

settlement agreement? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So it doesn't mean you~re happy about it, but you 

have to do it? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Now, after those E&S plans were submitteds did you 

have any other meetings with Sunoco? 

COMMONWEALTH REf'ORTlNG COMPANY (7171761-7150 
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A. My recollection is the latest thing that happened 

was the week of July 4thl I think it was that Monday, July 

3rd or the previous Friday, I received communication from 

Sunoeo stating that within several weeks, they were going to 

start construction on the Janiec 2 tract. 

Q. And tell me what happened. 

A. I received I believe an email again from a 

representative of Sunoeo stating as much, and within a day 

or two, we received the report that there was a land 

clearing company up on the Janiec 2 _tract already starting 

grubbing and clearing of the site. 

Q. NOW, do you have requirements in the township with 

respect to any pre-clearing l pre-disturbance activities? 

A. Yes. T~e township code, Chapter 69, requires -­

and it's clearly stated on the application for the township 

erosion and sedimentation control permit that a pre-

construction meeting must be held with the township engineer 

at least 48 hours prior to construction commencing, 

including grubbing and clearing of a site. 

Q. Now, I want to show you Township Exhibit 7. Can 

you please turn to that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. It's a two-page document. One is the title page of 

Chapter 69, soil erosion and sediment control. 

A. Yes. 

COMMONWE;ALHI REPORTING COMPANY (711) 761.7150 
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Q. And then the second page is just an excerpt. Does 

this deal with that notice provision that you're talking 

about? 

A. Yes, it does. 

Q. And Township Exhibit 8, what is that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. What is that? 

A. That is our grading, drainage, erosion control 

checklist and permit application. 

Q. Right on the permit~ it say:s 48-hour notice? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Was 48 hours: notice given? 

A. No, it was not. 

Q. Did the clearing ac~ivities coincide with any PUC 

action, PUC events, to your recollection, the date of any 

prehearing conferences? 

A. To my recollection, there was a pre-conference 

hearing I think July 6th or somewhere around that area. 

Q. And -- well, let me ask you this. Do you recall 

observing the beginning of these disturbance activities on 

the same day as that conference? 

A. Yes, yes, 

Q. Thatlg when you found out about it? 

A. Yes. 

Q. When you got the notice from Sunoco that it was 

COi\4MONWEAt.TH REPORTING COMPANY {7Hl r61~71SD 

http:COi\4MONWEAt.TH
http:COi\4MONWEAt.TH


5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

76 

2 

3 

4 

6 

7 

8 

9' 

II 

12 

13 

14 

16 

17 

13 

19 

21 

22 

23 

2' 

going to happen, that there was going to be some activity, 

what was the time frame given? 

A. Within about two weeks. 

Q. And when did it actually happen? 

A. The day after -- one or two days after the notice. 

Q. And the same day as this hearing? 

A. The pre-conference hearing. yes, that's right. 

Q. Do you have any idea as to whether Sunoco intends 

to put the valve station with any degree of immediacy, 

whether they intend to start construction now? 

A. I would say yes. I donEt know why they would have 

graded and cleared the site if they weren't ready for 

construction. 

Q. Any other indications that it'E:1, immediate? 

A. Yes. The site has been cleared. Construction 

entrance has been done. So, yes, I would assume it's 

imminent. 

Q. Did you get PennDOT notices that work was 

beginning? 

A. Yesl we did. 

Q. Did the township request Sunoco to cease operations 

until the issues with this case are done? 

A. We did. 

Q. Did they agree to stop? 

A. No. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (11717S1~7150 
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Q. You indicated they already did start clearing and 

disturbing the site; right? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did the township experience any problems in that 

regard? 

A. Yes, several. No erosion and sedimentation 

controls were installed 

MR. LEWIS: Objection, lack of foundation. I 

don't know where the witness is -- whether hels testifying 

from personal knowledge or from some.thing that was told to 

him. 

THE WITNESS: Personal knowledge. I was at 

the site many times in the past two weeks. 

JUDGE BA&~ES: It's overruled . 

BY MR. SOKORAI: 

Q . Is this a big deal to the township? 

A. It's a ~- I'm trying to come up with a bigger word 

than significant. It's a major issue for the township both 

on just a general safety issue to perception. This is a 

very highly r extremely highly visible location in the 

township. 

Again, 25 to 36,000 cars this way, 70,000 cars north and 

south every day. That location is prime real estate for 

perception alone. People notice everything that's going on 

at that location, yes. 

COMMONWEALTH RepORTING COMPANY {TiTj 161·1150 
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Q. So you had an issue that there were no E&S 

controls? 

A. Correct, We had no E&S controls installed. I was 

there five times that day. 

Q. Were there any issues with acceSs to the fire 

department? 

A. Yes. We witnessed the land clearing company parked 

in the fire company driveway and parking stalls adjacent to 

the fire house, and also with that amount of earth moving 

.and grubbing going on, there were pieces of equipment to 

construct the construction driveway \'lhich shares the primary 

driveway for the fire company. 

My township staff and I -- I am personally very 

concerned about access for the fire company. The fire 

vehicles use this driveway, which is also the construction 

driveway for this project/ as their primary egress for the 

fire house, 

Q. Was there any coordination with the township at all 

about that blockage? 

A. No, no. 

Q. What lid like you to do is pullout Township 

Exhibit 11 if you don't mind. It's folded in half. It's a 

site plan drawing. 

A. Yes. 

Q. Is that the site plan for the Traditions site? 

COMMONWEAlTH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 761.7150 
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A. Yes. This is what was approved by the Board of 

Supervisors as this proposed independent living facility at 

the Janiec 2 tract. 

Q. Does this depict in any way the driveway for the 

fire department, the access to the fire department that 

we're talking about? 

A. Yes. Obviously, in bold, you can see the 

independent living facility. Just to the right in the 

lighter shade is the Goshen Fire Company building. In kind 

of the cent~r of the page f you can see Boot Road on the 

south side or the lower side of the plan and you can see 

what appears to be curbing and a curb cut for the entrance 

for Goshen Fire. 

With an existing easement, that curb cut on the plan is 

the existing fire company primary driveway. 

Q. Can you explain then what the blockage issue is? 

A. Yes. The construction entrance for the Janiec 2 

site for SunoeO uses that primary fire house entrance and 

exit as their construction entrance. 

Q. That'S right down here at the bottom center of the 

diagram; correct? 

A. That is correct. 

Q, And then if the trucks are coming off of Route 202, 

is that where they typically come from? 

A. Yes. 

COMMONWEAlTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761.7150 
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Q. How do they make that turn? 

A. How the fire company operates in this location when 

they-­

Q. I mean the construction vehicles. 

A. Oh, Ilm sorry. I actually don't know. I don~t 

know how they're going to really access the site. 

Q. How have you seen them do it to date? 

A . They go east on Boot Road from the 202 interchange 

area and make the left turn across two lanes of traffic 

gOing westbound on Boot. Road. ! per]3onally observed signs 

that state IINo pipeline access,n small signs about this big, 

very bold letters, IINo pipeline access,ll on the interior 

side of the driveway for the fire house, and also on the 

right -hand side of the: plan, you can see Greenhill Road 

marked out. 

There is a side entrance off of Greenhill Road to the 

fire company. That entrance on Greenhill Road also has 

those fiNo pipel ine access« signs. So the construct ion 

equipment will have to enter at that site on Boot Road only. 

Q. And have you seen them do that? 

A. I saw one pickup truck at the time during that week 

of July 5th go in that way; only one vehicle I though. 

Q. For the main site off of Boot Road? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So you haven't Been the trucks using that right 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 161-71$0 
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now? 

A. No. 

Q. So would it be less cumbersome or less disruptive 

to your township to use the agreed-upon site and why? 

A. Yes. I mean, obviously, the acceSB and blockage of 

Goshen Fire is of paramount concern to the township for 

safety. Again, this Goshen substation services a major 

portion of the north side of the township. Their ambulances 

and fire trucks exit, if you orient yourself on the map, 

they exit the building and use .that .primary entrance or exit 

onto Boot Road as their only way to get on and out for a 

fire call. 

Q. Now, there's been a representation in this case by 

Sunoeo's counsel that, heYt look, we don't need immediate 

relief because tlle'll just simply move the valve station if 

we have to move the valve station later. Do you agree with 

that representation that it's no big deal? 

A. No. It's a major deal, because we'll have to go 

through construction again. The noise, the vibration, the 

obstruction, everything will have to occur again instead of 

just putting it where they were supposed to in the first 

place. 

Q. Are these important issues to the township? 

A. Major issues to the townShip, absolutely. 

Q. Now, are you trying to stop Sunoco from putting a 

COMMONWI;ALTH REPOR,TlNG COMPANY (711) 161.7150 
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pipeline through the township? 

A. No. 

Q. What are you trying to do? Why are you here today? 

A. The township just wants them to abide by the 

settlement agreement strictly. 

Q. Put it where they promised? 

A. Yes, yes, 

Q. Let me just ask you about this Traditions project. 

We have a site plan. Did that actually get approval by the 

township? 

A. It did, yes, correct. 

Q. So the township approved a developer to come in and 

put something here. What was approved to go here? 

A. It was again an independent living facility, about 

a $35 million construction project on the site. It would 

have provided 114 units, market rate rent. 

Q. Would that be a service to your constituents? 

A. Absolutely. The market demographic according to 

the developers was 75 to 85-year-olds. We don't have a 

facility like this in the general area as an independent 

living facility. So it was going to be an amenity for Qur 

township residents. 

Q. Tax revenue associated with it? 

A. Tax revenue, going from a vacantJ unused lot since 

25 the '70s to a $35 million building, we would have had 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7l1) 161.7t5G 
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significant real estate tax payments annuallYI plus the 

earned income tax from any employees who worked at the 

facilitYi plus any residents who had earned income, we would 

have seen those benefits as well within the township. 

Q. Were road improvements associated with that 

development? 

A. Yes. The developer agreed to about $200,000 of 

direct improvements. With this intersection of Boot Road 

and 202, it's incredibly congested. They were going to do 

$200 ~ 000 of improvements. Again on _your Exhibit 11, 

Greenhill Road and Boot Road is again congested. They were 

going to do significant improvements to that intersection, 

plus provide another $200,000 of cash to the township for 

other road improvements east on Boot Road that feed directly 

into the site, 

Q. Is any of that project or the benefits associated 

with that proj ect happening nOw? 

A. No. The developer walked away from the project 

completely. 

Q. You say he walked away. Was this property 

condemned? 

A. The property was condemned to my knowledge by 

Sunoeo, the entire property, yes. 

Q. So the developer no longer owns this property; 

correct? 
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A. No. 

Q. And if Sunoco were to move off of this property, 


3 


2 

that project could happen? 


4 
 A. It CQuld, yes. 

Q. I just want to make sure that I have -- we have 


6 


5 

discussed a number of exhibits. We have Township I, 2, 3, 

7 4, 5~ We did 6. We did 7, 8, number 9 -- oh, we didn't do 

& number 9 or 10. Let me just talk real quickly about number 

9 9. 

10 	 MR. LEWIS: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes." 
12 MR. LEWIS: With your permission, Mr. Sokarai 


13 is going through the exhibit list. My list is 1 and 2 -- so 


14 we have 1 through 8. We then have 11 and 13. 


15 JUDGE EUL~~S: The only three exhibits -- I 


16 agree. The only three exhibits that he has not discussed 


17 are Township 9, 10 and 12. 


IS MR. BROor4AN: I'm sorry. Do you say you don't 


19 have them or they weren t t discussed? 


20 MR. LEWIS: They Weren't discussed. 


" MR. BROOMAN: Okay. Thank you. 


22 (Pause.) 


23 BY MR. SOKORAI: 


24 Q. All right. So Township Number 9 is just some 


2S photographs, Can you just tell me what these photographs 


COMMONweALTH REPORTJNG COMPANY (717) UH·7150 
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are? 

lL Yes. I believe I took all of the photographs the 

day that the Janiec 2 tract was being cleared. We can go 

through them individually . 

Q. Just quickly. 

. A. Okay. Just quickly, it was a land clearing company 

I believe from Wisconsin that was on the site. You can see 

several pieces of equipment used to they first grub, which 

means they cut down the small brush~ which is what I would 

consider like a brush hog kind of piece of equipment on a 

skid steer type small piece of equipment, and you can see 

the condition of the ground after they grubbed with no E&S 

controls in place on the entire site. 

I thin~ the final_photo is from my windshield of my car 

showing the construction rock and construction entrance that 

they created. I think this was towards the end of the day_ 

They did move pallets of silt sockJ which is a silt erosion 

control product in pallets wrapped in plastic on the site to 

actually put in the E&S control. 

Q. And Township Number 10, can you just explain what 

that is? 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. Can we get a date 

or a rough date on the day that you may have taken these 

photos? 

BY r~R. SOKORAI, 

COMMONWEAI..TH REPORTING COMPANY 11l?} 161·111.10 

http:161�111.10
http:161�111.10


86 

Q. I believe that you said the photographs were July 


26th? 


A. July 6th f correct.3 

JUDGE B~~ES, Okay. Thank you. 


5 


4 

BY MR. SOKOAAI, 


6 
 Q. That was the date of the prehearing conference 


7 here? 


, A. Correct. 

9 Q. And then Township 10~ just tell us what that is. 

w A. Yes. On July 7th, following the grubbing and 

II clearing, I actually personally -- our township engineer was 

12 on vacation that day. I personally worked with our 

13 solicitor and issued a notice of violation that Sunaeo was 

14 in violation of Chapt~r 69, again that erosion and 

15 sedimentation control ordinance for the township for the 

16 site. 

17 MR. SOKORAI: So we've talked about Exhibits 1 

18 through 11 and Exhibit 13, and what I will do is move I Your 

19 Honor, to admit all of those into evidence. 

20 JUDGE BARNES: Any ohjection? 

21 MR. SOKORAI, We didn't do Exhibit 12 yet. 

22 That's somebody else's CV. 

23 MR. LEWIS: Okay. so, I understand that Your 

~ Honor is moving the admission of Exhibits 1 through 21 and 

25 13, but not 12? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (1t1) 76t.1150 
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MR. SOKORAI: Correct. 


JUDGE BARNES: Correct. 


MR. LEWIS: No objection. 


JUDGE BARNES: They are admitted. 


(Whereupon! the documents were marked as 

Township Exhibits Nos. 1 through 11 and ~3 for 

identification, and were received in evidence.} 

JUDGE BARNES: Cross-examination. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Are we.ready? 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Honor. 

CROSS - EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. Mr. LaLonde, you testifi~d ~-

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry, Mr. Lewis. There's 

a microphone, Would you, please? Thank you. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. You testified that you're the Township Manager for 

West Goshen Township; is that correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And am I correct that you've never performed 

engineering work for a pipeline? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And you've never performed construction management 

25 for a pipeline? 
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A. Correct. 

Q. You've never performed a feasibility assessment for 

a pipeline? 

A. Correct. 

Q. You've never planned a horizontal directional 

drill have you?I 

A. No. 

Q. And you have no experience with pipeline design and 

construction? 

A. Correct:. 

Q. And l in fact your degrees are in political sciencer 

and public administration, not engineering? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Now, you testified about traffic on.both Route 202 

and on Boot Road, and I want to make sure I understand or I 

understood correctly the volume of traffic on those roads. 

First, could you show uS again Route 202? 

A. {Witness indicating.} 

Q. And did I understand you to say that the volume was 

70,000 cars per what? 

A. Per day, 

Q. So that's a very heavily trafficked highway; is 

that: correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And the traffic on Boot Road -- first of all, show 

COMMONWSAlTH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 761-7150 
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US Boot Road. 

A. {Witness indicating.} 

Q. And the traffic on that road is how much? 

A. It varies; 25,000 cars per day both ways. 

Q. Okay. So for what I'll describe as a secondary 

road, that is a heavily trafficked road~ too; correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Would it also be correct that the residents whose 

homes are near Boot Road depend upon access on Boot Road for 

their emergency services? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Now, you testified, Mr. LaLonde, that prior to 

today, the township received no notice of the engineering 

constraints that led the company to move the valve. 

A. Correct. 

Q. Did you read the pleadings in this case? 

A. I believe I read some of them, not in entirety, 

though, yes. 

Q. Well, let me read you a paragraph from the New 

Matter that Sunoeo filed. It says, nSPLP's project team and 

engineering group eventually determined that it would not be 

feasible to site valve 344 on the SPLP use area because of a 

multitude of engineering constraints. The engineering 

constraints included, among other things; insufficient room 

to site the equipment needed to install the valve given the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTlNG COMPANY {11n 161_7150 
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demands of the horizontal directional drilling, the need to 

open cut Boot Road which would have severely disrupted 

traffic in the township and created noise and inconvenience 

and the creation of possible adverse impacts to Route 202 

which would be avoided by siting the valve elsewhere. II 

Do you recall reading that before today? 

A. I don't. I don't. 

Q. Mr. LaLonde, you don't have any knowledge of the 

determinations that were made by Sunoco1s project team and 

engineering group, do you? 

A. No. 

Q. So, if Mr. Gordon testifies today that the project 

team and engineering group determined that there were 

engineering constraints, you personally are not in a 

position to contradict that. are you? 

A. No • 

Q. Now, during the negotiations of the settlement 

agreement, the township was represented by counsel; isn't 

that correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And one set of counsel was the High Swartz law 

firm? 

A. Correct. 

Q. The High SWartz firm is a very well regarded and 

~ sophisticated law firm? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 76t.715D 
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A. Yes. 

MR. BROOMAN, Thank you. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. And the attorneys who are representing the township 

included Mr. Brooman; correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And Mr. Brooman, I believe, looking from his white 

hair r has practiced for a couple decades or more; is that 

correct? 

MR. BROO~~, .Easy there, buddy. 

THE WITNESS: I would assume so, yes. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. And the township was also represented by Ken Myers; 

correct? 

A. Was represented by Ken Myers. 

Q. And Ken Myers has retired r right, because he had 

actually practiced at that time multiple decades; isnrt that 

correct? 

A. l~at is correct to my knowledge. 

Q. And for the negotiation of the settlement 

agreement~ the township was also represented by Kristin 

Camp, the township solicitor; correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And how many years had she served as township 

solicitor? 

COMMONWEALTH R;EI"OR;TING COMPANY {717} 761-1150 
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A. I don't know her personally, but the firm has been 

with West Goshen for 30-plus years. 

Q. And that, too, is a very sophisticated law firm; 

correct? 

A. They provide very good service to the township. 

Q. All right. Just for the record T what's the name of 

the law firm with which Ms. Camp is associated? 

A. Buckley Brion is how it's referred to. 

Q. I'd like to direct your attention to the settlement 

agreement. Do you have Township Exhibit 4 in front of you? 

A. I do. 

Q. First, I just want to clarify one area of your 

testimony that I believe could be confusing. I believe you 

testified that it is your understanding that any above-

ground pu?lic utility facilities would be limited to the 

Boot Road pump stationi is that correct? 

A. That is correct. 

Q. And so, that limitation does not apply to below-

ground facilities; correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. So it was your understanding at the time of the 

settlement agreement that the company could engage in 

construction operations in West Goshen Township to install 

below-ground utility facilities; correct? 

A. Yes, that's correct. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING Ct'lMPA."4Y (717) 761·7150 
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Q. All right. Now, you testified also that you 

considered certain provisions of the settlement agreement to 

be promises. I'd like to first direct you to page 1 of the 

settlement agreement, and I thought during your testimony 

you had referred to paragraph I.A with regard to the VCU. 

Correct. 

Q. Isn't it true that the settlement agreement 

describes that paragraph as background? Do you see that? 

A. I see that, yes. 

Q. Okay. Turn to page 2, please. 

A. Yes. 

Q. You testified with regard to paragraph II.A.2, 

which begins on page 2 and goes to page 3. 

A. Yes. 

Q. Isn't it true if you look at page 2, that the 

settlement agreement itself describes that section of the 

agreement as pertinent information provided by Sunoeo? 

A. Yes, 

Q. Please turn to page 6 -- I'm so~ry; page S. 

A. Okay. 

Q. Now, do you see in Section IV -- you see Section IV 

of the agreement on page 5i correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And do you see that that section is entitled, liThe 

tParties Promises, Covenants and Agreements"? 

COMMONWEALTH REFlORTlt-<G COMPANY (7l?) 7el·ns\) 
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A. Yes. 

Q. I want to direct your attention first to Subsection 

l(a). Subsection l(a) contains a requirement for the 

execution and recording of a deed restrictionj correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Take your time. YouTre free to take your time to 

read it. 

A. That's it. 

Q . Okay. Do you see where that section in the second 

line from the bottom on page 6 speci£ies a 60-day deadline? 

A. I do. 

Q. And do you also see in the very last sentence that 

the deed restriction had to be in a form substantially 

similar to the one t~t was written and attached to the 

agreement? 

A. I see that, yes. 

Q. Now, please tuxn the page to page 6. In the same 

subsection, subsection (a), do you see again that there is a 

deadline; that the company agreed to provide a copy of the 

recorded deed restriction within five business days of the 

date of recording? Do you see that? 

A. I do see that. yes. 

Q. Now, look at Subsection (b). Do you see in 

Subsection (b) that there is again a deadline first of 

immediate notice of certain changes requiring remediation 

COMMQNWEALTli REPORTING COMPANY {117l751·7150 
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that could potentially impact the township and then a 

requirement for a written report within 30 days? Do you see 

that? 

A. I do. 

Q. So again there's a deadline and there's also a 

requirement that there be written documentation provided for 

that; correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. All right. Please look at Subsection (c). Do you 

see in Subsection (c) that again there is a deadline of 30 

days? 

A . l'es. 

Q. And in the last clause of that, do you see that 

again the company agreed to provide any written plans if 

they existed for the landscaping or screening? 

A . Yes. 

(Pause.) 

Q . I'd like you now to turn back to page 3 or the 

settlement agreement and Section II.A.2. I've created a 

demonstrative which has the relevant language that I want to 

focus your attention on in bold font. So in Section II.A.2, 

there's a sentence that says: If due to engineering 

constraints, Sunoao is unable to construct the valve station 

in the SPLP Use Area, Sunoco will notify the township; 

correct? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 761-7'50 
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A. That's what it says, yes. 

Q. All right. There's no language in that sentence 

that creates a deadline for the notificationj isn't that 

correct? 

A. Not tp~t 	I can see, no. 

Q. And there's no language in that sentence that 

requires that the notice be in writing, is there? 

A. It does 	not state that, correct. 

Q. And there's no language in that sentence which says 

that the township has a right to review the engineering 

determination of the company, is there? 

A. Section 	II does not state that, correct. 

Q. And it doesn~t state that the township has the 

consent, has a ~ight of consent. if the company determines 
. 

that an engineering constraint exists; isntt that correct? 

A. It does 	not state that, correct. 

Q. During your direct testimony, you testified that 

you had a meeting -- I think you testified you had a meeting 

with the company in July. Did you not also have a meeting 

with the company in March after the complaint had been 

filed? 

A. 	 I don't believe so. 

MR. SOKORAI: I'm sorry. What year are you 

talking 	about? 

MR. LEWIS: March of 2017 at the townahip 

COMMONWEA.tTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761·7150 
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building. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, we did have a meeting I 

correct. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. And would it be fair to say that the purpose of 

that meeting was to, determine whether the parties would be 

able to resolve the claims that had been filed as of that 

time? 

A. I suppose, yes. 

Q. well, what do you think was the purpose of the 

meeting? 

A. The purpose of the meeting was to understand 

exactly what was going on with the site. 

Q. At that meeting r did you ask why the company had 

decided to move the valva? 

A. I donrt recall asking that question. 

Q. You don't have a recollection. So if Mr. Gordon 

testifies that you did and that he provided you with an 

answer to that f are you going to say Mr. Gordon 1s not 

telling the truth? 

A. No z 1'm not; of course not. 

Q. There have been a lot of press reports about this 

easel and I want to just make sure we're clear on some of 

the other issues that are related to the compliance with the 

agreement by Sunoco. You mentioned some of the promises and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 161·1150 
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I want to just walk through those promises. 

There's a promise you said that Sunoco would site the 

VCU. the vapor combustion unit, at a designated location; 

correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And the company complied with that promise; isn't 

that correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And there was a promise that the company would 

automate a valve at Mile Post 22B; correct? 

A. Correct, after much delay. 

Q. Okay. But it was automated; is that not correct? 

A. Finally, yes/ yes. 

Q. Similarly, t~e company said it would automate a 

valve at Mile Post 236.6. 

A. Yes. 

Q. And that valve was automated, too; isn't that 

correct? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. And there was a commitment by the company not to 

build on the additional acreage, and, in fact, the company 

has not built on the additional acreage; isn't that correct? 

A. That is correct. 

JUDGE ~~S: By additional acreage I do you 

mean the Janiec 1 property? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTlNG COMPA."lY (111) 161.7150 
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MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Honor. We'll- ­

JUDGB BARNES: Thank you. That'$ fine. 

That's sufficient. Thank you. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Mr. LaLonde, you submitted an affidavit to support 

the petition for ex parte relief and an interim emergency 

order, correct? 

A. I did. 

Q. At paragraph 21 of your affidavit you said, liTheI 

Janiec 2' tract is entirely green and/or tree covered. Site 

clearing, particularly for facilities that are not permitted 

on that site, would be needlessly detrimental to the 

township. 11 

Do you recall stating that in your affidavit? 

A. I don't have the affidavit in front of me, but I do 

recall something to that effect yes.T 

Q. 	 I'm happy to provide you with it. 

JUDGE BARNES: Perhaps you can p~ovide him 

with a copy. 

MR. LEWIS: Yes. Your Honor, would you like 

one? 

JU~E BARNES: I have the verification. Thank 

you. 

(Document 	handed to witness.) 

THE WITNESS, Thank you. 

COMMONWEAI.TH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 761·71Ml 
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BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Later in the same paragraph, you said that -­

A. Could you please direct where you were again, sir? 

Q. Yes. Please turn co page 8, paragraph 21. 

A. Okay, 

Q. And then lIm going on to the same paragraph on page 

9. You stated that the clearing and grubbing that SPLP has 

done can be characterized as destroying the Commonwealth's 

precious and irreplaceable natural resources. 

A. Yes. 

Q. And if you look at paragraph 22, you stated, 1IThe 

township sought in the settlement agreement to prevent the 

exact permanent harm to its natural resources that is about 

to occur if the puc does not step in to maintain the status 

quo. II Do you see that? 

A. I do. 

Q. All right. Now, you previously testified that the 

Township B~ard of Supervisors approved a final land 

development plan for the Traditions development; correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And it's true. is it not. that that development 

contemplated a 114-unit independent living facility? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And itrs true that the facility was going to be 

43,671 square feet; correct? 

COMMONWEAI,.TH REPORTiNG COMPANY {Tn} 761·7150 
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A. That is correct. 

Q. And isn't it also true that in order to construct 

that facility, the developer would have needed to clear and 

grub the property? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Now, if you look at the plan, there are -- do you 

have Township 11 in front of you? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Do you see that there are little arrows showing 

traffic fJ.ow around the facility? 

A. I do. 

Q. Am I correct that the facility contemplated it 

looks to me like over, 50 parking spots? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And do you see the traffic flow that goes at the 

bottom of the facility, that the arrow goes in both 

directions? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So! isn't it correct that this facility would have 

been using the driveway that the fire station uses? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And in order to get in and out of the facility, 

whoever was using those 50 spots would have used the fire 

department 1 s driveway? 

A. Yes. Under certain conditions, yes. 

COMMONWEALTH ~E?ORTJNG COMPANY (7i7) 761*7150 
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Q. Now, you said you were on the site on July 7th. 

A. I was there all week, yes t correct. On the 7th 


3 


2 

especially, yes. 

Q. Okay. Were you there the following week?4 

A. I~ve been at the site almost every day eithers 

6 morning or afternoon; most recently this last Friday and 


7 
 this morning. 

Q. On the days that you have been there since July 

97th, is it your testimony that there have been vehicles 

B 

10 blocking the fire. dep.artment driveway? 

A. Not since that day, nOt no. There's been very 

12 

1I 

little activity at the site because the grubbing and 

13 clearing is done. 

MR. LEWIS: Thank you. I have no further 

15 questions. 

16 JUDGE BARNES: All right. I have a couple of 

17 questions. The driveway that counsel referred to on 

18 Township 11 on the plans. 

14 

I. THE WITNESS: Yes. 

20 JUDGE BARNES: You said under certain 

21 conditions. Could you explain that? And I also have a 

22 question as far as when it was going to be expanded from 

23 what it currently is. 

24 THE WITNESS: Yes. As part of this Traditions 

25 land development project, the township was also concerned 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-"/150 
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about access to this site using the fire department 

driveway. To that end, if you can notice, there are darker 

black kind of vertical lines at the entrance both at the 

very bottom of the map. 

If you see the Hanly.!! which is upside down, 

exiting onto Boot Road, do you see that marked on the map 

with a right turn arrow coming out onto Boot? 

MR. SOKORAI: 

JUDGE BARNES: 

same~-

(Pause.} 

MR. SOKORAI: 

THE WITNESS: 

JUDGE BARNES: 

THE WITNESS: 

pretty much vertical line, 

We have a larger copy here. 


Maybe we can all look at the 


The same copy as what you have. 

If I direct Your Honor 

I see the arrows. 

If you see the darker black 

just adjacent to the left of that 

Honly!! mark, that is a gate that would be activated by the 

fire company that would restrict traffic during an emergency 

response. 

So if a f ire call came in f gates would come 

dot'ffi restricting traffic in or out of the site to Traditions 

to allow the fire company fire trucks to exit or enter back 

to the fire company. 

There's also a gate on the rear of the 

property on the rear driveway. It's the upper right corner 

COMMONWEAl:!» REPORTING COMPAN-Y (717) 761.7150 
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of the building, the proposed Traditions building. You see 

another dark black mark. That's where another automatic 

gate which is triggered by the fire company would have been 

installed. 

That was another concern back in 2009. 110 and 

'11 of the township to restrict vehicle activity to allow 

the fire trucks to exit and enter the property. 

JUDGE BARNES: I actually see two lines with 

the word ltstop" written at the top. 

THE WITNESS, Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: So that:is two gates at the top 

and one at the bottom? 

THE WITNESS: Correct, correct. 

JUDGE ~S: Okay. It wasn1t clear to me 

when this plan was approved by the township. 

THE WITNESS:. \ve were ready for final plan 

approval by the Board of Supervisors per the planning code 

and our planning process in December of 2015. 

JUDGE BARNES, 

THE WITNESS, 

JUDGE BARNES: 

had condenmed the property, 

what time frame? 

THE WITNESS, 

mean this very honestly - ­

'15. 

Yes. 

And you mentioned that Sunoco 

but do you know approximately 

I don't. At that meeting -­

we were taken aback by the 

COMMONWEAl.tH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761·1150 
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president of the Goshen Fire Company interrupting our 

approval process during the meeting to state that something 

was going on with the Janiec 2 tract that we needed to 

investigate before we gave final plan approval. So we 

suspended the activity, the approval. 

JUDGE BARNES; When was that meeting? 

THE WITNESS: December -- it was the second 

Wednesday of December 2015. I don't know the date right 

offhand. 

JUDGE BARNES, 2015 . 

THE ~\'ITNESS: Correct, correct. 

JUDGE BARNES; That's all I have. 

~m. LEWIS: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES, Yes. 

MR. LEWIS: Nay I just ask a few additional 

questions to clarify? 

JUDGE BARNES, You may, yes. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: I do have one more question. 

Can I ask my one final question and then you may add to your 

cross? 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: Your photographs in Township 

NUmber 9. 

THE WITNESS, Yes. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 161.7150 
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JUDGE BARNES: Directing your attention to the 

last photograph of the gravel driveway is what you call it, 

could you roughly show me on Township 11 where that might 

be? 

THE WITNESS: That is -- I'd have to estimate 

-- 30 to 40 feet -- if you look at 11. 

JUDGE BARNES, Yes. 

THE NITNESS! There; 9: a dark property line 

just below the Honlyll wording on the exit. 

JUDGE BARNBS: Are we.on Boot Road? 

THB WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES, Okay . 

THE WITNESS: We're coming up from Boot Road. 

JUDGE BAlU'lES, Okay. 

THE WITNESS: It's maybe 30 to 40 feet in from 

that property line that is the dark line that goes across 

the entrance. t4aybe 30 to 40 feet in from there is the 

curb. You can see the existing -- itls very, very light 

hash mark which shows the existing curb of the fire company 

as it is today. 

That existing hash mark is very light, but it 

starts kind of at the llyn in the II only II and goes on a curve 

to the right. It'g directly back -- almost directly back 

from Boot Road. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. So it is to the west of 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (ttl) 761-71.50 
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the current driveway of the fire department? 

THE WITNESS! It's in the driveway, the 

existing driveway of the fire company. 

JUDGE BARNES: Oh~ it is in 

THE WITNESS: It's in the exist~ng cartway 

inside the curb line. and you can see the curb as it curves 

in the picture. It goes to the cones and then from there. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Thank you. Go ahead, 

Mr. Lewis. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Mr, LaLonde. I'd like to show you two exhibits 

which may help to clarify the timing of the final land 

development approval for the Traditions development. 

{paw;;e.} 

JUDGE BARNES: Does counsel have a copy? 

MR. BROOMAN: Yes, Your Honor. Thank you. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. Mr. LaLonde; I placed before you two exhibits. One 

document is marked Exhibit R-6 and is entitled, lINeat Goshen 

Township Board of Supervisors l4eeting January 13. 2016." 

And the second document is marked Exhibit R-7, HWest Goshen 

Township Board of Supervisors Meeting January 27, 2016." 

(Whereupon, 	 the documents were marked as 

Respondent Exhibits Nos. 6 and 7 for identification.) 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

COMMONWEALTH ~EPORTING COMPANY (717] 761-7150 
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Q. First, if you would turn your attention to Exhibit 

R-6 1 could you please read out loud the last paragraph on 

the first page? 

A. 11A discussion of the Final Land Development for a 

43,671 square foctr 114 unit independent living facility for 

Traditions Development of Boot Road between State Route 202 

and Greenhill Road ensued, The project was scheduled for 

approval at this meeting. Mr. Bob HaIl President of Goshenr 

Fire Company, stated that he understood Sunoco Logistics had 

approached Traditions about possibly. using their property in 

the construction phase of the Mariner 11 pipeline project. 

Mr. Hall requested that the Board of Supervisors delay their 

vote until the Township could investigate the impacts of the 

Mariner II project qn emergency access for the Goshen Fire 

Company substation located adjacent to the Traditions 

property. Mr. John Jaros, representing Traditions, stated 

that he was still requesting Final approval this evening, as 

the project has met all Township conditions for approval. II 

Q. And is this the conversation or discussion at a 

township meeting to which you were referring earlier? 

A. Yes, and I apologize. I thought it was December, 

but it was less than a month later in January of 2016, not 

December of '15. 

Q. And then at the January 27th meeting, could you 

read I guess it's the second or third paragraph from the 

COMMONWEAl.TH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 16'-7150 
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A. Yes. liOn a motion by Mr, Meakim, seconded by Mr. 

Purnell I the Board voted unanimously to approve the Final 

Land Development for a 43 1 671 square foot~ 114 unit 

independent living facility for Traditions Development 

Corporation on Boot Road. between State Route 202 and 

Greenhill Road continued from the January 13, 2016, Board of 

Supervisors meeting. Mr. Halvorsen thanked the Traditions 

representatives for their patience stemming from the tabling 

of the approval from the January 13,.2016, meeting. Mr. Bob 

Hall, President of Goshen Fire Company, thanked the Board of 

Supervisors for delaying the vote to tonight in order to 

conduct their due diligence regarding the interaction of the 

Sunoeo Mariner II proj.eet regarqing the fire company 

property and the Traditions property. II 

Q. Mr. LaLonde, I should have asked you. I can 

represent to you that these were minutes that were 

dO\mloade:d from the township's website. Can you identify 

them as the minutes of the Board of Supervisors of the 

township subject to check, of course, by your counsel? 

A. Yes. 

Q. One last question about the condemnation. Have you 

seen the declaration of taking that the company filed for 

the Traditions property? 

A. I have not. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 161-11SIJ 
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Q. But you're in the belief that the company condemned 

the entire property? 

A. I have no direct information about that topic at 

alII but that is my belief, yes. 

Q. But you have no information about it? 

A. 	 No, I do not. 

MR. LEWIS, Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is there any redirect? 

MR. SOKORAI: Just very minor I Your Honor. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q . There was a comment about a series of promises in 

Section II that Sunoeo did comply with. Do you remember Mr. 

Lewis asking you about those promises in S~ction II? 

A. Yes. 

Q . And one of those promises was that the company 

would automate a valve at Section 228 or at 14i1e Marker 228. 

A. Yes I 	 correct. 

Q . And there was a discussion that that waSt in fact, 

done; 	correct? 

lL Correct. 

Q. But did the township have to sue first to get that 

done? 

A. We did. I believe the installation was a year 

overdue from the agreed-upon timetable to get that valve 

COMMONweALTH REPORTING COMPANY {71H 761.11$0 
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automated. 

Q. I'm sorry. Or was that Mile Marker 236.67 

A. I refer to it as the Thornbury Delaware County 

valve. I donTt know the mile marker offhand. I'm sorry. 

Q. SO they did it, but after a suit was brought? 

A. Correct, correct. 

Q. After that was done, the complaint was amended, I 

believe, and that's no longer an issue before the court? 

A. That is correct. That is correct. 

Q. There were some questions about the Traditions 

traffic. There would be traffic with the Traditions 

proposal. We also talked about traffic being an issue with 

respect to access to the fire department for the current 

construction of the Mariner East thatts going on now. 

Can you compare the two and explain to the court why 

you're concerned about the Mariner construction right now as 

opposed to what would have been done with the Traditions 

traffic? 

A. Yes. An extensive traffic -­

Q. Please use Exhibit 11 as well. 

A. I'm sorry. During the multi, multi-year planning 

for the Traditions project. the applicant's traffic engineer 

presented traffic studies. The township had extensive 

interactions with the traffic engineer and the developer's 

engineer on the traffic impact both from residents and 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {T17) 161·1150 
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employees coming and going from the Traditions site. 

My recollection is given the age demographic that the 

Traditions developer was looking at, 75 to 85-year-olds, 

traffic impact was very, very minimal for this site; and 

again, as I stated earlier, the gates that were to be 

installed as part of the project were instrumental in the 

Board's approval of the project given that priority, extreme 

priority during an emergency event is given to Goshen Fire 

Company with the gates and the vehicle controls that were to 

. be .installed as part of the proj ect ," 

Q. Has Sunoeo coordinated at all with the township 


about their access? 


A. No. 

Q. Now, tell me what is the biggest. to you as the 

township after hearing and discussing everything on direct 

and on cross f what t s the biggest issue with allowing them to 

proceed on-site now with this drilling and installation of 

this valve now? 

A. well considering the township has an action beforer 

the Commission requesting that the valve not be allowed to 

be put in at this location given our settlement agreement, 

if we are granted relief in the near future with the 

Commission and Sunaee is forced tOt I guess I relocate or 

place the valve at the originally agreed-to position on the 

Janiec 1 site, they will have installed by that time this 

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY (7HJ 761-7150 
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valve. They will have to remove this valve and relocate it 

back to Janiec 1 causing yet another construction sequence, 

more traffic, more dustr more everything impacting our 

township residents. 

So they're doing work twice that if they just abide by 

the settlement agreement. 

MR. SOKORAI: r don't have any further 

questions. Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Thank you very much. You may 

step down. 

THE WITNESS, Thank you. 

(Witness excused.) 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Lewis, did you wish to move 

for admission of Exhibits R-6 and R-7? 

MR. LEWIS: I was going to do it at the end I 

but I'm happy to do it now. I move for the admission of 

Exhibits R-6 and R-7. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is there any objection? 

MR. SOKORAI: No objection. Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES, All right. They are admitted. 

(Whereupon, the documents marked as Respondent Exhibits 

Nos. 6 and 7 were received in evidence.) 

MR. SORORAl: Your Honor, you did ask about 

the timing of the condemnation. r think it's a public 

record. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 1$1·7150 
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MR. BROOMAN, May 12th, 2016. 

MR. SOKORAI, Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: May 12thl 2016? 

MR. BRODMAN: Yes. We actually marked it as 

Exhibit 20. I donlt think we need it sponsored by a 

witness. 

JUDGE BA-~S: If you can stipulate that 

that's a fact, I'm satisfied. 

Do we need a short recess or anything? 

MR. SOKORAI:. We probably need a recess 

because Mr. Kuprewicz is on the phone next. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Let'S take a five-

minute recess. We I re, off the record. 

(Recess. } 

JUDGE BARNES: vIe are back on the record. 

Mr. Kuprewicz, this is Judge Barnes. Good 

afternoon, sir. 

MR. KUPREWICZ: How are you doing, Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm fine. Are you prepared to 

testify today? 

MR. KUPREWICZ: Yes, I am. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. I am gOing to swear 

you in. 

Whereupon T 

RICHARD B. KUPREWICZ 

COMMONWEALTH REPORtiNG COMPANV !1H} 7fit~11S\) 
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having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

JUDGE BARNES: You may proceed. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. Mr. Kuprewicz, could you please tell us what your 

profession and professional experience are? 

A. Well, I have extensive background r aver 40 years, 

in the energy industry. The last -three or four decades have 

been with pipeline evaluation, mainly, and also refining. 

Q. Do you have experience in reviewing horizontal 

directional drilling plans or HDD plans, wa'll call it, for 

reasonableness and safety? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. And have you testified as an expert in such 

matters in the past? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Exhibit l':';L we have previously marked, is a CV or a 

resume, seven pages~ starting with your employment at 

Accufacts on top at 1999 and the very last entry, No. 57, 

looks like a review of an impact statement. Does that 

summarize ~- first of all, do you have a copy of that resume 

or C.V. in front of you? 

A. I had t wait -- yes, I do. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 76t-11S!) 
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Q. All right. Thatfs what we have marked as Exhibit 

12. Is that your resume? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Does that accurately set forth your professional 

experience and education? 

A. YeSr it does. It doesn't include investigations or 

reports I've done for criminal investigations that are not 

in the public domain, for obvious reasons. 

MR. SOKORAI: Your Honor, I don't anticipate 

welre going to have expert testimony as opposed to fact 

testimonYr but it may tip over, so just to -- I'd rather 

just qualify and offer him as an expert now and offer any 

voir dire if there is. any. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor, we would stipulate 

that Mr. Kuprewic'Z is an expert in pipeline safety. We 

would not agree that there is a recognized discipline known 

as reasonableness, so we're happy to stipulate that he is an 

expert in pipeline safety. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is that sufficient? 

MR. SOKORAI: It is, Your Honor, and I'll just 

clarify Itreasonableness. II 

BY MR. SOKORAI: 

Q. In your capacity as a pipeline safety expert, do 

you engage in reviews of the reasonableness of HDD plans? 

A. I have on occasion. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7i7) 761-7150 
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JUDGE BARNES: All right. The Court will 

accept him as an expert witness regarding pipeline safety. 

You may question him as you see fit. 

MR. SOKORAI; Thank you, Your Honor. 

BY MR. SOKQRAr, 

Q. Could you just tell us when you were retained by 

West Goshen Township and for what purpose? 

A. Approximately mid-2014, and mainly it was focused 

on what we'll call the Mariner East 1 project, the eight 

inch existing pipeline repurposing where they were going .to 

reverse it and put it into HVL service, 

I basically was asked to look at all aspects of safety 

regarding the proposed operation of that pipeline as it 

could affect the West Goshen Township. 

Q. Okay. What types of things would you look at and 

why! or did you look at and why? 

A. well, for a liquid pipeline, you start with an 

elevation profile r because that's kind of what I'll call the 

soul or the basic foundation which everything else will 

build off of. 

So the elevation profile, and then from there, without 

getting into too much technical detail, where would you have 

pump stations, how would they basically be designed, where 

would you suggest to put valves, and then check into other 

issues related to, what did you do to re-verify the 

COMMONWeAI,.TH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 1(11.11$0 
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integrity of the pipeline in a situation of MEl, because 

that was an existing pipeline being refurbished. 

Q. And did you in fact look at all those documents? 

A. Yes. I did. 

Q. And did you make recommendations to the township 

regarding Mariner East 1 eight inch line? 

A. Yes, I did. 

Q. And what types of recommendations did you make? 

A. Well, there was a lot of discussion, they were 

getting a lot of feedback from the public about trying to 

avoid the pump station having a flare, and without getting 

into the details against confidentiality, my position would 

be that Sunoco understood the importance of the flare at 

that pump station, and it was important that that be 

installed there. So that was one of the issues that was 

fairly technically detailed. And then we had to 

Q. 1'm sorry. Is the flare the same thing as that VCU 

that other witnesses talked about earlier? 

A. I didn't hear the other witnesses, but Irll call it 

a flare. I don't know what IIVCU}! means. 

Q~ So you made Borne recommendations regarding having 

that flare there. Anything else? 

A. Well, went into the detail review of what IL 11 'call 

the piping instrument diagram for the Boot Road pump 

station. These are all confidential documents that were 

COMMONWEALTH Rfi:l.PORTING COMPANY (111) 161·7150 
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provided by Sunoco and I looked at those extensively and 

concluded that Sunoco had prudently designed that system to 

handle its service. 

Q. Now, you mentioned this confidentiality. When you 

received documents and drawings and specifications from 

Sunoco, were you able to share them with West Goshen 

Township and West Goshen Township's counsel? 

A. No. 

Q. So you and you alone were permitted to review these 

documents? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. Okay. Did Sunaco agree to automate any valves in 

connection with your recommendations? 

A. Yes,. We had discussions about some valve placement 

and valve, beyond the placement, the requirement to automate 

the valves such that they could be remotely closed and 

opened from the control center. 

Q. And in fact, I think both of those valves were 

ultimately done? 

A. Yes, on the eight inch. 

Q. Okay. And was there any correlation with any 

lawsuits that West Goshen Township brought? 

A. Well, the original understanding in talking with 

the Sunoco project manager, Mike Slough, is they were going 

to automate these valves. They were existing valves that 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711,761.7150 
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could be easily automated, and they were in a reasonable 

place to have the automated. 

Apparently, there \'las some problem getting -- I think 

one of the valves was quickly automated, but the one 

downstream, and I don't remember the exact mile code, 

immediately downstream of - - when I say It immediately f n 

further downstream of the Boot Road pump station, took a 

while. The line had been operating for quite a while before 

that became automated. 

Q. And then it was ultimately-installed after a suit 

was filed? 

A. I believe so, yes. 

Q. When did your assignment expand to include the 

Mariner East 2T or the new 20 inch line? 

A. Somewhere around March of 2016. 

Q. Now i were you provided more documents by Sunceo in 

connection with that review? 

A. Yes, under the constraints of a confidentiality 

agreement, they provided that information on my birthday, 

which was April 8, 2016. 

Q. And similarly, you were not allowed to share that 

wi th West Goshen Township or their counsel, correct? 

A. Thatra correct, yes. 

Q. NOW, were you involved at all with the settlement 

negotiations that led to the settlement agreement between 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711)161_1150 
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West Goshen Township and Sunoeo? 

A. Not involved in terms of negotiations and things 

like that. From time to time, if they had like a flare or 

what you call the VCU would come up, I would explain to the 

attorneys why technically this may be needed or why it 

wouldn't be needed. 

Q. But did you receive copies, draft copies of the 

settlement agreement? 

A. No. 

Q. Are you aware that the settlement agreement calls 

for a valve at a very specific location called the SPLP use 

area? 

A. I'm aware of that now/ yes. 

Q. Because of this lawsuit? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. But you were not involved in any of the 

negotiations to put any particular facilities at any 

particular spots, correct? 

A. That is correct, yes. 

Q. And was the location of the valve station important 

to your analysis J or was that more of a township issue? 

A. That was a township issue. 

Q. Are property boundaries and township boundaries-

relevant to your analysis? 

A. No. Mine is a safety analysis. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 161-71$0 
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Q. Did you ever discuss with -- well. let me ask you 

this. Did you have contact with Sunoco regarding what was 

depicted in these documents? 

A. In the documents that showed up in April of 2016 

for Mariner 2? 

Q. Yes. 

A. Could you repeat the question, please? 

Q. Did you have any discussions with Sunoee about 

those documents? 

A. Yes~ 	 I did. 

Q. And who did you speak with? 

A. Mike 	Slough. 

Q. 	 And did you talk to Mike Slough about - ­

JUDGB BARNES; I;m sorry, counsel.- ­

MR. BROOMAN: You wanted all the spellings. 

THE WITNESS, Mike Slough? 

MR. SOKORAI, Slough, S-L-O-U-G-H. 

JUDGE BARNES, Thank you. 

BY ~!R. SOKORAI, 

Q. Is that correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. Did Mike Slough ever talk to you about 

notification to the township under a settlement agreement? 

A. No. 

Q. Did you ever discuss with Mr. Slough Sunoeo's 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761.7150 
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obligation to put the valve station in the SPLP use area? 

A. No. 

Q. Did it ever even come up in conversation? 

A. No, it did not. 

Q. What was your role in evaluation, if at all, in 

evaluation of Sunoco's HDD plan? 

A. I became aware of it because the documents were 

supplied to me in April of 2016, and then I had a 

conversation with Mike about I you're HDD-ing basically 

underneath the township. 

And he explained to meT the reason they were HDD-ing 

there was/ the Pennsylvania DOT requirement to HDD under 

State Route 202, and so in doing that [ that would require 

that the HDD go well below the pump station, and it turned 

out it would come up on the east side of State Route 202, 

and that they would then do a second HDD some distance 

about. I'll say 200 feet where the original HDD came out by 

conventional open cut methods which would be an ideal place 

to put a valve. );.r\..d I agreed with him, yes, that would be 

an ideal place to put a valve. 

&Ld why would that be an ideal place to put a 

valve? 

A. It's close to the surface. You're already at the 

surface, and so valves usually have to surface above the 

ground. 
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Q. Were any reasons given to you why Sunaco couldn't 

bring the horizontal directionally drilled pipes closer to 

the surface in the agreed-upon area, to put the valve 

station there? 

A. 	 No, that 

MR. LEWIS: Objection, lack of foundation - ­

THE WITNESS: -- conversation never occurred. 

JUDGE BARNES: Hold on, there's an objection. 

Go ahead, 	Mr. Lewis. 

MR. LEWIS: Lack of foundation . 

MR. SOKORAI: Merely asking if that was 

discussed. It's either yes or no. 

JUDGE BARNES; I don't understand your 

objection, actually. 

MR. LEWIS: He seemed to be asking a question 

-- if the question is what was discussed, I have no 

obj ection to the question, but that was not the way the 

question was phrased. 

MR. SOKORAI: I'll rephrase, 

JUDGE BARNES; Please rephrase the question. 

Thank you. 


BY MR. SOKORAI: 


Q. You indicated that Mr. Slough discussed a valve-

station being placed east of 202 in your discussions, 

correct? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORtiNG COMPANY (117) 761-7150 
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A. Yes. 

Q. And you did not discuss that with the township, 

correct? 

A. That is -- to the best of my recollection, that is 

correct at the time, yes. 

Q. And since this lawsuit, you've discussed that, 

right? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. Now, what I'm asking you is, was the west 

side. the SPLP use area, 'the agreed-upon location, was that 

discussed as an alternative? 

A. No. 

Q. Was any reason ever given to you by Mr. Slough or 

anyone at Sunaeo why they couldn't do it at the SPLP use 

area? 

A. No. 

Q. Were you evaluating this in any way as to whether 

this complied with any obligation to put it in the SPLP use 

area? 

A. No. 

Q. Why not? 

A. I didn't see it as my jurisdiction. I was looking 

for safety issues. 

Q. Okay. Did you even notice that it was an issue? 

A. No. 
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Q. Now, right now, Sunoco has equipment to do 

horizontal directional drilling right on this Janiec 2 site. 

That's the site on the east side of 202. Is there any 

significance to the drilling occurring at that location 

relative to where the valve station would go? 

A. Well, the HDD, where it comes out drives the 

potential for where a valve might want to be placed. 

Q . Meaning that if the horizontal directional drilling 

was occurring in the SPLP use area, that is where the valve 

station would go? 

A. Yes. That would be an opportunity for it to be 

there. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. He keeps referring 

to HDD. 

MR. SOKORAI: I'm sorry_ That's an acronym 

for horizontal directional drilling. 

JUDGE BARNES; Okay. 

BY 11R. SOKORAI; 

Q. Let me just, because we may have had confusion on 

the acronyms there, so we have horizontal directional 

drilling on the east side, but that generally means that's 

where the valve station would go, correct? 

A. I'm sorry~ I didn't hear your question. 

Q. The horizontal directional drilling now occurring 

on the east side of 202, that means that's where the valVe 
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station would go, correct? 

A. That would be a logical place for it. yes. 

Q. But if the horizontal directional drilling were 

occurring on the agreed-upon area, the SPLP use area, that 

would be the logical place for the valve station, right? 

A. That's correct. 

Q. And that all has to do with the relative location 

of 	the pipes to ground level or grade? 

A • That's correct, yes. 

Q. So If they put the pipe in·the ground as they're 

doing now over on the east side, can they simply just move 

the valve station over to the SPLP use area later? 

A. No, because the HDD takes the main pipe l in this 

case the 20 inch, very deep, and then it arcs up to the 

surface. So the opportunity for a valve is where it comes 

close to the surface, so as presently proposed back in April 

of 2016 f you know t it was going to go underneath the Boot 

Road pump station somewhere like 75 feet deep, which there's 

no way you can get a valve there. 

Q. Was any reason given to you why they couldn't do it 

the horizontal direct.ional drilling at the SPLP use area? 

A. NOt never came up. 

Q. 1'1ould re-drilling l if they have to simply -- if 

they finish this valve station here and now do new drilling 

over on the SPLP use area, is that re-drilling and re-
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running of the lines is that risk- and cost-free? 

A. No. You1re basically duplicating all the expenses 

and issues and permits that may be associated with having to 

come up with a new HDD bore~ 

Q. Are there any risks to the public? 

A. Well, yes. I'm reading way too much about HDD 

breakouts or frackouts, you know, We shouldn I t be having to 

say II frackouts" going up from -­

Q. Okay. How about in Chester County or Delaware 

County I have you seen any of these f·rackouts? 

A. Yes. I've seen a newspaper article. I've not seen 

the si tes themselves. 

Q. What are frackouts? 

A. It's when you're doing an HDD~ you're boring and 

you have a drilling mixture of bentonite and water. 

Bentonite by its nature is supposed to be an inert claYJ so 

it shouldn't be an environmental issue, but it can be a 

particulate issue. 

A breakout or a frackout is, youLre doing a bore under 

and this is oversimplification~ so I apologize -- you 1 re 

doing the HDD bore, you're in a cylinder of bentonite and 

water mixture, and you monitor the pressures to monitor the 

integrity of the bore. 

And in some cases I you could actuallYt in the pressures 

involved, can crack out or break out and get out of the 
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cylinder for boring. and it can migrate that into water, or 

in some cases 	I see theY're getting into drinking water 

wells. 

MR. SOKORAI: I don't have any further 

questions. Thank: you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Bentonite is spelled 

B-B-N-T-O-N-I-T-E; is that correct? 

THE WITNESS: You/re asking an engineer to 

spell? 

(Laught.er. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: 	 Yes, I am. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. Is that your best guess? 

A. 	 That's close enough. 

JUDGB BARNES: Subject to check, okay. just 

for the court reporter. Thank you. 

MR. SOKORAI: Opposing counsel and the Court 

may have some 	questions here, 

MR. LEWIS: Is this the microphone? 

JUDGE BARNES: You have one on your table, Mr. 

Lewis, Please speak into it. Thank you. This is crOBS­

examination. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Mr. 	 Kuprewicz r this is Christopher Lewis. Can you 
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hear me? 

A. Yes, I can.2 

Q. Mr. Kuprewicz, thank you for your testimony today_3 


4 
 I just want to make sure that certain facts are clear. 

s First 1 it is correct that when you prepared your report on 

6 Mariner East 2. the valve that we;re discussing today in 

1 court as shown to you was sited on the east side of Route 

s 202 in what we've been calling today the Janiec 2 tract; is 

9 that correct? 

10 A. Yes, it is.. 


II Q. I have a copy of a report from you to ~1r. Casey 


12 LaLonde dated January 6, 2017 on Accufacts, Inc. letterhead, 


13 and it appears to be signed by you in blue ink. I recognize 


14 that you may not have -- do you have a copy of the report in 


IS front of you? Do you have your report? 


16 A. Give me a second. r might be able to call it up. 


17 That's a 2017 Mariner East .2 report? 


18 Q. Correct. 


19 A. Excuse me a second. 


2. (Pause. ) 


21 A. I have it in front of me, uanuary 6/ 2017. 


22 Q. Okay. On page 2 of 9, the first full paragraph, 


23 the report states, IIAccufacts finds that Sunoco has 


~ incorporated additional processes in excess of minimum 


25 federal pipeline safety regulations that should assure the 
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safety of this proposal across the township. II That was your 

conclusion in January 2017. correct? 

A. Yes, it is. 

Q. And on the very last page, on page 9 of 9 in the 

very last para9raph~ the report states, "It is also 

Accufacts' opinion that SunaeD on the 20 inch Mariner East 2 

expansion pipeline segment that could affect the township is 

exceeded federal pipeline safety regulations in utilizing 

additional integrity management approaches, prudent pump 

station design r main line valve pl?cement and actuation, 

pipel ine moni taring as V'lell as control room procedures J 

automatic relief detection safety system and emergency 

notification protocols that reflect the level of respect 

that transporting HVL should require in a prudent pipeline 

operation. n Is that a true and accurate statement of your 

conclusion in January of 2017? 

A. Yes, it is. 

Q. Now, in response to questioning from the township, 

you stated that the company never gave you a reason why the 

valve was placed on the Janiec 2 track rather than on the 

west side of Route 202, correct? 

A. I dontt think that's quite accurate T but go ahead. 

! may have misunderstood you. 

Q. Okay, Well, you never asked the company why it was 

placing the valve on the east side, did you? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7(11~71S{J 
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A. We had conversations as to why it should go there 

with Mike Slough, and our discussion, it was a very logical 

outcome. The way they were doing the HDD, it was going to 

come out on the east side of State Route 202# and then they 

were going to do a consecutive, further own downstream! 

another HDD, and so it was a logical place for that valve. 

Q. Tim just trying to establish, you had regular 

communication with Mike Slough, correct? 

A. Yes, I did. 

Q. And you made frequent requests for information and 

documents from Mike Slough? 

A. Yes, I did. 

Q. And he was fully cooperative with you, wasn't he? 

A. Yes, he was. 

Q. So when you made an earlier statement that no 

reason was given; that's not because the company refused to 

give you information; is that correct? The company was 

always forthcoming with you? 

A. Well, again~ I don't quite understand the question. 

Maybe the way you stated the question, I answered 

inappropriately earlier or wrong, but we discussed, there 

was a logical place to put that valve on the east side of 

202 based on the HDD gOing in as presented. 

Q. Okay. Did you discuss with Mike Slough whether 

siting the valve on the SPLP use area on the west side of 

COMMONweALTH RepORTING COMPANY (117) 751~11S:0 
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Route 202 would have been a prudent location? 

2 A. No, I don't recall that l so I don't think we did. 

3 MR. LEWIS: I have no further questions. 

4 ~E BARNES; Any redirect? 

5 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

6 BY MR. SOKORAI, 

7 Q. The report that was just referenced by Mr. Lewis, 

8 R-2~ that report does not mention any contractual 

9 obligations of Sunoeo to put the valve station at the SPLP 

iO use area r correct? 

11 A. That's correct. 

12 MR. SOKORAI: No further questions, Your 

13 Honor, 

14 JUDGE BARNES: Thank you very much, sirl for 

IS your testimony today. We will be disconnecting your and 

16 have a nice day. 

17 THE WITNESS, Thank you, 

18 (Witness excuE!ed.) 

19 JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Sokorai, do you wish to 

20 move for admission Exhibit 12? 

21 MR. SOKORAI: Yes, Your Honor. 

i2 JUDGE BARNES: a~y objection? 

23 MR. LEWIS: No objection, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE BARNES, Exhibit 12, TownshJp ExhJbit 12 

is admitted. 

COMMONWEAlTU RSPORTING COMPANY {717} 7$1·71W 
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n\lhereupon~ the document was marked as Township 

Exhibit No. 12 for identification, and was received 

in evidence.} 

JUDGE BARNES: 	 Mr. Lewis, do you wish to admit 

Exhibit R-2? 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Honer. 

JUDGE BARNES. Any objection? 

MR. BROOMAN: No objection. Your Honor . 

JUDGE BARNES: Hearing none, Exhibit R-2 is 

al so adrni tted. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Respondent~s 

Exhibit No. 2 for identification. and was received 

in evidence.) 

JUDGE BARNES: You may call your next witness. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor, call township 

solicitor Kristin Camp. 

JUDGE BARNBS: Ms. Camp, please stand and 

raise your right hand. 

Whereupon, 

KRISTIN S. CAMP 

having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

JUDGB BARNES: Please be seated. Please state 

your name and 	spell it for the record. 

THE WITNESS: Kristin Camp. Is this on? 

JUDGE BARNES: It should have a green light 

COMMONWfOALTH RepORTING COMPANY {71n 761·1150 
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on. 

2 THE WITNESS: There we go. Kristin S. camp, 


3 
 first name K-R-I-S-T-I-Nj last name C-A-M-P. 

JUDGE B~~ES: You may proceed, Mr. Sokorai. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you E Your Honor.5 

6 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

7 BY MR. SOKORAL 

8 Q. What is your role at West Goshen Township, Ms, 

9 Camp? 

A. I'm a partner of Buckley I Brion, McGuire & Morris, 

II and our firm is the appointed solicitor for the township_ 

12 Q. What are your general responsibilities as the 

13 solicitor? 

14 A. We serve as general counsel for the township. We 

IS handle any legal matters involving anything relating to the 

16 township. 

•7 Q . Can you please describe the history of West Goshen 

18 Township's dealings with Sunoco regarding the Mariner 

19 pipeline from a legal perspective? 

A. Sure. The case started actually as a zoning 

21 hearing. Sunoco had filed a special exception application 

22 at the Zoning Hearing Board seeking to expand the - ­

23 actually build I think a new pump station and a new what we 

~ call the veu, vapor combustion unit or what Mr. Kuprewicz 

2S referred to as the flare tower. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·71S!l 
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They sought approval through the Zoning Hearing Board 

for those facilities related to Mariner East 1. The first 

hearing went forward, and at the second hearing/ in between 

the first hearing and the second hearing, the Board of 

Supervisors voted to take a position adverse to the 

application, as well as p~obably 300 other residents who 

came to the meeting. 

As a result of the large outcry against the application, 

Sunoco withdrew its application before the Zoning Hearing 

Board, and they then filed a petition with the Pennsylvania 

Public Utility Commission seeking approval under their 

alleged public utility status. 

The township then retained special counsel at High 

Swartz, Ken fJIyers and David Brooman~ to represent the 

township's interests before the PUC. 

And through that process, there was the Concerned 

Citizens who also filed their own objections to the PUC from 

Sunoco/g petition and then thereafter their amended 

petition. 

The township spent a lot of time with their legal 

counsel deciding what was their best avenue to be able to 

protect the residents, as Mr. LaLonde testified, the primary 

concern being the health j safety and welfare of the 

residents specifically those that live in and around theI 

existing Boot Road pump station. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761.7150 



5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

137 

2 

3 

4 

6 

1 

s 

9 

II 

12 

t3 

14 

16 

17 

la 

19 

21 

22 

n 

24 

After much consultation with the puc counsel as well as 

the expert, Richard Kuprewicz, the township decided it made 

sense to discuss potential settlement. They were no longer 

going to protest or try to defeat the public utility status 

that Sunaeo claimed, and instead they decided to try to 

negotiate a settlement agreement where the board's largest 

concerns could be addressed. 

And that was primarily, as Mr. LaLonde testified, 

protecting the health, safety and welfare of the residents, 

containing -- one of the biggest concerns of some of the 

residents that opposed the application before the Zoning 

Hearing Board was, what was this going to look like. 

The existing pump station had been there since the 

1930's, you know, rather industrial looking in a residential 

area, but people are used to it. It'g been there. 

So one of the goals of the supervisors was that any 

expansion or any additional facilities that Sunaco would 

need to build related to Mariner 1 would be contained within 

that same parcel or t as Sunoeo had advised the township, 

that they had acquired or -- at that time, I think they had 

acquired the what was referred to as Janiec 1 tract, the 

4.42 acres adjacent to the Boot Road pump station. 

The board wanted to make Bure that if anything had to be 

constructed related to Mariner 1 or Mariner 2 I guess at 

that point it really would be contained within those twor 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 161.7150 
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parcels to the west of Route 202. 

The other concerns were really just safety issues, a lot 

of people, you know r now learning for tb~ first time what 

Mariner 1 and Mariner 2. what types of liquids or gas would 

be transported through the pipes. 

Everybody was very concerned that these materials were 

more volatile or highly volatile, and given the proximity of 

these pipelines to residential properties to schools. tor 

churches, the residents were really urging the Board of 

Supervisors to do all they could to make sure that what was 

being done was done in the ffiost safe, prudent manner that it 

CQuld, and that's what the township really then researched. 

who was the best in terms of the experts in terms of 

pipeline safety. Thatts how actually one of the other, 

supervisors learned about Mr. Kuprewicz, retained him, and 

part of the settlement agreement that was critical was 

making sure that Mr. Kuprewicz be provided with information 

to be able to come back to the board and assess whether what 

they were doing, you know, met the PHMSA guidelines. I 

don't know, that's an acronym for -- you'll have to help me, 

Mr. Brooman, with the lettering. It's the federal agency 

that promulgates guidelines in terms of pipeline safety, 

Mr, Kuprewicz advised the board whether or not, in his 

expert opinion l Sunoco was doing what' they could to meet 

those guidelines and/or to exceed those guidelines. 
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Q, With respect to the many residents or number of 

residents who had this concern about this, keeping it all 

contained in this 

A. Yeah, the residents of Mary Jane Lane and even the 

subdivision called Hamlet Hill, it is across Boot Road, I 

guess up on the south side of Boot Road, pretty dense 

residential development. 

From I'd say April of 2014, every month when the board 

met, through when the settlement agreement was done in May 

of 2Q15, pretty much every Board of Supervisors' meeting was 

standing room only, these residents coming to really 

understand what the board was going to do to try to protect 

their interests with respect to what was happening with 

Sunoeo. 

Q. Now, there's a document that we had that's called 

Township Exhibit 2, which is an overhead picture of the 

Janiec 1 tract. Here's a blowup right here. 

A. I have it. 

Q. Were you involved in the negotiations for the 

settlement agreement? 

A. I was. Mr. Myers and Mr. Brooman were primary 

counsel, but I was reviewing things and providing input or 

guidance. 

Q. And the guidance that you would provide( in your 

understanding of the settlement agreement, tell me what it 

COMMONWEALTH RiiPmrTlNG COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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little area called the SPLP use area. 

A. So that's referred to in the settlement agreement, 

and that's what we also refer to as Janiec 1 propertYf the 

4.4 acres that Sunoeo had acquired from the Janiecs, I think 

with the original intention to put another pump station and 

the VCU. 

And then through the settlement agreement, it was 

determined that they could actually retrofit the existing 

pump station.anq put the VCU on the existing Boot Road 

facility, but that they would need to -- they wanted to 

build in some flexibility that if chere were other above 

ground structures that would have to be constructed for 

Mariner 1 or another Mariner, Mariner 2, it would be 

confined with the Sl?LP use area. 

Q. Okay. Was it your understanding that there was a 

promise, a covenant, by Sunoco to put those additional -­

that valve station in that area? 

A. That's what the settlement agreement contained. It 

was in the background section, but there was language in the 

settlement agreement that indicated that all of the 

representations made in the background paragraphs were being 

relied upon by all of the parties, specifically as to my 

client, the Board of Supervisors of West Goshen Township 

were relying on those representations before they entered 
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the settlement agreement. 

And again, it was critical to the board as to where 

above-ground facilities would be located. 

Q. Were you involved in any discussions with anyone 

from Sunoeo or their representatives as to why those 

promises and covenants would be contained in the facts or 

background section as opposed to in the covenant section? 

A. I do not recollect those conversations. 

Q. Okay. 

A. I might have been qopied on emails, but I think 

most of those occurred mainly through Mr. fo.1yers and Mr. 

Brooman with Mr. Lewis. 

Q. Okay. Now, were you ever involved in a meeting 

with Sunaco in approximately January of '16, as Mr. LaLonde 

said, after it was learned in the Traditions project that 

Sunaco was dOing something with respect to the Janiec 2 

property? 

A. Yes. So I had been involved since Day One when 

Traditions first approached the Board of Supervisors seeking 

a zoning change to allow their use on the Janiec 2 tract. 

The board ultimately amended the zoning ordinance and 

then held whatls called a conditional UBe hearing to the 

zoning hearing to allow the use. 

That use got approved. Residents in East Goshen 

appealed that use I so that probably took two years. After 
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the appeal was -- or the decision of the board was affirmed, 

Traditions went forward with its land development plan. So 

it had been a very long process. 

They had a little bit of a holdup with getting their 

Army Corps permits, so again, there was a delay. Finally, 

in December of 2015, the developer came back to the township 

and said, you know, we have all our other permits, we~re 

ready for the board to consider land development approval. 

They came to the first meeting in January of 2016 asking 

for the board to approve their land.dev~lopment plan r and 

literally as the board was being asked to render that 

decision, before the board took a vote, Bob Hall, president 

of the Goshen Fire company I stood up and said, uBoard, do 

you have any idea what's happening here? Sunoco has 

approached us, asking us for easements to be able to access 

the Janiea or the Traditions site. II 

And having been involved in the Traditions development 

process throughout the years, I was surprised by that. I 

think the board, thia was the first that they had heard 

about it. And Mr. Hall said, you know. I would ask that the 

board would please defer taking a vote, that you can 

understand exactly what Sunoco~s going to be doing, how it's 

going to impact the fire company operations and how it's 

going to impact Traditions being able to develop the site. 

We actually had to wrangle the solicitor representing 
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the applicant, because they were really anxious to move this 

2 forward, and I said, nWell, the board's not going to take a 

3 vote on it. They need to understand what's happening with 

4 Sunoco. II He reluctantly granted the extension. 

S And in between the first meeting in January and the 

6 second meeting in January when the vote was taken, we had 

7 requested to have a meeting with representatives from Sunoco 

8 to be brought up to speed on what exactly they were planning 

9 on doing with respect to the Goshen Fire Company property 

to and the Janiec 2, or otherwise known as Traditions,site. 

n SOt yes, I actually - we had suggested that we have 

t2 that meeting so that we could go back to the board and say 

13 to them, this is what's happening and this is how it impacts 

14 the Traditions development that you were ready to appr~ve. 

15 Q. Did that meeting occur? 

,6 A. It did occur, and it was either January 20, 2016 or 

17 January 22nd. I can't remember the exact date. 

IS Q. 1L~ who was at that meeting, to the best of your 

19 recollection? 

20 A. I was there. Casey LaLonde was there. I believe 

21 Rick Craig was there r Mr. Gordon 

22 Q. WhO/S Rick Craig? 

23 A. Rick Craig, C-R-A-I-G, is the township engineer. 

24 Q. Okay. 

25 A. Derek Davis, the assistant manager. probably was 

COMMONWEAl.:rn REPORTING COMPANY (711) 761.7150 
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there. He typically comes to all meetings that Mr. LaLonde 

goes to. Kathleen Shea, who was counsel for Sunoeo; I 

believe Mr. Gordon was there. 

Q. From Sunaeo? 

A. From Sunoeo. A gentleman, Donnie Z. is how I refer 

to him. He was a relationship manager, I believe, from 

Sunaeo. There may have been agents from Percheron, 

P-E-R-C-H-E-R-O-N, who was Sunaeo's land agent, and they had 

been involved in the acquiSition or the negotiation, I 

believe, of the Janiec property for purposes of Sunoeo. 

Q. Okay. Now, do you remember every single aspect of 

tha t meeting? 

A. No. I mean, I remember the purpose of the meeting 

was to try to understand exactly what Sunaeo was planning on 

doing at the Janiec 2 tract, and how it was going to impact 

the boardlg decision whether to grant the land development 

approval and whether or not that land development was even 

going to be able to be built after Bunoeo did what it wanted 

to do with the property. 

Q. And what was your takeaway from that meeting? What 

did you learn? 

A. They talked to us about the HOD, the directional 

drilling. and where on Boot Road they were planning on doing 

the directional drilling T and that the Janiec tract was sort 

of in the center of the directional drilling that was 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 76\-7150 
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happening in East Goshen to the east, and that was happening 

in -- a little bit of West Goshen, but mainly West Whiteland 

to the west. and that the Janiec tract was central to those 

two locations of HDD and it was critical to have the Janiec 

2 tract to be able to use as a laydown area and to put the 

drill so that they would I guess pull up what had been 

directional drilled in. They would excavate a portion of 

the Janiec tract. 

And it was discussed, and actually one of the exhibits 

was provided to us at that meeting showing the area of the 

Janiec tract to be used as a laydown area. 

Q . When you say "one of the exhibits, n are you 

referring I I believe it ~ s -­

A. Township 5. 

Q. -- Township S? 

A. And these red notes, that's my handwriting. 

Q. Okay. 

A. So I took notes at the meeting to try to really 

understand from an engineering perspective what waS supposed 

to be happening on the Janiec 2 tract~ and they never 

mentioned in that meeting anything about a valve. 

Q. Okay. In that meeting, nothing was discussed to 

your recollection about a valve being installed on this 

property? 

A. I donlt recollect anything relating to a valve. I 
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recollect it being a laydown area and that the laydown area 

was going to be a temporary situation, temporary meaning for 

as long as they were constructing Mariner 1 and Mariner 2. 

And I think I would have -- I mean, again, the purpose 

of the meeting was to understand if what Sunoeo was going to 

do was going to impact Traditions being able to build what 

it was building, because you have this developer that's been 

spending years and years and years trying to get their land 

development approval, and the board wanting to see that 

development go forward. 

I mean, they changed the zoning to allow it to go 

forward. They wanted that type of housing. They felt there 

wa$ a need for it. They also wanted the improvements that 

were associateq with it. There were going to be traffic 

improvements along Boot Road. There was money being 

contributed to the Open Space Fund. There were 

contributions to the fire company that were going to be 

made. So the township was really interested in knowing if 

what Sunoeo was going to do there was going to permanently 

impact and prevent that development from being able to go 

forward. 

Q. So if you would have of permanent above-ground 

facilities, you would have known it? 

A. I absolutely would have, and we would have advised 

the board that that had to be shown on the land development 
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plan for Traditions. I mean, it would have impacted what 

was being approved. 

Q. Did you ever advise the board that there was going 

to be a permanent impact on Traditions? 

A. No, because I was not aware of it. 

Q. Okay. NOW" 'township B:xhibi t 5 t we talked about, 

that was the diagram that was given to you at the January 

20th or 22nd meeting, we're not sure of that date. Is there 

any indication on here of an above-ground facility such as a 

valve station? 

A. No. 

Q. Was there any reason given to you why there were no 

above-ground facilities anywhere on this diagram? 

A. There was just no~ one discussed with respect to 

the use of the Janiec 2 tract. 

Q. NOW, do you take notes regularly at meetings such 

as this one with SUnoeo? 

A. I do. 

Q. What'S the purpose of taking those notes? 

A. I need to take notes to be able to recollect things 

that happened. I also try, pretty much after most meetings. 

have to report back to the client, whether it be the 

township manager or the Board of Supervisors in this cases 

and I need to have my notes to rely on to then prepare 

either memoranda or emails to the Board of Supervisors, 
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Q. Now, do you take these notes contemporaneously with 

the meeting? 

A. I do. 

Q. And you then do use your notes thereafter, you 

said, to prepare these memoranda or -­

A. I do. 

Q. Okay. And is this done in the ordinary course of 

business as an attorney? 

A. It is. 

Q. What I have marked as Township Exhibit is is a l 

what I believer a copy of your notes. I'm going to ask that 

you take a leok and let me know if these are your notes from 

that meeting. 

(Pause.) 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor, I know Mr. Sokorai has 

not yet moved the admission of this document, but I believe 

he's trying to qualify it as a business record that's 

prepared in the ordinary course of business. I don't 

believe that an attorney's notes of a meeting qualify under 

that exception to the hearsay rule. 

JUDGE BARNES; First, I'm going to ask you to 

speak into the microphone going forward 

MR. LEWIS: Oh, I'm sorry. 

JUDGE BARNES: I did hear what you said. Do 

~ you have a response? 

COMMONWEALTH REPOR1'ING COMPANY {711} 7111-7150 
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MR. SOKORAX: Your Honor, I believe that any 

regularly conducted business. as long as it's -- the 

testimony is that it's the standard practice, used in the 

ordinary course of business, and retained in the ordinary 

course of business. I believe that is a business record 

exception to the hearsay rule. 

JUDGE BARNES~ All right. I'm overruling the 

objection. You may answer the question. 

THB WITNESS: These are my notes from the 

meeting. 

BY MR. SOKORAI' 

Q. And you did retain those in the ordinary course of 

your business? 

A. I did. 

Q. All right. And you provided a copy to uS and 

thatIs how we're giving it to you, correct? 

A. I did. 

Q. All right. NOw, first of all, can you tell me what 

the date of that meeting was? 

A. I don't know if I dated the -- I know I prepared a 

memorandum. Let's see. Hold on, ITm sorry, it is, on the 

top of the second page, January 20, 2016. 

Q. Now, can you just kind of walk us through and tell 

us. what it was that was -- let's do this. Please take a 

look through those notes. 
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A. Okay. 

Q. Tell me if there'6 anything inconsistent in there 

with what you just explained about the conversation with 

Sunoeo and its effects on that property. 

(Witness perusing dOCUffisnt.) 

A. There's nothing inconsistent with my testimonY, no. 

Q. So even after reviewing your notes contemporaneous 

with the meeting, you were never told that there was going 

to be a valve or a valve station on the Janiec 2 property I 

correct? 

A. There's nothing in these notes that reflects 

discussion about a valve, and had there been I I believe I 

would have written it down in these notes. 

MR. SOKORAI: No further questions, Your 

Honor. 

JUDGE B~~ES: You may cross-examine. 

MR. LEWIS: This time I'll speak into the 

microphone. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Camp. You began 

your testimony, I believe, by pOinting out that there was a 

meeting at which some 300 residents attended; is that 

correct? 

1\. I believe it was the second -- wel-l; there was 
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numerous meetings relating to west Goshen and Sunoeo where 

there were, I don't ~now, exactly 300, but standing room 

only in the township building, and oftentimes we had to take 

it to a local high school to have additional seating 

capacity. So the one that I was referring to, I believe, 

was the second zoning hearing after people had learned about 

the application that they had filed seeking a special 

exception. 

Q. And would it be fair to say that Sunoeo's plans for 

the Marin~r East project are controversial in ~- first, are 

they controversial within the township among the residents? 

A. Absolutely. 

Q. And would it be also to say that there'S 

substantial opPosition among many of the residents aga~nst 

the pro] ect? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And it's also correct that the township supervisors 

are elected; are they not? 

A. Are elected? 

Q. Yes. 

A. Yes ~ they are. 

Q. And this is an election year; is it not? 

A. There is an election in November, yes, correct. 

Q. After you prepared these notes from the January 20, 

2016 meeting. did you have any discussion with Mr. Kuprewicz 
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about these plans? 

2 A. I did not. I did not discussions with Mr. 

3 Kuprewicz. 

4 Q. Okay. You were in the hearing room when Mr. 

5 Kuprewicz just testified? 

6 I was.A. 

7 Q. And did you hear his testimony that ordinarily, if 

8 an HDD is done, that generally a valve will be sited there 

9 because that's the point where the pipeline would be closest 

lCI to the surface? 

II A. I did hear his testimony, yes. 

12 Q. But you did not consult with Mr. Kuprewicz -­

13 A. I did not. 

14 Q. -­ in 2016? 

15 A. I did not. 

16 Q. If you would turn to Township Bxhibit 4, the 

17 settlement agreement, and page three, it was your 

18 understanding/ was it not, that if there were engineering 

19 constraints, the company could locate the valve station 

20 someplace other than the SPLP use area? 

21 A. I'm trying to find the paragraph that addresses -­

22 Q. It's the second to the last sentence of Subsection 

23 2 

2A A. I'm sorrYr I have the wrong document -­

25 Q. -­ of page three. 
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A. in front of me. I had the affidavit. Give me 

one second, please. 

(Pause.) 

A. Okay, So you're on Township 4, page two of the 

settlement agreement? 

Q. Page three, paragraph two. 

A. Okay. 

Q. And I direct your attention to the sentences that 

read, "Subject to any engineering constraints, SPLP intends 

to construct the valve station i~ the general area depicted 

on the map attached hereto as Appendix 1. If, due to 

engineering constraints t SPLP is unable to construct the vs 

in the SPLP use area, SPLP will notify WGT. II Do you see 

that? 

A. I see, I do, 

Q. And so you understood, did you not, that if there 

were engineering constraints, the company would relocate the 

valve to another area? 

A. Based on that reading, yes. But you have to read 

that sentence with the entirety of the settlement agreement, 

which at the time the settlement agreement was drafted, 

negotiated and executed, there were representations that 

they would be putting the valve station on the SPLP use area 

or Janiec 1. 

Q. Yes, but you also understood, did you not. that 
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that was subject to engineering constraints? That's what 

2 the agreement says, correct? 

3 A. Subject to engineering constraints that are 

4 disclosed and evaluated, provided to the township, and that 

5 their engineers could also evaluate and concur that that 

6 made sense, that there were in fact engineering constraints. 

7 It wasn't just going to be, Sunoco says it is and therefore 

g there's engineering constraints. 

9 Q. Can you point me to any language in this settlement 

10 agreement that requires Sunoco to provide the engineering 

II documents to the township in connection with those 

12 constraints? 

13 A. There's no section of the agreement, but there had 

14 been a long relationship established between the to~ms~ipl 

15 the township experts, the township engineers and Sunoco 

16 engineers with respect to the Mariner project. 

17 And as Mr. Kuprewicz indicated and as you cross-examined 

[8 him, there was a working relationship between Mr. Kuprewicz 

19 and Mr. Slough in providing information, and I guess it was 

~ -­ I'm speaking from my understanding, was that if in fact 

21 there were engineering constraints that they could not do as 

22 we so carefully negotiated with where above-ground 

23 facilities were going to be located, that that would strike 

24 a conversation and notification to the township $0 the 

25 township themselves could evaluate and say, IIOkay, we as the 
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board understand that, we now have to go back to our public, 

who relied upon us to enter this agreement, and explain to 

them why it couldn't be where everybody thought it was going 

to be on the Janiec 1 tract. U 

MR. LEWIS: I have no further questions. 

JUDGE BARNES; Any redirect? 

MR. SOKORAI; Very briefly, Your Honor. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY 1·1R. SOKORAI, 

Q. Is there anywhere in this agreement that says 

Sunoeo can put the valve station anywhere it wants if it. in 

its own discretion, unilaterally decides that engineering 

constraints don't favor the SPLP use site? 

A. No. In fact t in the background paragraphs, they 

represent that they fully intend to put it on the SPLP use 

area. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor - ­

MR. SOKORAI: OkaYt that's 

MR. LEWIS: I'm sorry, 

MR. SOKORAI; No fUrther questions. 

MR. LBWIS: Your Honor, I have one question. 

RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. I would like you to direct your attention to the 

last sentence in that section. would you read that sentence 
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into the record? 

A. I'm sorry, you're on page three again? 

Q. 11m on page three, and I'm referring to the last 

sentence of section II. 

A. Sure. "Nothing in this settlement agreement 

constitutes an authorization or agreement for SPLP to 

construct the valve station in any location on the SPLP 

additional acreage other than in the SPLP use area. 1I 

Q. Do you see the language in that sentence that 

refers to any location on the SPLP additional acreage? 

A. I see that. 

Q. And that sentence does not say, Itanywhere in the 

township, II correct? It's limited to any location on the 

SPLP additional acreage? 

A. 	 The sentence says what it says. 

~m. LEWIS~ Thank you. No further questions. 

JUDGE BARNES, All right. Thank you very 

much, ma'am. 	 You may step down. 

THE WITNESS, Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES: Nr. sokorai I do you with to 

move for admission Township Exhibit 18? 

MR. SOKORAI: Township Exhibit lB. yes, so 

moved. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Any objection? 

MR. LEWIS: No objection. Well, I objected 
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before. You overruled it, 

JUDGE BARNES, You did object. 

MR. LEWIS: No further objection. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. It is admitted. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Township 

Exhibit No. 18 for identification, and was received 

in evidence.) 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you# Your Honor. 

Your Honor, we have one more witnes9~ which 

will be Mr. Brooman. If we could get a very, very brief 

recess, if you don't mind? I assure you itls not lengthy 

testimony. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Five minute recess. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES~ We are off the record. 

(Recess. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: We're on the record. It wasn't 

clear to me whether counsel was stipulating as to one fact 

regarding the date of condemnation of the Janiec 2 property. 

Mr. Lewis, I never act.ually heard from you. 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, Your Honor. We will 

stipulate to it and we'll clarify it during Mr. Gordon's 

testimony. 

JUDGE BARNES, Okay. Thank you. 

You may proceed with your -­
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MR. SOKORAI: And just we're clear, that date 

was May 12, 20167 

Jl,'1)GE BARNES: That's what I have. 

MR. SOKORAI: I call David BroDman to the 

stand briefly. 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Brooman, please raise your 

right hand. 

Whereupon, 

DAVID J. BROOMAN 

having been duly sworn .. te$tified aa follows: 

JUDGE BARNES: Please be seated and state your 

name and spell it for the record. 

THE WITNESS: David J. Brooman, B-R-O-O-M-A-N. 

JUDGE BARNES: You may proceed. 

MR. SORORAl: Thank you, Your Honor. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. So Mr. BroDman, you heard Ms. camp testify about 

the legal history of this case and what led to settlement 

negotiations beginning? 

A. I did. 

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry. I have to 

interrupt. In looking at this, it says, Ilconfidential 

settlement.!' If there is going to be testimony regarding 

proprietary information, I need to know in advance of the 
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question so that we can create a proprietary record. 

I understand there is no protective order in 

place. However 

MR. SOKORAI: I guess the question -- I don't 

know that this is proprietary information here as much as, 

these were settlement negotiations, sa if their settlement 

was not reached, they wouldn't be able to be used against 

each other in court, and that was my understanding of the 

confidential nature. And there's no objection to keep it 

confidential here. 

JUDGE BARNES; I'm just putting that out there 

for counsel. It's entirely up to you. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes? 

MR. LEWIS: For the record, we do not believe 

this particular document needs to be treated as confidential 

at this time. 

JUDGE BARNES, Okay. Fine. 

MR. LEWIS: There may be other documents in 

connection with the negotiations that would warrant 

confidential treatment, so I don' t want to waive any 

position as to those, but as to this particular one, we have 

no concern about its confidentiality. 

JUDGE BARNES, Township 14. Thank you. 

MR. SOKORAI: We will endeavor, if we do 
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believe that happens, we'll make sure we announce it. 

JUDGE BARNES: Fair enough. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. So the settlement negotiations started after the 

legal proceedings got to a certain point, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And did the settlement negotiations happen all in 

one 	day or were they over a period of time? 

l\.. Over a period of time. 

Q. Okay. And had they progressed to a cert~in point 

as of January 30 1 20151 

A. Yes . 

Q. What's before us is a document that we've marked as 

Township Exhibit 14. Can you please explain what that is? 

A. Township 14 is a memorandum from myself to Mr. 

Lewis and Mr. Krancer, K-R-A-N-C-E-R. 

Q. Who's Mr. Krancer? 

A. Both of Blank Rome. Michael Krancer is Chris 

Lewists partner at Blank Rome. And it was a memorandum 

enclosing, among other things. the term sheet which was the 

result of discussions up to that pOint in regard to a 

potential settlement of the pending PUC matters. 

Q. This wasn't necessarily the first communication-

regarding settlement? 

A. No, it was not. 
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Q. This was after a series of communications, but 

werre 	highlighting this one - ­

A, Correct. 

Q. 	 -- for purposes of today. So tell me - ­

A. One of the reasons it was marked confidential at 

this pOint iS I Mr. Rubin and Concerned Citizens were not 

part of any of these discussions at that point in time. 

Q. Now, how many points, how many points or terms are 

there on this term sheet attached to the email, E~~ibit 14? 

A. 	 There are ten terms. 

Q. All right. And did you ever receive a response 

from Sunoeo regarding your ten terms or the ten terms that 

are embodied in this document? 

A. 	 Yes. 

Q. 	 All right. And can you please direct your 

attention 	to Township Exhibit 15? Do you have it there? 

(No response.) 

Q. 	 Please tell me what that is~ sir. 

A. Township 15 is a memorandum fram Mr. Lewis dated 

February 4, 2015 to Mr. Ken Myers, that's M-Y-E-R-S, who was 

my partner, myself - ­

Q. 	 At High Swartz? 

A. Both of High Swartz; Scott Rubin, who was counsel 

for the Concerned Citizens, and thatls spelled R-U-B-I-N; 

Kristin Camp, who just testified; and Mr. Michael Krancer, 
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also of Blank Rome. 

Q. Okay. So did you receive this email and attachment 

on February 4, 20157 

A. I did. 

Q. All right. Please tell me what the email says and 

what it meant to you. 

A. There were discussions back and forth about those 

ten points. One of those ten points was to basically turn 

their representation of fact into a covenant, which VIas, 

they were not going to place any fu~ther above-ground 

facilities in West Goshen Township, 

That was discussed as it being a covenant, and during 

meetings and then in this memorandum it was explained that 

they did not want to put such a representation or a covenant 

in there that they wouldn't put a valve into a township for 

fear that every township along the line for the full 318 

miles or so would request the same, and said they couldn't 

do it that way, they needed to state it as fact. 

Q. Okay. Now, were there previous discussions before 

this email along those same lines? 

A. Yes, and it was explained in meetings not just by 

Mr. Lewis, but Mr. Krancer, t-1r. Alexander and general 

counsel herself. 

Q. And you described one such meeting to me before. 

Tell me where that meeting occurred that you particularly 
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recall. 

A. It was a meeting right around this time frame, 

probably late January. in the High Swartz conference room 

known as Decker {phonetic}. 

Q. And this email is consistent with those 

conversations? 

A. Yes. That last sentence, if you will, of the first 

paragraph states that specific objective of the company, 

Sunoco, that they not put anything in a covenant that would 

come back to hurt them with other townships throughout the 

318 mile stretch of pipeline. 

Q. So the covenant will be couched in terms of a fact? 

A. Yes, as a representation of fact. 

Q. Now, .let is go to the attachment. Did the 

attachment ·do anything to the ten term points as indicated 

in the email? 

A. Yes. Again, we were talking about where they would 

put, if anything, additional facilities if you will, above-I 

ground appurtenances, as they like to call them, on the 

property. 

And they cited the veu or vapor combustion unit and the 

potential valve for ME-2, so this represents a short slide 

presentation t if you will, that was given to me so I CQuid 

relay it to others as to exactly here they were going to put 

the VCU, and it's shown in two places. One, on the black 
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and white, it's a very small dot that's right# as shown in a 

white box, if you will, next to the pump station 

configuration itself, and if you look very carefully, it 

actually has an arrow with a box, VCU. And then attached to 

it is a circle around a new property they purchased, and 

that's where they ,could potentially put the vcu and any 

above-ground valve associated with ME-2. 

MR. LEWIS: Excuse me, Your Honor. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: For cla,rity f are we referring 

to Township 15, the last two pages of the exhibit? 

MR. SOKORAI, Yes. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. So let me ask you. So the very last page, that's 

the page with the circle around it and youfre circling the 

area of the SPLP use area? 

A. yeah. It was to be legally defined later, but 

these at this point were still concepts, and this was a 

concept drawing, if you will. 

Q. NOW, on your email of Township 14, as of January 

30th, there was no valve station mentioned, was there? 

A. Not that I can recall at that time. 

Q. Okay. Do you recall, who raised the issue of a 

valve station? 

A. It would have been Sunoco. I'm not exactly sure 
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who within SunoeD. 

Q. Okay. Do you recall when that issue came up, that, 

"Hey, in addition to the terms we've been discussing. we 

also need to put a valve station somewhere?U 

A. I don't recall a specific date that it came up. 

Q. Okay. But it did come up somewhere along the way? 

A. It came up right around this time frame. Whether 

it was directly before or after February 4th -- could have 

been a little after February 4th. 

Q. What I want to know is. who. selected the location 

for the valve station? 

A. Sunoco. 

Q. NO\'lt welve heard testimony from Mr. LaLonde and Ms. 

Camp that the township was interesti~g in containing all of 

the facilities into this areal correct? 

A. Absolutely correct. 

Q. Are you sure that it was Sunoeo who selected the 

SPLP use area? 

A. Well, it was a negotiation, but when they said they 

wanted to put a valve I the township wanted to put it as 

close to the Boot area pump station that currently existed, 

and that's where they drew the circle and said, tlWe could 

put it here. II The township, again, objected, keep it right 

on the existing site. 

Q. Okay. And Township Exhibit 16, can you tell us 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTiNG COMPANY (711; 761-;1$1} 



166 

3 

4 

S 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

t7 

13 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

what this is and where it came from? 

A. Sixteen is a memorandum of February 10 from Mr. 

Krancer to myself, Mr. Nyers and Mr. Rubin with a carbon to 

Mr. Lewis I and it was right before that they had said, 

lIWe're going to put a valve in the SPLP use area right next 

to or adjacent to the Boot Road pump station if not within 

the fence. II The township wanted to know what a valve looked 

like, as did, frankly, Mr. Myers, because he had never seen 

one. So Mr. Krancer sent over the photo of what a valve 

looks like, and that~s a valve without any landscaping as 

page two of Township 16. Page three of Township 16 is a 

valve purportedly fully landscaped. 

The other issue being discussed in this memo, which 

isn't necessarily relevant to my testimony or th,is 

proceeding, is there was a whole issue with respect to 

compliance ~lith sound, and here again, they submitted 

additional information with respect to sound and 

measurements of where various decibel readings would be from 

the VCU unit. 

Q. Okay. And then of course, Sunoeo then responded 

with Township 17? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And just walk -­

A. seventeen is the February 11 memo from Mr. Lewis to 

myself ( Mr. Myers and Mr. Rubin with a carbon copy to Mr. 
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Q. Okay. And did this discuss the specific location 

of the valve station? 

A. In I{a) f it was a covenant that they weren't going 

to put any above-ground facilities on the SPLP use area. 

sQ. All right. And in fact 1 did Sunoeo ever reduce the 
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SPLP use area to a legal description? 

A. They 	did. 

Q. Okay. And are we seeking. is the township seeking 

to keep the valve station inside the legal description as 

prepared by Sunoeo? 

A. 	 It is. 

MR. SOKORAI: I don't have any further 

questions. 

JUDGE SARNES; Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. Mr. Brooman, I just want to understand one thing 

and make it clear for the record. Would you take a look at 

Township Exhibit 167 Did I understand your testimony to be 

that you understood the third page of this to be a photo of 

a valve site when it's installed and fully screened and 

landscaped? 
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A. I'm sorry? 

Q. What/g your understanding of the third page~ the 

photo that's the third page of Township 16. 

A. Page one is the writing itself. Page two is the 

valve that's snow covered. Page three is a landscaped 

valve, as Mr. Krancer calls it, a valve after screening. 

Q. Okay. So I just want to be clear for Judge Barnes' 

consideration and for the Commission. I apologize 

JUDGE BARNES, That's all right. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. So what this dispute is about is whether this 

screened valve is gOing to here in the SPLP use area or over 

here on Janiec 2/ right? That's what this dispute is about? 

A. I think it's about all the impacts associated with 

having to do it twice, and yes l it absolutely is about 

having Sunoeo put the valve where they promised to put the 

valve on the SPLP use area f correct. 

Q. NOW, youzre an experienced attorney, correct? 

A. I am. 

Q. And how many contracts have you negotiated? 

Hundreds? 

A. Wouldn't try to venture a guess. I think it's fair 

to say I many. 

Q. Okay. And I take it you've also negotiated many 

terms sheets? 

COMMONWEALTH REPOR.TlNG COMPANY (717) 761-1150 
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A. I've negotiated term sheets, I've negotiated 

contracts, I've negotiated settlements, yes. 

Q. And you understand, do you not, that there is a 

difference between a term sheet and a contract? 

A. I do. 

Q. What is the difference, in your view? 

A. Term sheet's a concept; contract, once signed by 

saIl parties r is legally binding. 

II 
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Q. Okay. Now, in the first term sheet that was marked 

as Exhibit 1.4/ there's no mention of" the valve station at 

all, correct? 

A. 	 Just give me a minute to look at the term sheet, 

(Witness perusing,document.) 

A. Well, there's actually a lot of discussion about 

the valve because, as you remember, we were also concerned 

about automating certain valves that were at that time 

manual. 

Q. Okay. Well, turn to Township Exhibit 15. Then the 

valve station is mentioned in paragraph one, numbered 

paragraph one of the term sheet, correct? 

A. I'm still making sure it's not mentioned in 14. 

Q. 	 All right. 


(Pause. ) 


A. The ME-2 valve, I don't see mentioned in Exhibit 

14. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 161.11$0 
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Q. And it's fair to say then that there was a material 

change in the terms between the first term sheet and the 

second term sheet f correct? 

A. No. I would say that they were all consistent. 

don't think there were any material changes. What kept 

changing was what SPL "'/anted to commit to on ME-2 and what 

it would commit to. 

Q. Okay. So you agree that the nature of Sunoco's 

commitments changed from term sheet to term sheet? 

A. As to where things would go_in the document, yes. 

Q. Okay. Now, if you look at Township Exhibit 17, do 

you see that, for the first time J there's a reference to the 

engineering constraints with regard to the valve station? 

A. I see there's a reference to the engineering 

constraints. I'm not sure this is the very first time it 

showed up, but it's bere, 

Q. Okay. So my point is simply that over the course 

of the several term sheets, the language relating to where 

the valve would be located changed; did it not? 

A. Where it would be located? I wouldn't say that's 

accurate, no. 

Q. Well, you understood that the location could change 

subject to engineering constraints, did you not? 

A. Well§ to the extent it had to be legally described. 

yeah, it changed, I suppose. r haven't checked to see 
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whether that circle is the same as your legal description. 

Q. Now, we could go through the entire settlement 

agreement, but isn't it a fact that there are numerous 

provisions in the settlement agreement that are not 

contained in the term sheets themselves? 

A. I would have to go through it carefully to do that. 

Q. Well, for one, the site of the VCU is specifiedi is 

that 	not correct? Isn't that an exhibit to the term sheet 

to the settlement agreement? 

A. It is. 

Q. And wasn't there also a deed restriction -­

A. There was. 

Q. Okay. Those_weren't attached to the term sheet, 

were they? 

A. No. They were all discussed at that time and they 

were going to be put together by SPLP once legal 

descriptions were ready, and they weren't ready at that 

time. 

Q. So you understood that the term sheets were setting 

forth the basic terms but that they would be fleshed out and 

reduced to writing in the final settlement agreement; did 

you not? 

A. Yes# the term sheets would absolutely be fleshed 

out in a final document which would be signed and approved 

by all parties. 
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MR. LEWIS: I have no further questions. 

JUDGE BA-~ES: Redirect? 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. Just one 

question. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. So Mr. Lewis referred to the term sheet attached to 

Township 17, right? 

A. Yes. 

Q. You remember talking about ~hat, and he said. well, 

you understood that the valve station could move around a 

little bit or move due to engineering constraints. Did you 

hear him asking those questions? 

A. Yes. 

Q. I want to refer you to paragraph one, about midway 

down. liThe location depicted on the attached map for the 

valve station, II do you see that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. "Ie understood to be the best approximate location 

for this valve station at this time, and is subject to full 

detailed engineering which will determine its exact 

locat ions on the SPLP use area. II So it was your 

understanding that it could move, but it would move within 

the SPLP use area? 

A. Correct. They represented to us that they didn't 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (Til} 16'0·7150 
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have a final engineering design with respect to ME-2, and 

that they had no plans to show US I but yes, if there was 

going to be any valve, it was going to be directly adjacent 

to the existing Boot Road pump station in the area that 

became known in the settlement as the SPLP use area. 

Q. There was no discussion of Janiec 2 or any other 

location in the township ever during these negotiations? 

A. Absolutely not. The number one tenet of West 

Goshen Township was, no more above-ground facilities, we 

have enough, and if there are going .to Qe any I it· s going to 

be right on that Boot Road pump station. 

Q. And this February 11th document marked as Township 

17, that pre-dates the March Sunoco plans to put a valve 

station on the Janiec 2 spot by about a month? 

A. Sixteen days, to be exact. 

Q. Sixteen dayss okay. I want to ask you, when was 

the first time you had ever, ever heard any indication that 

there was going to be a valve station at any other location 

except the SPLP use area? 

A. When I got a call from the township after receiving 

the E&S plans saying, "Did you know there was going to a 

valve on the Janiec property'? II And I said no. 

Q. You never saw those plans? 

A. I didnft. 

MR. SOKORAI: I have no further questions, 

<;OMMONWEAlTH REPORTING COMPANY Fi1) 161·7150 
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JUDGE BARNES: Thank you. Tnank you. You may 

step down. 

THE WITNESS, Thank you. 

(Witness excused.} 

JUDGB BARNES: Does the township rest? 

MR~ SOKORAI: Your Honor, I forget if I moved 

for the admission, but if I didn't f I want to double check 

that I did. I move for the admission of Exhibits 14, l5, 16 

and 17. That's what we used with t-lr. Brooman. I'd move for 

their admission. 

JUDGE BARNES, Any objection? 


MR. LEWIS: No objection. 


MR. SOKORAI: We didn't do it with Mr. Brooman 


and I don't think there would be an objection~ the actual 

deed restriction that was prepared. 

MR. LEWIS: I think it's attached -- oh, 

that's fine. 

JUDGE BARNES: Is that an exhibit? 

MR. SOKORAI: Township 19, Your Honor, also 

move for the admission. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 

MR. LEWIS! No objection. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Township Exhibits 

1.4, IS, 16. 1.7 and 19 are admitted. 

~ (Whereupon, the documents were marked as Township 

COMMONWEAtTH REPORTING COMPANY (1;7) 761-1150 
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Exhibits Nos. 14/ 15, 16, 17 and 19 for 

identification, and were received in evidence.) 

MR. aOKORAI: Thank you. Your Honor. 

JUDGE B~~S; And please provide copies to 

the court reporter. Do you have a copy now? 

MR. SOKORAI: Yes, I do. 

JUDGE BARNES: And one for me. 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: Mr. Lewis, are you prepared? 

MR. LEWIS: Yes, we are, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES, All right. You may call your 

first witness. 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE BARNES: Sir. would you raise your right 

hand? 

Whereupon, 

MATTHEW GORDON 

having been duly sworn, testified as follows! 

JUDGE BARNES: Please be seated. Please state 

your name and spell it for the record. 

THE WITNESS: My name is Matthew Gordon~ 

M-A-T-T-H-E-I'/, G-O-R-D-O-N. 

JUDGE BARNES! Thank you. Could you state, 

your title, too, sir? 

THE WITNESS~ My current title is project 
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director. 

JUDGE BARNES; Project director for Sunoco 

pipeline, 

THE WITNESS: Yes, Sunoco Pipeline. 

JUDGE BARNES, Thank you. 

You may proceed, Mr. Lewis. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEInS: 

Q. Mr. Gordon, by whom are you employed? 

A. Sunoeo Pipeline LP. 

Q. And in what capacity? 

A. I'm the project director for the Mariner East 2 

pipeline project from. West Virginia to Marcus Hook. 

Q. What are your duties and responsibilities as 

proj eet director? 

A. I have, I continue to oversee design, permitting, 

land acquisition and construction in accordance with all 

company policies, procedures, federal, state, local 

requirements for the project. 

Q. How long have you been in that position? 

A. I've been in the position since the Mariner 1 

pipeline project, which if I recall correctly was around 

2012. 

Q. Mr. Gordon, I place before you a document that's 

been pre-marked as Exhibit R-3. Can you identify that 

COMMONWEAlTH REPORTING COMPANY (7H) 161-1150 
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document? 

A. Yes. This is my resume. 

Q. Was it prepared under your supervision and 

direction? 

A. Yes. 

Q. .And does it fairly present your educational 

background and work experience? 

A. It does. 

Q. Could you give the Commission a brief overview of 

your experience in pipeline construc.tion? 

A. Yes. I started with the company back in 2006 as a 

field engineer, which is like a jack of all trades position, 

for pipeline maintenance, construction, relocations. I 

supported the mains de.partment. 

SO if there were needs for repairs on the pipe that 

would require permitting or relocation of the pipeline for 

developments or routine maintenance, I was responsible for 

permitting and assisting in the design of those relocations 

as well as any other facility type maintenance projects. If 

they needed a roofing done or a driveway permit or paving 

work, that's why I say it was kind of a jack of all trades 

position. 

After that, I was promoted to technical supervisor for 

mechanics and electricians, so we actually - I supervised 

the maintenance of the pumps and the valves throughout the 

COMMONWEALTH RE:PORl'ING COMPANY (117) 761·7150 
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entire system in Pennsylvania and New York, 24/7 emergency 

response requirements as well as supporting the maintenance 

department on their activities when we would pig the line 

for maintenance and do work. "Pig" is a term for extending 

an inspection tool on the inside of the pipe to check the 

pipe for anomalies. 

And then after that position! I was promoted to 

operations manager for Philadelphia and New Jersey. In that 

position, I oversaw several manned terminals that had 

workers operating them 24/7 for bulk storage in tanks, 

refined products and crude, as well as some natural gas over 

in Eagle Point. 

We had pipeline transportation in and out of the 

facilities, truck and rail ~raffic, bulk loading in and out 

of the facilities as well as vessel dock activities fromr 

the Delaware River in and out of those facilities. I also 

oversaw maintenance and construction and emergency response 

for the pipelines connecting those facilities. 

During that period, I had two six month temporary 

markups to act as the area manager for all pipeline 

activities in Philadelphia and New Jersey, so if you think 

about all the positions I spoke aboutr in addition to the 

terminals, I was supervising all those aspects as well. 

And then I was promoted to be the area manager for 

Pennsylvania and New York for all aspects of pipeline 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (n'l') 7ti1-11$0 
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transportation compliance l maintenance, etceter4, prior to 

the announcement of the Mariner 1 Bast project, at which 

point they approached me to lead that project~ 

Q. So do you have experience in pipeline design? 

A. I do. 

Q. Do you have experience ,in pipeline engineering? 

A. I do. 

Q. Do you have experience wi th HDD -­

A. Yes. 

Q. -- horizontal directional drilling? 

A. Yes, I do. 

Q. How many pipeline projects have you been involved 

with? 

A. Well, the Mariner East 1 pipe~inel that's SO miles 

of new 12 inch construction that I oversaw, as well as 20 

miles of rehabilitation and maintenance of the eight inch 

existing pipeline, and then prior to that, in my previous 

roles, I oversaw multiple small relocations throughout the 

system, I don't know the mileage, maybe a couple miles 

interspersed over a few years on that one. 

And then currently on Mariner 2, we've got probably over 

a hundred miles of pipe in the ground already, two 

pipelines. The 20 inch line will be 350 miles and the 16 

inch line is just shy of 300. 

Q. Just so the record is clear, can you please provide 
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us with an overview of the Mariner East 2 project? 

A. Sure. Mariner East 2 project is an expansion of 

the service from Mariner 1, so Utica and Marcellus shale, 

the producers are producing gas from the formations and 

separating it into its components, and there's shippers that 

are buying those components and want to get_ them to a 

marketplace for their end use. either in manufacturing or 

sale for heating purposes. 

So the pipeline is connecting the producers with the 

marketplace for the shippers for that public service. It's 

similar to a turnpike in that we have on ramps and off 

ramps, so we have on ramps in Ohio, West Virginia and 

western Pennsylvania, and we have off ramps in Pennsylvania. 

Then basically I the goal for Mariner 2 I the 20 _inch 

line l is to transport propane and butane. Mariner 1 is 

primarily porting ethane and propane. Those materials -­

JUDGE BARNES: I'm sorry, go over those three 

again. 

THE WITNESS: Sure. Mariner 1 is transporting 

ethane and propane. Mariner 2, the 20 inch line, is 

transporting propane and butane. We call them natural gas 

liquids generically. 

But ethane can be used for a raw material for 

manufacturing plastics, ethylene glycol and other uses. 

25 Propane can be used for heating, cooking. It can also be a 
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raw material for plastics. Butane is used for heating. 

It's also used for blending in gasoline/ as a gasoline 

component. In Pennsylvania/ different seasons and vapor 

pressures are allowed, so they will blend the butane and 

gasoline to meet the state requirements. 

So we have on ramps for those products and 

then off ramps in Pennsylvania, really trying to -- it came 

to light# between the polar vortex and the need for 

additional gasoline blending inventories in Pennsylvania 

since some of the refineries in the southeast part of the 

state had shut down. 

BYMR, LEWIS; 

Q. How many counties does the pipeline cross? 

A. In Pennsylvania, the project crosses 17 counties. 

Q. And how many local municipalities does it cross? 

A. Approximately 85 in Pennsylvania. 

Q, Can you describe how the construction of the 

project is being managed and coordinated? 

A. Well, if you look at it from the ground UPI we have 

approximately 4 r 500 contractors and inspectors. The 

contractors have their own management structure, reporting 

to a superintendent. 

We have an inspector with every crew, so if there's a 

cutting and clearing crew or a grading crew or a welding 

crew, each one of those crews has an inspector. Those 
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inspectors report to a lead for their discipline, like I 

mentioned earlier~ clearing, welding, grading, etcetera. 

Those lead inspectors who supervise those inspectors 

report to a chief inspector. We try to keep a span of 

control of one to five to the best of our ability. The 

chiefs report to a construction manager. 

So wefve divided the pipeline into seven spreads givet 

or take, 50 miles each spread, and six of them are in 

Pennsylvania, so there's a construction manager for each one 

of those spreads. And those construction managers report in 

to a project manager. I have three project managers that 

report to me. 

And then we probably haven't mentioned this. When the 

proj ect managers repor.t to me 1 I report up through the 

senior management chain. 

Q. Now ( are you familiar with the settlement agreement 

with West Goshen Township? 

A . Yes. 

Q. Were you responsible for implementing parts of the 

settlement agreement? 

A. Yes. I was required to implement the secticns of 

the settlement agreement in relationship to Mariner 1. 

Q. Mr. Gordon I I'd 1 ike to walk you through some of 

the terminology that's used in the settlement agreement and 

have you pOint out the location of certain places on the 
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exhibit that's now on the easel that's been previously 

2 marked as Exhibit R-4. 

3 First, can you generally describe what R-4 depicts? 

4 A. I'm sorry, you said R-4? 

, Q. Yes, that photo. 

6 A. Oh, the photo is titled R-4, yes, I'm sorry. I 

7 thought you were saying a section on the photo called R-4. 

g Yes, R-4 is an aerial view of the intersection of Route 202 

9 with Boot Road and the Janiec properties that were 

10 referenced previously .. 

Q. Okay. In the settlement agreement on page three," 
12 at the top of the page, it states that, UExcept that a 

13 remote operated valve station will be constructed and 

14 maintained on SPLP's ~djacent 4.42 acre property, Parcel No. 

15 5:2-0-10-10.1, also known as the former Janiec tract, the 

16 SPLP additional acreage. II Can you point out where the SPLP 

17 additional acreage is on that photo? 

" A. ~he acreage you1re referencing is outlined in 

19 orange on this photo. 

Q. Okay. It then states, liThe proposed location of 

21 such valve station on the SPLP additional acreage is 

22 depicted on the map attached hereto as Appendix 1 and 

23 incorporated by reference, the SPLP use area. n Can you 

24 point out where the SPLP use area is? 

25 A. The area you're referencing is outlined in blue 
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within the orange parcel that you've just referenced 

previously. 

Q. Did you attempt to site the valve on the SPLP use 

area? 

A. Yes, we did. It was the preferred location for us 

to have a valve at the site that we already own and operate, 

I mean, from a host of reasons. For maintenance purposes, 

you like to have your equipment in one location to the best 

of your ability. And obviously, we wanted to satisfy the 

township concerns. 

JUDGE ~~S: Is the microphone turned on? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am. It's green. 

JUDGE BARNES: If you could speak a little 

closer. 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. I'll try. 

JUDGE BARNES, Thank you. I have R-S. I 

don't know about the court reporter. 

(Pause. ) 

THE WITNESS: Yes, R-5 is a construction 

detail plan view and profile of a horizontal directional 

drill that we prepare for the contractors as part of the bid 

package I construction package t so they know what they are 

building. 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Using Exhibit R-S, can you explain to the 
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Commission why the company decided not to locate the valve 

on the SPLP use area? 

A. Yes. So first and foremost as ! mentioned, thisr 

is a horizontal directional drill where we basically have to 

drill a hole through the ground in order to enlarge that 

hole in multiple passes to get two nominal diameters bigger 

than the pipe, So in this case, for a 20 inch pipe, we need 

to drill a 30 inch hole. 

We then have to weld the pipe together at the opposite 

end of the drill and pull it back through the hole. The 

pipe undergoes stress during that activity of pulling it 

through. 

In order to minimize that stress, industry standards are 

that we try to adhere to a nominal ten times pipe diameter, 

so in this case we're targeting a 2,000 foot minimum radius 

of curvature to the drill. 

As you can see on the drawing. there's a dark blue line 

that starts on the far left page where it says HOD entry and 

exit in the grass fieldi do you see that? 

JUDGE BARNES: Yes. 

THE WITNESS~ Okay. And then it exits on the 

far end of the right page just left of the valve symbol 

where it says I HDD entry and exit again. 

You'll notice that that line curves from one 

end to the other I so those curves are the radius of 
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curvature I was talking about. 

We can actually turn this drill in the ground 

and track it to ensure that we're not exceeding any radiuses 

and putting undue stress. 

My engineers are actually curving this design 

in twe planes. If you look down below, you'll notice 

there's a profile view in the grid lines at the bottom of 

the pages. 

The green lines represent the topograph of the 

earth. The blue line represents the planned center line of 

the pipeline during the drill and post construction, 

So you notice that there's a curve at each end 

of the drill as well and it's relatively level in the 

middle, and you'll notice there's depth call-outs 

periodically across the profile. 

So we have to maintain that radius of 

curvature in two, in actually three dimensions f not just two 

dimensions. There I s computer software that engineers use to 

calculate the theoretical stress on the pipe as we're 

pulling it back through that hole. 

If you look closer to the intersection of 

t40rstein Road on the right hand page and Boot Road. it' s 

just left of the existing pump station. 

You'll notice that the pipeline makes a 

curvature to parallel Boot Road in the drill plan. !n order 
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for us to continue and not exceed our radius tolerances, the 

drill would have had to go underneath the home at the 

intersection of Mary Jane Lane and Boot Road, which meant we 

would have had to condemn or acquire that home and tear it 

down. I can come over and show you if that would be easier. 

JUDGE BARNES; I don't see where Mary Jane 

Lane is, so 

(Pause. ) 

JUDGE BARNES: we'll just do a sidebar off the 

record. 

{Discussion off the record.} 

JUDGE BARNES: Will the witness please 

identify Mary Jane Lane on Exhibit R-5 using the parcel 

number. 

THE WITNESS! Yes. So the home I was 

referencing next to Mary Jane Lane is listed as Parcel No. 

PA-CH-0307. 0001. 

In order to maintain a safe radius of 

curvature for the pipe, we would have to design the pipe to 

go through that property and through that home. 

Further, it would turn north of the pump 

station at this location, and we'd have to string out the 

pipe to try to pull it back in in that, what's listed as. the 

SPLP additional acreage. 

vIe actually have an existing pipeline easement 

COMMQNWEALTfol REPORTlJI.'C;: COMPANY (117) ;61.7150 
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along the property line that starts at the pump station and 

travels northeast along the property line of the pump 

station, so we would have to string out pipe up there. 

We did not think that we'd be able to make the 

turn to get that pipe to line up with the drill because of 

the tanks and the pump station from the adjacent Aqua PA 

American facility there, so for a host of factors, we didn't 

think we could directional drill from this side into the 

station and make it work safely. 

So the second alternative we looked at, since 

we knew we couldn't drill, was open cutting the road in our 

exist ing easement. 

As you look on thi s plan view and on the 

profile view down below, you'll know that there's lots of 

utility call-outs across the length of this corridor in this 

road. 

BY MR. LEWIS; 

Q. Mr. Gordon, just -- could you point out to Judge 

Barnes where the utility intersections are shown on Exhibit 

R-S? 

A. On the bottom view in the grid, you'll notice that 

there's tag lines that come off the top side of the grid, 

and they have various labels. If you start at the left, the 

first label is HDD entry point. At 0.73, it says, edge of 

road; 0.83, Dunsinane Drive. 

COMMONWEALiH REP-ORTING COMP-ANY (711) 761-7150 
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Those numbers are the number of feet in distance from 

where the pipe enters -- the drill enters the ground. So 

the first utility you encounter is 1.28, EX pipeline Sunoeo 

u~~own. Next is a sanitary sewer at 1.93, then another 

sanitary sewer at 2.19, so on and so forth. 

What we do is we go out and we perform Design One Call 

and locate all the utilities along the corridor of 

construction. Surveyors shoot their location in and then we 

have a better understanding from a subsurface utility design 

standpoint of the feasibility of construction. 

I guess my point is. you can see that it is extremely 

congested with utilities in Boot Road as well right now, 

pre-existing utilities. 

Two of those pre-existing utilities are labeled pn the 

photo aerial view up top as "gas. n Those are the existing 

eight inch and 12 inch Sunoco pipelines. 

One of those, we had to perform maintenance on for 

Mariner 1. and we had to shut down a lane of Boot Road, 

which caused a lot of traffic issues; as Mr. LaLonde pointed 

outl heavily used roadway. 

r-ly concern is, because these pipel ines run down the 

edges of the road. the only place I could put two more 

pipelines is in the middle of the road. which would require 

a complete shutdown of Boot Road for open trench 

installation. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 161~1'ISO 
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That is highly unlikely for PennDOT to permit, and it 

would be highly impactful for the community. It would 

likely impact response times from the fire company to serve 

the community, and I just generally didn't think it would be 

accepted very well from a permitting standpoint. 

Q. And just to be clear, if you were to open cut Boot 

Road, where would the start point be and where would the end 

point be? 

A. It would be very similar to what you see at the HDD 

profile, except that on the left drawing I we cut the corner, 

to maintain our drill radius, we require an easement outside 

of the pre-existing easement just to make the drill profile 

work. 

Instead of doing that 1 we would open cut Ship Road and 

at the intersection of Ship and Boot, we would open cut Boot 

Road all the way following east until we got to the entrance 

of the pump station, and we would turn into the pump 

station. 

So we would have to shut down that entire, both roadways 

for an extended period of time to construct not one r but two 

pipelines. 

Q. Can you point out where the fire department is on 

this map? 

A. If you look at the drawing on the right hand side, 

at the very right edge of the aerial background, you'll see 

COMMONWeALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7HI16t~7150 
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a driveway and a building, a driveway entrance to the fire 

station. 

Q. And for the homes that are shown on this Bxhibit 

R-5. what is the most direct route for the fire department 

to get to those homes in case of an emergency? 

A. Boot Road. 

Q. And if you open cut Boot Road and closed it, then 

they would not be able to use that route; is that not 

correct? 

A. ·They would have to use an alternate route. 

Q. Okay. Were there any other considerations 

affecting the decision to move the valve to the Janiec 2 

site? 

A. Yes. So as I mentioned, we looked at multiple 

techniques to get the pipeline in on the west side of the 

pump station. We still had to solve the problem of getting 

the pipeline installed on the east side of the pump station 

and getting under Route 202. 

We cannot get a permit from PennDOT to open cut a state 

highway. We have to drill or bore underneath it at a 

sufficient depth. So throughout 2015, we were performing 

geotechnical analysis to look at what type of rock we were 

going to have out there. 

You/II notice l on the plan view drawing in the existing 

pump station, at the southwest corner of the pump station r 

COMMONWEAliH REPORTING COf,llPANY {7H} 7(:11-1150 
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there is a call-out for Geotech SB-03, and then another one 

on the east side of Route 202, SB-04. 

At the bottom left corner of the drawing, youTll notice 

the Geotech call-outs for what type of rock we found there, 

SM, which is a type of sandstone. Likewise on the right 

hand side, SB-04. again, there's a call-out for SM, and it 

showed the approximate level of topsoil and fill material. 

That fill material is basically placed there when they 

built the highway, and when construction of the highway 

occurred, they likely, since it's a-significantly lower 

elevation than the current route profile, they likely did 

significant excavation, possibly blasting. I don't know 

about that. But it creates fractures, even when they 

excavate to build the road. 

So as you heard the to~~ship expert testify, when you 

have unconsolidated rock or fractured rock, there's an 

ability for the drilling fluid to find a crack in the rock 

and go to the surface instead of coming back to the drill 

pump. We call that an inadvertent return. 

I could revisit the explanation of that, but I think 

Your Honor understood what he was saying, or would you like 

me to give you an overview of drilling? 

JUDGE BARNES; I'm fine. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. So basicallYI the water 

and the clay will follow those cracks to the surface. Our 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7n} 7$1-7150 
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concern here was, from a radius of curvature standpoint and 

from a safe drilling standpoint, we had two major hurdles. 

In order to get the radius of curvature we 

need to not overstress the pipe, we'd have to set the drill 

machine back inside the pump station and have it exit on the 

mid- to eastern side of Janiec new parcel. 

In order to tie the pipe in to the -- let me 

show you on this map, too -- so we'd have to set the drill 

machine back here and pop out somewhere over here to 

maintain the radius. 

!n order to tie in here, we'd have to dig a 

vertical shaft to intercept that pipe after we pulled it 

back through, potentially 30 feet deep, a shored excavation 

vertical shaft to put _people in the hold and weld fittings 

up to bring the pipe back up to a depth to where it would 

get into that site, not the safest working conditions, 

Secondary concern is that the profile would 

have a maximum depth of approximately 20 feet, which E as I 

mentioned earlier I we have this rock that's basically 

sandstone, unconsolidated sandstone, highly fractured. 

My big fear from a safety standpoint is that 

as the township testified~ again, 70 r OOO cars coming up and 

down that road at a high rate of speed, if that drilling- mud 

gets on the highway, wefve got a serious safety issue, and 

there'S potential for that to happen. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 1$1.11$0 
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BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Mr. Gordon, if the Commission were to order the 

valve to be sited on the SPLP use area today or at the 

conclusion of this litigation, would that be prudent from an 

engineering standpoint? 

A. From an engineering standpoint, no. To install the 

valve, you're saying; in that use area? 

Q. Yes. 

A. No, for the reasons we just discussed. The 

feasibility of getting it in there is extremely: difficult 

and potentially unsafe. 

Q. I think I may have skipped over this. Could you 

just describe for the Commission what the purpose of the 

valve is? 

A. So as the pipeline is flowing from west to east, we 

have pumps that move the product. We also have f at the 

inlets, the on ramps/off ramps, we have metering that 

monitors the mass coming in at each point and going out at 

each pOint so we can always we have a computer that's 

doing calculations on a fraction of a second basis to make 

sure what goes in and what comes out equal. 

In addition to that, we have pressure point stations 

located at valve sites segmented throughout the line. 

There' s a federal r~quirement that you install main line 

valves that, in the case of emergency, that you can isolate 

COMMONweALTH REPQR,l'rNG COMPANV (717) ~61-71S!) 



195 

2 

3 

4 

5 

{', 

7 

S 

9 

10 

II 

t2 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

~ 

25 

the line quickly and minimize the amount of product that can 

escape during that emergency. 

So we perform studies, we analyze locations. As you get 

to a more densely populated location, you include move 

valves at a closer spacing to minimize the impacts of a 

release. 

The automated valves that we install -- let me back up. 

So the computerized system, if it senses a change that's 

unexpected from mass in to mass out, it can automatically 

shut down the line and it will close each of these valv;es 

and segment the line; same thing with the pressure stations 

at each valve. 

These valves themselves have computers on site that are 

fully backed up, have,their own power supplies, their own 

backup power supplYr so that if they see a pressure dip 

below what they're expecting to see, they too can shut down 

not just themselves but the entire pipeline T so it takes it 

out of human hands. 

Then we have an operator who~s monitoring the line 24/7 

in shifts who can also intervene and shut the pipeline down. 

So the purpose of the valve is, in the event one of those 

unplanned conditions occurs, to segment the line into 

smaller sections, and that allows us to further assess both 

where this condition may be occurring at and minimize the 

impacts of that situation. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 161.1150 
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Q. In the company's view, would it be prudent to 

construct the pipeline without having the valve? 

A, No. 

Q, There was testimony earlier today about the 

automation of the valve, not this valve but the other two 

valves in the settlement agreement. And I believe the 

township's counsel asked various witnesses whether it was 

necessary for the township to bring a claim before the 

Commission in order to get that valve automated. 

Was it necessary for the township to sue the company in 

order for Sunoeo to automate that valve? 

A. In my opinion, no. Once the agreement was entered, 

we fully intended to install a valve at the first 

.commercially reasonable opportunity, so one valve was wholly 

owned on our property. We already had power and 

communications at that site. 

So all I needed to do was order the parts, get a permit 

from the township and hire a contractor, and they were able 

to install it quickly, as the tovmship testified to. 

The other site that they ~eferenced in Thornbury, we did 

not have an easement in place to get the power into the site 

or the communications to connect it to the computerized 

network, so although I could get the equipment quickly, -I 

had to go through the process of obtaining the easement for 

that property to get the power and communication to the 

COMMONWEAlTH REPOl'ltTING COMPANY (111) 751-11S0 
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valve, and the residents objected to the easement and fought 

us for a pretty lengthy period of time before we were able 

to acquire those rights. So we had every intention and were 

working diligently to do so, but we had to wait for the 

legal process to play out. 

Q. Now~ going back to the valve for ME-2, putting 

aside engineering considerations that you just testified to, 

as between the SPLP use area and the Janiec 2 site, which 

site would have been preferred by the company for siting the 

valve? 

A. We would have preferred to have it in the SPLP use 

area. 

Q. And why? 

A. Because when you can keep all your equipment on one 

site, itrs easier to maintain. Itls less visual impacts to 

the community I so we prefer to keep things out of sight, out 

of mind. We knew that we had a difficult time on Mariner 1 

in this community and the residents were -- there was a 

strong -- these are residents opposed to the project. so 

anywhere we could pacify concerns in the township, it was 

our goal to do so and work diligently to try to do that. 

Q. Which would have been less expensive or more 

expensive for the company? 

A. Well, we wouldn't have had to acquire additional 

acreage on the adjacent site, so from that standpoint it 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 76t-71SO 
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would have been cheaper to build in the SPLP use area. 

Had we gone fon-lard with open cutting. open cutting is , 

for this particular area, approximately half the cost of 

HDD. Normally it would be a bigger savings, but because 

it's so congested and there are so many utilities/ it would 

be slow progress. So I think it would have been 

significantly cheaper to build it at the SPLP use area. 

Q . And from a scheduling perspective, which option 

would have been better I putting aside engineering 

considerations now? 

A. Well, from a scheduling standpoint, '.... ith the rock 

that we're seeing on the drill to the west, we're getting in 

that area 60 to ~oo feet of progress a day on the drill, 

whereas traditional open cut. farm fields! we're probably 

getting anywhere from two to three thousand feet a day. 

Now I open cutting in these roadways I we probably would 

have been lucky to get 300 foot a day. Now I that I s an 

oversimplification. When I say we're getting 60 foot of 

drill progress a day I that's in one pass. 

We actually have to make two to three, sometimes four 

passes with that drill machine r so it I IS that 60 foot a day 

times three to four passes. It I S a dramatically longer 

process than an open cut trench installation. So it 

definitely costs a lot of money. 

Q. Does Sunoeo currently own the Janiee 2 tract? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711j 16t,7150 
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A. Yes. Thatls my understanding. 

Q. I'd like to show you what's been marked as Township 

Exhibit 20, which is the condemnation for the Janiec 

property. 

JUDGE BARNES: I don't have a copy. 

MR. LEWIS; Do you have multiple copies? 

JUDGE BARNES: The court reporter doesn't have 

a copy. 

MR. BROOMAN: We didn't -­

MR. SOKORAI: Oh l we didn't introduce it. We 

just did the stipulation, is that 

MR . BROOMAN : Yes. 

MR. LEWIS: I thought we had put it in. 

JUDGE BARNES: I hav~ Township 19. Am I 

missing something? 

MR. LE~lIS: Township 20. 

MR. SOKORAI: Your Honor, we have Exhibit 20 

and we're happy to introduce itl but we stipulated as to the 

date. 

MR. LEWIS: This is the condemnation. 

JUDGE BARNES: Right. Would you 

MR. LEWIS: I'd be happy to -­

JUDGE BARNES: Let's do that. 

(pause.l 

MR. LBWIS: Does anyone care that it's marked 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY i71?") 71H~11S0 
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Exhibit Township 20 and not a respondent exhibit? 

JUDGE BARNES: 1'm fine with it. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Township 

Exhibit No. 20 for identification, and was received 

in evidence_) 

JUDGE BARNES: Can I ask,one quick question? 

When you were referring to what you're currently doing, you 

mean in the township to the west, when you referred to what 

you/re experiencing horizontally drilling now in a different 

township? 

THE WITNESS: Currently, there's a drill 

machine at Ship Road that's drilling the opposite direction 

of the drill that we're looking at here. It's drilling to 

the northwest r up towards West Whiteland, and.they're 

getting about 60 feet per shift. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. Thank you. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. I want to direct your attention to page 17 of 

Township 20 r and could you tell the Commission what property 

was condemned by Sunoao and how Sunoco came to own the 

Janiec 2 tract? 

A. So specifically what was condemned was the 

permanent easement for two pipelines immediately adjacent to 

Boot Road. The approximate width I believe was 50 feet. 

Letts see if the exhibit's in here for that permanent 

COMMONWEM"TH RepORTING COMPANY it'll} 761-7150 
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easement. 

(Witness perusing document.) 

A. I don't see the certified plat attached, but the 

permanent easement was 50 feet wide. It also included 

temporary easement abutting the 50 foot permanent easement 

for construction/ as well as a portion of acreage on the 

property for temporary work space to string out pipes to use 

in the HDD process and to set the drill equipment up, and it 

also included a permanent easement for the surface site of 

the valve setting. 

Q. Now, this condemnation occurred in May, correct? 

A. It's stamped by the prothonotary for May 12, 2016. 

Q. Now, does Sunoao own the property in fee now? 

A. Yes. After this timer we did actually go back and 

purchase the ent ire parcel in fee. 

Q. And could you describe to Judge Barnes and the 

Commission the negotiations between Bunoco and Traditions 

and how it came to be that Sunoco acquired the entire 

property in fee? 

A. I'm Borry, you're talking about the negotiations 

between Sunoco and Janiec? 

Q. And Janiec, yeah; 11m sorry. 

A. So originally we were trying to acquire the 

easement I and in late twenty -- so our intention was to 

build the pipeline as shown on the drawings you have with 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-1150 
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the valve site close to Boot Road so that we would hug next 

to Boot Road and not protrude into the Janiec parcel, 

because they had the Traditions development upcoming that 

they were still working to sell to that developer. 

And in that process I I think they realized or the 

developer realized that our temporary work space was going 

to impact their ability to construct on their schedule. 

We had heard testimony earlier, there was concerns from 

the zoning meeting, and eventually it was approved, but 

after .that point, when they realized that we had the rights 

to -- or we were condemning for the rights to construct f 

that they wouldn't be able to build until after us, I think 

that assisted in scaring off the developer from wanting to 

pursue that development any further. 

The Janiecs at that point were upset concerning, that 

they lost potential development opportunities I so they 

wanted us to basically buy the property, and we entered into 

an agreement to try to make them whole, and we purchased the 

parcel. 

Q. What was the purchase price? 

A. $2.2 million. 

Q, Would you have incurred that purchase price had you 

been able to site the valve on the SPLP use area? 

A. No. 


Q, So you've been in the hearing room for all of the 


COMMONWEALTH RS:r'ORTfNG COMPANY (711) 76t·7150 
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A. Correct. 

Q. And you heard Mr. LaLonde testify with regard to 

various drawings which were dated March of 2015 with regard 

to the valve? 

A. I didn't see the drawings r but I did hear the 

testimony. 

JUDGE BARNES: What exhibits are you going 

(Pause. ) 

'MR .. SOKORAI: I think-Township 6 is June of 

'15. I think your R-5 is March of '15. 

MR. LEWIS: I thought there was ¥­

MR. SOKORAI: Your R-5 is the -­

MR. LBWIS: Where's the erosion and sediment 

application? 

MR. SOKORAI: This one here, Township -- that 

was June, and then your document here says March. That was 

in the subsequent I more robust E&S binder I this profile 

document that you1re using at R-5. 

MR. LEWIS: Oh, I see. 

MR. SOKORAI: This was your initial B&Sr the 

subsequent big binder. That profile youtve marked as R-5 

would be in that binder. 

MR. LEWIS, Okay. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761.715Q 
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Q. So we placed in front of you first, on the HDD 

profile, the initial drawing date, that onets March of 2016. 

and then on the - ­

MR. SOKORAl: Fifteen, right? 

MR. LEWIS: No, this is ;16 on mine. 

THE WITNESS: No , the original date on R-S is 

March 2016. There's multiple revisions including moving the 


drill entry/exit as late as May of this year. 


BY MR. LEWIS, 


Q. And then on the township exhibit, those drawings 

are dated June of 2015; is that correct? 

A. Which 

Q. I don't have it in front of me. 

A. 	 I don't have. the township exhibit. 

MR. SOKORAI: It's Township Exhibit 13. 

MR. BROOMAN: Exhibit 13 shows a Marchi 2015 

date. 

MR. LEWIS: Oh, there we go. Thank you. 

(General inaudible discussion.) 

JUDGE BARNES: Hold on. We can't have 

conversation from the audience. 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q. The Township Exhibit 13 -- {inaudible) -- date on 

the second page, that is the second page with the photo. 

(Pause.) 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTiNG COMPANY (111) 761-7150 
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Q. So my question to you is pretty simple, Mr. Gordon, 

2 and that is. did Sunoao consider siting the valve on the 

3 SPLP use area after that March 2015 date? 

4 A. Yeah, we were running parallel paths z trying to 

analyze options to how best install it. We had looked at 

6 this long drill, obviously there's a drawing that shows 

7 that. We didn't get all of the utility locate data until 

8 the fall/winter of 2015, and we still needed to perform 

9 geotechnical analysis. I don't recall the dates we received 

geotech. 

11 Q. Did you receive instructions from Sunoeo upper 

12 management in 2016 and 2017 regarding the siting of the 

13 valve? 

14 A. Generally, they would prefer that \~e try to keep it 

in the existing site. 

,. Q. When did you have those conversations? 

17 A. I don't remember specific dates. 

18 Q. But what years? 

19 A. We have a monthly meeting with upper management 

where I had to present the status of the project, permitting 

21 and design and now construction. So every month we would 

22 meet. and this parcel, this area had come up on multiple 

23 occasions. and they did at those meetings insist that we do 

~ our best to try to keep the valve in the existing site. 

Q. Did you hear Ms. Camp's testimony today? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY fT1T} 761.7100 
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1\.. I did. 

Q. Do you agree with her that the settlement agreement 

required the company to consult with the township prior to 

making the engineering determination? 

1\.. As I read the agreement, it stated we had to notify 

them. 

Q. Did you understand the settlement agreement to 

require the company to provide documentation of the 

engineering constraint to the township? 

1\.. NO, I don2t see that in the agreement. 

Q. And did you understand it to require the company to 

submit plans to Richard Kuprewicz in connection with 

relocation of the vahle? 

A. No. ! don't see that specific requirement in the 

agreement. 

Q. And did you understand the settlement agreement to 

require the company to obtain the township's consent if the 

valve were going to be relocated? 

A. NO, it did not require consent. 

Q. Did the company notify the township of its decision 

to 	locate the valve on the Janiec 2 tract? 

1\.. I believe so, yes. 

Q. When, or when was the first time? 

1\.. To the best of my recollection, the first 

opportunity would have been the meeting that was discussed 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 161·1150 
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previously in January 2016. As discussed, when that meeting 

was requested by the township I we attended -- the attendance 

list was relatively accurate that the township provided. 

Our Percheron agent was the only one not named in their 

description, and that was Shannon Gwin~ S-H-A-N-N-O-N, 

G-W-I-N. 

And my recollection of those events differs slightly 

from the township's, that yes, the fire chief had raised 

concerns about the impacts of the Janiec 2 parcel on the 

east side, and the to.,.mship wanted to know I as they stated 

specifically, what was going to happen there in terms of 

construction and how that would impact that site. 

And there were other agenda topics that we covered at 

that time as well, including landscaping at the existing 

Mariner 1 pump stat.ion. 

So I viewed the drill. why we were drilling, where the 

drill entry and exit locations were at, and the requirement 

for the work space to perform those drills, the importance 

of having the valve sites close to Boot Road to stay away 

from the development itself of the property that was trying 

to seek zoning approval. 

A-~d the reason I specifically remember referencing the 

valve is because we prepared examples of what the valve site 

fencing would look 1 ike. 

We chose a more expensive architectural vinyl fencing 

COMMONWEALTH R€PORirNG COMPANY (711) 76H'1S0 
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that has a faux stone finish to give a more aesthetic r 

pleasing look, to match the level that Traditions was using 

for their development so it would fit in with the aesthetics 

of their landscaping. 

And during that conversation~ the solicitor had pointed 

out that she really liked the brick wall that we put in at 

the pump station next door, and why canlt we just put brick 

walls up. And I had to explain that we can't put brick 

walls up there because -- there and the whole way around the 

pump station because the brick walls require a concrete 

footer foundation directly over the pipe, which would impact 

our ability to maintain the pipe. 

So we did agree at that time that I would take the 

aesthetic appearance of the fencing that we were proposing 

at the Janiec site and put it at the Mariner 1 pump station, 

which we have subsequently installed around that site to 

enhance the aesthetics for the neighbors along Mary Jane 

Lane. 

Q. Did you have any subsequent meetings with the 

townahip at which you discussed the Siting of the valVe? 

A. Well, prior to subsequent meetings, there were 

additional forms of notice that the township received in 

2016. As part of our permitting process with DEP, under 

105, I believe it is, or 102, rather, there's an J!..ct 167 

process where you have to either get concurrence from the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ('{11) 761.11$0 
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township that your designs meet their stormwater 

requirements or get a stormwater, in this case, erosion and 

sedimentation permit -- different townships call it 

different things based on their model ordinance -- get their 

approval for a permit for their local requirements in 

regards to stormwater. 

At this particular site, we submitted a package for 

review as the township testified earlier in 2016, and his 

engineer approached him saying I !!Hey. there's this 

impervious surface for a valve 8ite. 11 That I s accurate. We 

did submit that package in 2016 showing that impervious 

surface for the valve site. 

And then again, we re-submitted those materials in the , 

I want to say FebruarYf January -- early part of this year 

with updated designs based on feedback from the DEP 

pe:r:mitting process. We got our permits in February, so we 

had to modify the application package for the township for 

their local ordinance requirements as well. 

So they got an update package showing now the location 

of the block valve, the impervious surface and the access 

road to get into the valve site, which we then had to change 

again to a vegetated block site. 

While negotiating the requirements of the township's 

ordinances and minimizing stormwater runof f I we determined 

that stone would be required, a large retainment of that 

COMMONWEALTH RI;:PORTING COMPANY (7.7) 761·1150 
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stormwater runoff, so instead of using permanent stone. we 

used a geotextile material mixed with soil and stone that 

has more permeability and creates less water runoff, and 

then we amended the plan and submitted that final approved 

design and received the townshipEs permit. 

So there was notices informally there of the actual 

plan, of what we intended to do with the township engineer, 

which we heard earlier the township manager said the 

township engineer brought to his attention. 

And then more recently in March,. we had a sit-down 

meeting with the township representatives about this valve 

site. 

Q. So could you_just briefly describe the March 

meeting, first of all. when.it occurred, and who was there 

and what was discussed? 

A. I dontt have the specific date in front of me. My 

recollection on the Sunoco side was myself, Kathleen Shea 

Ballay, S-H-E-A, B-A-L-L-A-Y. I believe Joe McGinn was 

there, and on the township side I believe Casey LaLonde was 

there, Kristin Camp. I believe there was someone else on 

the township side as weIll but I forget who off the top of 

my head. 

foiR. SOKORAI: Can we just clarify what year 

we t re talking about? 

MR. LEWIS: Twenty-seventeen. 

COMMONWEAl1'H REPOR1'ING COMPANY (717) 761.7150 
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THE WITNESS; Twenty-seventeen, March 2017. 

1 BY MR. LEWIS, 

3 Q. What was discussed at that meeting? 

4 A. We discussed, the main focus was the valve site 

5 again. We were questioned~ could we put it into a vault to 

6 get it below the ground, with the line of questions the 

7 manager had asked, aesthetically what we were going to do, 

s what impacts would that have on the resulting development of 

9 the site. 

10 So we went through the more cur:r:ent design where the 

II valve is located on the property now or expected to bet and 

12 we were talking about upcoming issues in relationship to the 

13 settlement -- or, 11m sorry, to their PUC filing opposing 

14 the valve. 

IS Q. Did you tell the township at that time the reasons 

16 why the company was siting the valve on the Janiec 2 tract? 

17 A. I did. 

18 Q. Mr. Gordon, does the company have all the permits 

19 it requires to do the work on the Janiec 2 tract? 

10 A. Yes. 

21 Q. I've provided you with a copy of a document that's 

22 been pre-marked Exhibit R-S. Can you identify that document 

23 for the record? 

14 A, Under Chapter 102 1 this is the erosion and sediment 

25 permit that was issued by the Pennsylvania Department of 

COMMONW&ALTH REPORTING COMPANY {TU} 761.7150 
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Environmental Protection for this project for Chester and 

Delaware Counties. 

Q. Could you turn to page four of the document and can 

you tell us whether the document indicates whether West 

Goshen Township received a copy of it? 

A. On the fourth page, West Goshen is listed on the cc 

list for February 13/ 2017, and this document would have 

referenced all the permit application materials posted on 

the department's web site including the E&S plan sheets that 

show the design of the site at that _location. 

Q. Mr. Gorden, I placed before you Exhibit R-9. Can 

you please identify what Exhibit R-9 is? 

A. Exhibit R-9 is the water obstruction and 

encroachment permit issued by the Pennsylvania Department of 

Environmental Protection for this pipeline project, 

including Chester County. 

Q. Can you tell us whether West Goshen Township was 

ce'd on this document? 

A. On the second page t West Goshen is listed as copied 

on the permit, February 13 I 2017. 

Q. Could you please identify Exhibit R-10 for the 

record? 

A. R-10 is the \'Vest Goshen Township construction 

authorization permit in accordance with Pennsylvania Act 45, 

1999. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 161-'7150 
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Q, And what is the date of that permit? 

A. It's dated June 6, 2017. 

Q. Could you read into the record the description of 


proposed work? 


A. Installation of the Sunoco PA pipeline project. 

Pipe will be installed via horizontal directional drill, 

also notes HDD, for moat of the length within West Goshen. 

There will be a vegetative block valve pad installed east of 

Route 202 along Boot Road. In accordance with post 

. construction stormwater management plan report and plan 

dated June 2, 2017 and erosion and sediment control report 

and plan dated February 2017. 

So this is the result of those previous submissions I 


referenced earlier when we applied for the permit in 2016 


and then updated the application in 2017. It it',as ultimately 


is'sued in June of 2017. 


Q. Has the company commenced work on the Janiec 2 


tract? 


A. Yes. 

Q. What is the current status of the work? 

A. As described earlier, I believe Mr. LaLonde said 

that we used a brush hog to basically mow the brush there. 

You have to mow the brush before you put down the erosion 

and sedimentation control devices so that they can lay flat 

and properly perform their functions. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY fTl1) 161.1150 
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That's also recognized in the PA DEP permits 

construction sequence. The only time you put controls down 

before you clear the brush is when you're on a steep slope, 

and as you can see in the pictures, this lot does not 

constitute a steep slope. 

So they used that mowing attachment to mow down the 

brush on site, and then they installed the erosion and 

sedimentation control devices t the silt socks around the 

perimeter on the down slope sides where they belong, per the 

approved township permit drawings. 

We also installed a rock construction entrance off of 

Eoot Road so that the equipment could access the site 

without using the driveway from the fire department that 

crosses over our parks R-easement - - I I m sorrylour fee 

owned parce1 . 

Q. I'm going to give you a set of photos that have 

been marked Exhibits R-l1., R-12, R~13, R-14 and R-15, and 

could you describe what is shown by each photo l and also 

point out which photo shows the driveway you constructed? 

A. Okay. I'm currently looking at photo R-l1. R-ll 

is on the Janiec 2 parcel, approximately here, looking 

towards the road, somewhat in a southeasterly direction. 

You can see that there's still some grass present, that 

it has been mowed. The mulch debris was moved over into 

piles to be loaded out. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717j761-71S0 
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You can somewhat in the center of the picture partially 

2 see the construction entrance. You can also see cones along 

3: the road. 

4 R-12 is taken from the same general area, only it's 

5 facing north at this location that I'm pointing to on the 

6 map. It shows the buffer signs that we warn the contractors 

7 about for aquatic resource areas, and you can see our silt 

8 socks in the background, our erosion and sedimentation 

9 devices have been installed on the down slope side. 

to R-13 is on the,southeast portion of the parcel. It's 

11 facing towards the fire hall, so somewhat east, and you can 

12 see there, again, the silt sock has been installed. 

13 R-14 is another picture looking towards the northeast 

14 section of the area that we cleared on the property, showing 

15 the silt socks that have been installed. 

16 R-15 is, again. from the southeast side, closer to the 

17 fire department, looking almost west at Boot Road where you 

IS can see our temporary rock construction entrance coming off 

19 of Boot Road. 

20 Q. Has the company proceeding to clearing and grubbing 

21 on the site? 

22 A. Yes, we've grubbed and mowed all the vegetation 

n down -­ well, only in the area of construction. yes, not the 

24 entire parcel. 

25 Q. I've put up on the easel the plot for the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761-7150 
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Traditions development. Can you show on that plot how much 

of the land has been cleared by the company versus how much 

would have been cleared for the Traditions site? 

A. Starting in the corner at the intersection of 202 

and Bootl we cleared along this property line, came across 

in this direction and then cleared down this direction, so 

this basic are that I'm outlining with the pointer. 

Q. So which development would have consumed more 

A. The Traditions -­

Q. -- natural resources?· 

A. The Traditions development is slightly less than 

double the size of the area that we cleared. 

Q. And just so that Judge Barnes is clear on this, can 

you show is where the driveway is for the fire department 

and can you show us now where the temporary driveway is 

that's going to be used for the company's construction 

activity on that site? 

A. l believe~ as previously shown, the township 

driveway for the fire department is right here, and our 

construction access is over here. 

Q. Now, did the company ever block the egress from the 

fire department? 

A. They did deliver a piece of equipment and when they 

delivered that piece of equipment, it was like a large 

pickup truck with a trailer on the back with a skid-steer 

COMMONWEALTH RepORTING COMPANY {1t1} 761-1150 
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piece of equipment with, as the township described, like a 

brush hog style piece of equipment on the front of it. 

So the gentleman pulled forward and then backed in on 

the, I guess, west side of the driveway, not fully 

obstructing the driveway but paralleling the curb line so 

that he could offload the piece of equipment and put it on 

the property to start preparing the vegetation clearing 

work. And then once the equipment was offloaded, he moved 

the vehicle. 

Q. Did anyone from the fire department ~ver complain 

to you about the company blocking the egress? 

A. Not that I'm aware of. 

Q. Can the company perform work on the site without 

blocking the egress? 

A. Yes, and now that we have an additional temporary 

construction entrance installed, we can utilize with a right 

turn right out - - in and out, rather. 

Q. I believe it was Mr. LaLonde who testified that 

because the Traditions development was going to be an 

independent living facility, that he did not foresee much 

traffic coming to it. When the valve is constructed, how 

much traffic will go to the valve? 

A. Well, I think you'd have to back up and look at 

construction versus use. So they're showing the same 

ingress/egress points that we are in some of our materials. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150 
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They were showing using the same location driveway to access 

the parcel, $0 they did talk about putting safety gates in, 

but those don't get put in until after the site's 

constructed. 

So it has the same construction access, ingress/egress 

concerns that the township highlighted, except now that 

we've moved ours to the Boot Road location that I showed you 

earlier. 

In terms of final uses these valve sites get inspected 

once per week. A person, an employee in a pickup truck _ 

pulls into the site and they do a visual, sight, sound and 

smell at the location. So once per week, it's limited use, 

emergency use driveway. 

Q. Mr. Gordon, when is the company hoping to put the 

Mariner East 2 pipeline in service? 

A. Our current construction schedule, we're targeting 

commissioning the line in October. 

Q. And if work is stopped during the pendency of this 

litigation, how will that affect the completion of the 

pipeline? 

A. Well, if construction stops~ it causes a delay in 

the back end. We've invested over a billion dollars at this 

point, so clearly we~d like to get a return on that 

investment. Any delay delays the return on that investment, 

and delays the project execution and deliverable -- the 

COMMONWf;ALTH REPORTING COMPANY {nn 761·11S0 
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pipeline has to be complete in order for us to transport 

product safely_ 

Q. would delay impact parties other than Sunoco? 

A. It will delay the producers out at the western part 

of the state that are developing the material from the two 

shale areas and it will delay the shippers who have 

committed to volumes to ship the materials to the 

marketplaces, very similar like the opportunity -- well, 

problem that arose on Mariner 1 that the project solved, the 

polar vortex, when there was a shortage on propane. 

There hasn't been a shortage on propane since the 

Mariner 1 went in. Now we have additional ability to supply 

more products when these lines are completed. 

Q. And what would the impact of delay be on consumer? 

A. Those raw materials couldn't be produced into 

manufacturing goods. Those fuels wouldn I t be able to get to 

the marketplace. 

{pause. ) 

MR. LEWIS; We skipped one exhibit, 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Can you identify Exhibit R-16? 

A. That's an aerial photograph oJ: the fire department, 

Q. And do you see the two green arrows? 

A. Yes, 

Q. And what do the two green arrows show? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117} 761.715f1 
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A. 	 Driveways for the fire department's use. 

Q. And will it be necessary for the company to use 

those driveways for the construction going forward? 

A. 	 No. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor, I have no further 

questions for my witness at this time and I would move the 

admission of all of the respondent's exhibits. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any objection? 

MR. SOKORAI, Only to photographs, to the 

extent that the date hasn't been established, but once we 

can clarify that, ! don't think we have any. 

JUDGE BARNES: Sure. Did you take these 

photographs, R-15, R-14, R-13 - ­

THE WITNESS: They were taken under my 

direction last Thursday. 

JUDGE EARNES, What day is that? 

MR. 	 BROOMAN: Thirteenth. 

JUDGE BARNES, July 13th? 

THE 	 WITNESS, Correct. 

JUDGE BARNES, Okay. 

MR. 	 SOKORAI: Then no objection. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. Respondent's 

exhibits 	are admitted, up through R-16. 

(Whereupon, the documents were marked as Respondent 

Exhibits Nos. 3 , 4, 5, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 

COMMONWEALTH R~PORTING COMPANY (11'1')161.7150 
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15 and 16 for identification, and were received in 

evidence. } 

JUDGE BARNES: I just want to say} as an 

aside, the lights may go off at six p.m. Do you have 

MR. SOKORAX, Hopefully we will be able to get 

done. 

JUDGE BARNES: Good. Do you have cross-

examination? 

MR. SOKORAI: We do. I know we are limited on 

time, but may 	we take just five minutes before we kick off? 

JUDGE BARNES, All right. 

MR. SOKORAI: I don't think it will impact ~­

JUDGE BARNES; Fair enough. 

(Recess. ) 

JUDGE BARNES; Mr. Gordon # r remind you that 

you are still under oath. Thank you. 

MR. SOKORAI: Thank you, Your Honor. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI: 

Q. Mr. Gordon, were you involved in the negotiations 

that led to the settlement agreement? 

A. Some of 	them, yes. 

Q. Which ones were you involved in? 

A, Mr. Slough had asked me a lot of questions from 

technical and construction aspects of the project, and r did 

COMMONWEALtH REPQRTlNG COMPANY (717) 761.1150 
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attend one of the meetings, I think it was in Blank Rome's 

office down in Philadelphia where Mr. Brooman and Mr. 

LaLonde were present. 

Q. Okay. And what was the purpose of you being at 

those meetings? 

A. To help provide answers to any technical questions 

relative to construction or design of the project. 

Q. Did you review the settlement agreement before it 

was executed by both parties? 

1L I had seen versions of the .settlement agreement 

throughout the process off and on. 

Q. Do you know if you saw the final version of the 

settlement agreement? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Did you see the diagrams that were attached to the 

settlement agreement? 

A. I probably did. I don't recall them specifically. 

I f you have them -­

Q. Were you the person who selected the SPLP use area 

for use in the settlement agreement? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Now T the settlement agreement is dated, was 

executed by Sunoco in April of 2015, correct? 

A. I believe so. I don't have it in front of me. 

Q. Now, we have seen drawings and plans prepared by 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {Tt7} 161-7150 
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Tetra Tech for Sunoco in as early as June of 2015 showing 

locations for the valve station not on the SPLP use areal 

correct? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. In facti those drawings show that the valve station 

goes on the Janiec 2 property, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Now, you have not come here and provided us with 

any plans or drawings or diagrams that depict any potential 

placement on the SPLP use area as agreed, have you? 

A. No. What I did was explain the challenges in 

constructability of doing so. 

Q. Well. you said that there was computer models where 

this information gets plugged into? 

A. When the HDD design is finalized or prior to 

finalizing, they run a stress calculation on what the pipe 

will see before it's finalized. 

Q. Now t you haven't brought any of the results of 

those computer models for the HDD pipeline at this location , 

have you? 

A. NO, sir. 

Q. Okay, Did you run them for the SPLP use area as 

well as the Janiec 2 tract? 

1".. No. When the alignment was going through a house, 

we didn't feel the need to pursue that one - - weIll I should 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 761.7150 
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say it's more so, since it was going to go through a house 

and since we had the inability to make the pullback pipe on 

the property line up with the HDD to actually pull the pipe 

into the ground, there was no point in actually reviewing 

the HDD analysis further. The better alternative at that 

point was feasibility of open cut construction. 

Q. When did you first realize that you would have to 

go through a property with a residence on it? 

A. I don't know the exact date. 

Q. Well, estimate for us. 

A. I can't give you a good estimate. I don't know 

specifically when that happened. I would say probably 2015, 

2016 time frame. 

Q. Okay. Well, let's focus on, early as we can i~ 

2015, all right. The computer models, do you know when the 

computer models were run? 

A. As I mentioned, there wasn't a computer model run 

for that because of the house. 

Q. Because of the house. So when was the computer run 

for the Janiec :2 tract? 

A. For the existing one? 

Q. Yes. 

A. I don't know the specific date, because 1 usually 

don't review the models. My engineering firm reviews it and 

their PE seals off on the drawings. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717; 761.1150 
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Q. Well, I mean, you're relying on those types of 

computer models to come into court and tell us about the 

engineering benefits of one place over the other, right? 

A. I'm relying on the FE that stamps the drawings -­

Q. On what? 

A. 11m relying on the professional engineer that 

stamps the drawings, who properly have analyzed that and 

have run those models, yes. 

Q. Oh, so you don't yourself interpret that material? 

A. The computer models? 

Q. Yes. 

A . No. 

Q. Okay. And you don't have a copy of them here? 

A. No. 

Q. You didn't think they'd be relevant for the Court 

to see? 

A . I didn't bring them. 

Q. So we didn't bother to do the computer models for 

the agreed upon site. Now, we did talk about drawings and I 

believe you said the plans were developed in parallel, 

correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. So we have the March '15 profile drawing that 

shows, the March 2015 profile drawing that shows the Janiec 

2 tract. I think R-5 is one. The parallel plan that you 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7U) 761.7tSQ 
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said was being developed for the Boot Road area, where is 

that? 

A. There's not a plan like this one. We did some KMZs 

where we modeled what the radius of curvature would look 

like. The consultant did the modeling. We reviewed them 

from a feasibility standpoint on what we called a Moe call. 

It's a management of change call where we review the project 

designs every Thursday since 2014. 

So the engineers step me through what theY've done on 

that call and d?termine what feasibility they see or don' t 

see in a given change to the project, and then based on 

their recommendations, we make a decision on how to proceed. 

And then if there's items that are of a larger nature 

beyond my delegation qf authority, as I mentioned earlier, 

there's a monthly meeting with senior management where I 

present options to pick from and get their input as well in 

the decision making process. 

Q. Now, it was based on the input from these 

consultants at these meetings that you didn't bother to make 

the alternate drawing for the parallel plan, putting it 

through the SPLP use area, correct? 

A. There was KMZs, which is basically a Google Earth 

mapping system where we review tp~ feasibility in that 

platform before we go to the time and expense to produce 

this type of a drawing f because it's a system that has to 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (1H) 161-7150 
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produce thousands of drawings. Changes to each one can have 

a cost associated with it and have a ripple effect on the 

stationing throughout the entire project. 

Q. I understand. So those KMZs were done before this 

profile was drawn? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Okay. So this profile was drawn in March of 2015? 

A. You're talking about R-S? 

Q. Yeah, I think it was R-5, I think specifically -­

yeah, it~s our exhibit, ,Exhibit 20 ~- I'm soxry, hold on one 

second. 

A. Your exhibit shows the original revision per review 

of March '15, and then it has subsequent revisions up 

through 

A. Right. 

Q. -- 2016 1 and that's Township Exhibit 13, right? 

A. Let me see. 

Q. It's on the front page of the -­

A. Yes, that/s correct. Yes, sir. 

Q. Township 13, okay. So what I'm saying is, all 

those KMZs were done before 

A. We do the KMZ before we do -­

Q. Do the drawing 

A. put it into a final construction drawing. 

Q. So my point is, if the settlement agreement is 

COMMONweALTH REI"ORTlNG COMPANY (711} 761.115iJ 
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being executed r it's being negotiated in February and March, 

2015, right? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. And the settlement agreement is executed by Sunoco 

in April of 2015, correct? 

A. I believe that was the date we discussed earlier. 

Q. The township signs it May of 2015, correct? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. PUC approves it after that, right, late Mayor June 

of 2015, right? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. But all the while, the KMZs were already run and 

performed and so that Sunaco knew that it wasn't going to 

put the on valve station on the SPLP use area because it 

di~~ft even bother to draw plans, correct? 

A. I was actually pushing my engineers to continue to 

try to find a feasible way to make it work l and they kept 

coming up with roadblocks as to why different options would 

not work throughout that time, yes. 

Q. So I just want to clarify, then, at the time the 

settlement agreement was being negotiated, Sunoco, their 

project manager, the guy in charge of everything, didn't 

think, or his engineers didn't think they could do what 

they're representing that they're gOing to do in the 

settlement agreement I correct? 

COMMONWEAlTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-'1'150 
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A. In terms of in the settlement agreement, we knew we 

had to site a valve, and that if we couldn't put it in that 

site, we would notify the township, so the valve was a known 

and the design that looked like the most feasible was to go 

in the Janiec 2 parcel. 

Q. SO you say you're going to notify the township, 

okay. Now I SO you know in pre - - while the settlement 

agreement is being negotiated, you knew it wasn't likely 

that it was going to go where you put it in the settlement 

agreement, but you didn't notify the township at tpat time, 

correct? 

A. Me personally, no. 

Q. Did anybody from Sunoco? 

A. I don't believe 90. 

Q. Now, we talked about all those other dates 

associated with the execution of the settlement agreement. 

No written notice during any of those dates, correct? 

A. Not that I'm aware of. 

Q. Ne verbal notice from you, correct? 

A. Not from me. 

Q. So now later in 2015, by September of 2015, you've 

decided you know it's going at the Janiec 2/ right? 

A. tim sorry, you said September? 

Q. Yes. 

A. I think we had plans from them. There was still 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 161.111iO 



230 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

s 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

the monthly meetings with management telling me, you know, 

to try and get it to work at the existing site, that their 

preference to have it at the other site. as was mine. 

Q. So this -­

A. We didn't give up on it at that point, but it was 

looking like that was the way at that point, and I said 

this earlier, I'm not sure if you caught it, I didn't have 

all of my subsurface utility locates completed yet, because 

those tell me the feasibility of the drill that ultimately 

we/re going with here. 

I didn't get the subsurface utility locate data until 

the fall of 2015, up into the winter of 2015, so 

approximately November time frame. And likewise I I didnIt 

have all my geotech back. 

So at that point, until I have all my utilities located 

in the work spaces and until I have my geotechnical data 

back, I don~ t have a final design. I have a concept design 

that no PE is even going to stamp until they get that data 

to look at and review. 

Q. But you didn't even have a draft design, did you, 

for anybody -­

A. For the alternates you're talking about, or for ~~ 

Q. For the agreed upon location. 

A. Just the KMZs. 

Q. What? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (ttl) 161-7150 
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A. The KMZs that we talked about the desktop analysis 

in the weekly review meeting. 

Q. You did run KMZs for the alternate location? 

A. So KMZs 

Q. I'm sorry, for the SPLP use -­

A. -- is the name of a file from Google Earth that we 

use, as I testified earlier, where we reviewed it on a 

mapping tool from that level. 

Q . So the KMZs were done before March of 2015? 

A. ProbablY r ye s . 

Q. And you've had multiple meetings with your 

professionals 

A. Yes. 

Q. -- and your ~uperiors throughout 2015 where you 

were still going to try and you're doing everything you can 

to make the agreed upon area work, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Do you have minutes of those meetings? 

A. I doubt it. 

Q. Do you have emails confirming those meetings? 

A. There's probably some emails confirming my attempts 

to continue to make the Janiec parcel work between the 

consul tant and X, 

Q. Did you bring any of those here today to help shed 

light on 

COMMONWEALTH R!,;PORTING COMPANY (711) 1131-7150 
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A. No. 

Q. -- your efforts to do this? 

A. I did not. 

Q. So nol'! we get to September of 2015, and you said a 

little bit later, into the fall and now you said you~vel 

done these soil studies, and in your mind you've determined 

itts not going to go in the SPLP use area? 

A. Well, I think at that point I know that the drill 

in the Janiec 2 property is going to work. and I have the 

geotech that we pointed out earlier -to show that the drill 

underneath 202 in the use parcel is in a zone of fractured 

rock and likely to cause an inadvertent return and create a 

safety issue. 

So at that. point , I know that it's not a good path 

forward to use the SPLP use area in the end of 2015. 

Q. Where is the analysis that says that's not good? 

A. Well, is the analysis of the geotech or 

Q. Yes, everything that you relied upon by that time 

in September of 'lS that said this was not a good location 

to do it, where is all that stuff? 

A. Well, you can see the geotech results here on the 

drawings that we've shown. As far as the analysis, there's 

probably some correspondence between the consultant and I. 

Q. Never gave that to the township; correct? 

A. No. 

COMMONWEALTH RepORTING COMPANY (711) 161.1150 
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Q. You don't have it here for the Court today, 


2 
 correct? 


3 
 A. I do not, 

Q. Okay. So whateverls on this document is what we 

can go on that there~s geotech issues on the site that you 

4 

• 

believe made Janiec 2 a better site than SPLl?? 

7 A. Yes, because we're significantly deeper on the 

current profile and below those fracture zones on the 

6 

9 current drill , thereby eliminating the risk of that 

inadvertent return to come up on the highway or next to the 

11 highway. 

12 Q. Okay. Now, by January 2016, you've known that 

13 you're going to do it at the -- you're going to put the 

14 valve station at the Jani~c 2 site. right? 

A. Yes. 

'6 Q. And what you're saying is that you gave notice of 

!7 putting the valve at that meeting with Kristin Camp on 

18 January 22, 2016? 

19 A. Yeah, my recollection was we did discuss having the 

valve at that site at that meeting. 

2' Q. Now, did you send a confirming letter? 

22 A. No. 

23 Q. Did you send an agenda? 

2A A. No. 

Q. Did you provide a plan for anybody at that meeting 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (111) 761·{150 
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showing that valve station? 

A. I believe we did have a drawing. I donlt recall 

the specific exhibit. 

Q. I would like to point your attention to a drawing 

that we've marked as Township Exhibit 3. I think you should 

have it up there but I'm happy_ to walk up 

A. If you could. I don't see a copy of it. 

Q. You do see a copy? 

A. I do 	not. 

MR. SOKORAI: If you donst mind l Your Honor t 

I'll just walk up -- Township Exhibit 5, I'm sorry. 

BY MR. SOKORAI: 

Q. Township Bxhibit 5, does that look familiar? 

A. Yeah, this looks like the level of mapping that we 

would review with the townships. 

Q. And of course, there's no valve station depicted on 

there correct?I 

A. I do 	not see one. 

Q. 	 There's not - ­

MR. SOKORAI: Your Honor, I have another copy 

right here. 

JUDGE BARNES: No; I have it. 

MR. SOKORAI: The tan one. 

JUDGE BARNES: I've got it. Go ahead. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (1111161-;150 



235 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

; 

8 

9 

10 

1L 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

12 

M 

Q. So we just noted that there's no valve station 

depicted on there, and you said typically there wouldn't be, 

right? 

A. Correct. 

Q. Why not? 

A. Well, because these documents are ones given to the 

township that become publicly discovered information, so we 

try not to put location of sensitive pipeline equipment on 

documents for public disclosure. 

Q. So we're trying to retain information from going to 

the public. In addition to not being depicted on here I 

there's no notice on here that a valve station would go on 

any location other than the SJ?LP use area; is that correct? 

A. There's no note delineating a valve on this 

drawing. 

Q. Now, you could have put that on this drawing 

without revealing any sensitive information to the public; 

is that correct? 

J\.. Put it on the drawing? 

Q. You could have wrote on here that# lIPlease note 

that this will require a valve station not at the agreed 

upon SPLP use area, II correct? 

A. I believe if we had, then it would be discoverable. 

It would have been public information. 

Q. So it would be contrary to your position at Sunoco 

COMMONWEAL1H REPORTiNG COMPANY (7l7) 76t.71SU 
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to allow the public merely to know that the valve station 

was not going to go where it was agreed, without even 

providing an alternate location? 

A. It's actually very similar to the way the Pipeline 

Hazardous Materials Safety Administration mapping system 

works. The level of resolution that we provide doesnst show 

the specific location of the pipe from a roughly 20 1 000 feot 

view. It shows approximate locations of the pipeline. 

The way we handle pipeline location is primarily through 

the One Call system. When someone places a One Call for 

work on a parcel. we come out and we flag it out on their 

property individually. We don't publicly disseminate the 

specific location of the pipeline or the equipment. 

JUDGE BARNES: That~s enough. I think you 

answered the question sufficiently. 

BY MR. SOKORA!: 

Q. Sunoco in fact submitted an erosion and sediment 

control plan in February of 2017; did it not? 

A. That was the second submission in accordance with 

Act 167, There was an earlier submission in 2016. 

Q. In 2016? 

A. Yes. 

Q. SO we have an erosion and sediment control plan 

that was submitted t civil plans¥ in January 2017, correct? 

A. !f your plans have a date, the plan date 

COMMONWEALTH REPORT1NG COMPANY (711) 761-71S.fj 
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Q. Well, they're dated September 15. 

A. I don't remember the exact date of the submission. 

Q. t'>1el1, I guess my point is, you did submit the big 

binder just like this one 

A. Yeah, we actually submitted multiple times, yes. 

Q. And that's not submitted under seal. correct? 

A. The erosion and sedimentation control plans? 

Q. Yes . 

A. No. 

,And in fact, there's multiple, multiple tabs in 

here that have specific information about the pipeline, 

correct? 

A. They typically show the limits of disturbance and 

the placement of erosion and sedimentation controls, which 

watersheds could be affected by surface water runoff. what 

those watershed characteristics are. 

We dontt show the pipe location in the erosion and 

sedimentation control plan that I recall. 

MR. SOKORAI, All right. I guess we should 

mark this. The next township we haven't marked yet -- why 

don't we just to 21, to be safe. 

MR. BROOMAN: It's 22. 

~m. SOKORAI: Twenty-two, Township Exhibit 22 

is a full copy of the erosion and sediment control binder. 

I didn't bring multiple copies of the erosion and sediment 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761.7150 
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binder. I don't think we have to put it into evidence per 

se. I'm going to show it to counsel here and just have 

testimony on it. I believe that would be sufficient, and if 

not, we can deal with it. 

JUDGE BARNES: Can you say again what it is? 

MR. SOKORAI: It's an erosion and sediment 

control plan from the Pennsylvania pipeline project, 

southeast region: spread six. February 2017. 

JUDGE BARNES: February -­

MR., BROOMA.?<ii: Your Honor, it I s the t 

application that was submitted in furtherance of the DEl? 

permits that we're introducing into evidence. This is the 

full application, 

THE WITNESS: I~m sorry, for DEP or for the 

township permi t? 

MR. SOKORAI: That was submitted -­

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, you're talking about 

the township 

JUDGE BARNES: He said -- keep your voices UPr 

please. I think he said -­

MR. SOKORAI; My understanding, it was 

submitted to the township. 

JUDGE BARNES! The township. 

MR. SOKORAI, Correct. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761·1151} 
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JUDGE BARNES! And it's dated, again, February 

6, 2017? 

MR. SORORAl: Just February 2017. There's no 

specific day there. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. I didn't hear you. 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. Now, I will approach with this binder. Right in 

here I isn't this the very profile diagram that we've been 

talking about, that was marked as Township Exhibit -­

Respondent's R-5, and now 

{Pause.) 

A. Yes. It does have the same HDD drilling plan that 

shows the alignment of the HOD itself. 

Q. I'm sorrYt that's the same information as Township 

13 I correct? I I m showing you Township 13. That ~ s the same 

document? 

A. I'm sorry, I -­

Q. Take your time. 

(Pause.) 

A. They appear to be the same, and both do show the 

valve location. 

Q. And that was not submitted under seal or any 

confidential stipulations, correct? 

A. I don;t recall if it was or if it wasn't. 

Q. Is there anything indicated on the binder that 

COMMONWEALTH RECPOR'fING COMPANY (711J 7131·7150 
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we've marked as Township Exhibit 21 (sic) that indicates 

that it's submitted under seal or confidential or otherwise? 

A. I don't see that the binder contains the cover 

letter citing any protections for us. Typically we would 

supply a cover letter along with the application submission. 

Q. Okay. So you indicate then that you brought the 

diagram that we've marked as Township Sf looks like the 

document that you had given at a township meeting, like Ms. 

Camp said she got at that township meeting in January of 

~ 16 ( correct? 

A. I'm sorry? 

Q. Bad question. You indicated that Township 5 looks 

to be like what you would give a township at a meeting such 

as the January 20, 2016 meeting, correct? 

A. Township 5 looks like what we typically give 

townships, correct. 

Q. Okay. Now, what you're saying, though, is beyond 

the writing that you gave them, the written plan l you gave a 

verbal explanation that a valve station was going to go 

there? 

A. That's my recollection. 

Q. All right. But you chose not to confirm that in 

any way in writing to make sure that there's no 

misunderstanding, right? 

A. Correct. 

COMMONweALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717; 71:H~7150 



241 

Q. And you chose that because you didn't want that to 

2 be public as well? 

3 A. At that time, no. Design -­ there goes the lights. 

4 MR. SOKORAI; You weren~t kidding. Hey, I 

5 still have light, though. Do you still have power? 

6 JUDGE BARNES: How much time do we expect/ or 

7 should we continue until tomorrow? 

• MR. SOKORAI: I honestly don't think there's 

9 two much more. 

10 JUDGE BARNES: All right. Then let's_speed it 

11 up. 

12 THE WITNESS: To answer that, that's -­ you 

13 see in your own appliqation document that you produced, we 

14 did show the location of the valve in that application with 

15 the township engineer. 

16 BY MR. SOKORAI: 

17 Q. NOW, you do know from your affidavit and your own 

18 testimony, the township provided an E&S permit? 

19 A. Correct. 

20 Q. What's the significance of that 

21 A. The E&S permit defines the best management 

22 practices that need to be deployed for construction on the 

23 site. 

24 Q. For erosion and sediment control, right? 

2S A. Yes. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 161.7150 
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Q. tt/s not an approval of a location of an above 

ground facility, correct? 

A. ~lell, depending on the above ground facility, it 

could be an approval of the stormwater management for the 

impervious surface and the subsequent runoff created by that 

site. 

Q. So are you saying that you believe that a township 

can withhold an E&S permit if they disagree with the 

location of an above ground facility proposed by Sunoco? 

A. NOt sir. I'm saying that they would be aware of a 

surface site in the application process, not that they would 

necessarily rej eet it on that basis. 

Q. Oh, yeah. Well, we've got, in January of '17, you 

submi t ted the E&S? 

A. And previously, yes. 

Q. Previously \'lhen? 

A. We submitted that plan. 2016 as well. 

Q. To the township? 

A. Yes, under Act 167. 

Q. And do you have a copy of that submission? 

A. Not with me. 

Q. Do you know when in 2016 it was submitted? 

A. No, I don't off the top of my head t no. 

Q. Now, you knew pretty soon after this 2016 and/or 

after this February 2017 submission! you knew pretty soon 

COMMONWEALTH RE;PORTING COMPANY (711) 761-7150 
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thereafter that the township was not happy with the location 

of the valve station, right? 

A. Ir m sorry, what was the date you referenced? 

Q. Let me re-ask that question. You knew pretty soon 

thereafter the February 2017 submission of the revised E&S 

plan that the township was not happen with the location of 

the valve station, correct? 

A. I believe so. 

Q. All right. And thatJs what led to that meeting in 

March that we I ve heard about? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And now, by March of 2017, how much time had gone 

by between when you first realized that you didn't think you 

were go~ng to be able to put the valve where you were 

representing it would go and that March 2017 meeting? 

A. I think for me it was more definitive, the end of 

2015-­

Q. Okay. 

A. -- that the feasibility for the drill, to keep it 

at the Janiec parcel next to our pump station, made it 

highly unlikely that the valve would end up at that parcel. 

Q. So if -- you'll have us believe that you told the 

township in January of 116 verbally that it was going to go 

there t and then there 1 s no other notice until the EAS plan 

is submitted? 
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A. In 2016, yes. 

Q. And when in 2016, approximately? 

A. Again, you asked me that. I answered that. I 

don't recall the specific date. 

Q. Without a specific date, do you know if it was late 

in the year,. early in the year? 

A. As we referenced earlier, therels 85 townships that 

we cross that we make these submissions to, so the specific 

date for each township, I just -- I dontt recall. We 

generally started west to east# so 4he further west the 

township, it would have been earlier in the year 2016, The 

further east I such like West Goshen, would have been closer 

to the summertime or maybe later in the year 2016. 

Q. Now, you indicate that stopping the drilling at 

this site would cause delay, right? 

A. Yes. 

Q. First of all, you've never said that you cannot do 

the drilling in the SPLP use area, correct? 

A. What I showed earlier is that the drill machine 

would have to set up to the west of the use area in order to 

maintain the radius of curvature to not overstress the pipe, 

and the curvature would be at a depth of approximately 20 

feet to make a successful drill for that side. 

However, ! don't think it will be successful because of 

the rock data that we're looking at on the other exhibits 
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showing that it's fractured rock and sandstone. 

Q. Well, has an engineer ever determined that it can't2 

3 be done? 

4 A. I don't know to say that an engineer said it can't 

5 be done. It's that, can it be done safely is the question, 

6 and the safety is a concern in regard to inadvertent 

7 returns. 

8 Q. Has an engineer given you a report that said it 

9 cannot be done safely? 

JO A. Not a specific report. It.would be on the weekly 

II meetings that we had to review the design where they 

12 verbally would have told me that it didn't look good. 

13 Q. Is there any,document here today at all that we can 

14 rely on from any type of engin~er that says it can' t be done 

15 safely? 

16 A. Not here with me. 

17 Q. You're saying one exists, you just didn't bring it 

18 with you? 

19 A. I'm not sure. There could be emails from my 

20 consultants, but I'd have to go search for them. 

21 Q. You didn't think that was an important issue to 

22 bring to the Court? 

23 A. No. 

24 Q. Now, you talk about this delay. How long is the 

25 delay if you would have to drill at the SPLP use area? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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A. How long is the delay would depend on how long 

we're delayed from starting construction. 

Q. So you don't have a timetable as to how far this 

would delay the project if the Court was to say, stop 

drilling here, drill over there? 

A. Well, we would have to start the permitting process 

with DEP. That's probably, I'd say, best case I six months, 

could take as long as up to two years like it did for the 

other portions of the project. 

For the open cut section with PennDOT coming into the 

site, that in itself, if PennDOT would approve it l which I 

think is highly unlikely, I think that would be probably a 

year, maybe more. 

Q. Speaking of l?ennDOT J did you say .that you have now 

cut a driveway directly onto Boot Road? 

A. Yes, temporary access road. 

Q. When did Sunoco do that? 

A. I want to say it was shortly after the township 

complained. 

Q. Was there an HOP permit for that? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And when was that submitted? 

A. I don't know the date it was submitted. 

Q. Now 1 there's other portions of Chester County where 

Sunaco intends to run a pipeline that itls not actively 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7&1.71151) 
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drilling; 	is that correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Including West Whiteland Township, correct? 

A. Correct. 

Q. And there are significant issues with respect to 

water supplies not being affected by the horizontal 

directional drilling, correct? 

A. Yes l 	 there's a concern there. 

Q. And as a result r people made complaints, right, 

saying that liMy water's turning colors and my wells are1 

running dry I II right? 

A . People did make complaints about the drill. 

Q. And Sunoco has suspended drilling operations in 

that township I correct;.? 

A. 	 Yes. 


MR. SOKORAI: I don't have any further 


questions. Thanks. 

JUDGE BARNES: Any redirect? 

MR. LEWIS: 1111 try to be very brief ~­

JUDGE BARNES: Let's be brief. 

MR. LEWIS: Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES, Thank you. 

REDIRECT EXAlHNATION 

BY MR. LEWIS, 

Q. Mr. Gordon T can you take a look at Township Exhibit 

COMMONWEALYH REPORTING COMPANY (711) 76'.7150 
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A. Yes. 

Q. And does that exhibit show the horizontal 

directional drill 

A. It does. 

Q. for the project? 

A. It does. 

Q. Does it show the horizontal directional drill 

coming up at the SPLP use area? 

A. No. 

Q. Where does it show the horizontal drill coming up? 

A. On the Janiec 2 parcel which was labeled as 

Traditions on this version. 

Q. And could you read the handwritten note that 

pertains to the circles that are drawn on there? 

A. One note, in between the two drills. it says, 

IIConventional trench 48 inches deep. II The second note 

further to the southeast lists, "12 inch line parallel to 

eight inch line. I, And then there's a further note below 

that says -- I believe it says, UMention two foot of 

separation with other utilities. If 

Q. And who called for the meeting in January? 

A. I believe it was a conversation between Donny 

Zoladkiewicz and the township to, after the zoning meeting, 

for us to have a meeting in January to discuss the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTiNG COMPANY (117} 781·7150 
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Traditions site. 

Q. Is there any question in your mind that as of 

today, as of today, vIest Goshen Township knows the reasons 

why the valve needs to be cited in the Janiec 2 tract? 

A. I believe they clearly understand why. 

Q. Is it possible to site the valve at the SPLP use 

area without open cutting Boot Road for about 3,000 feet? 

A. I don't know that it's practical. Without drilling 

the Janiec property and drilling backwards, I don't see how 

you do it othE~:r than open cutting Boot Road. 

Q. And there has been a prehearing conference 

memoranda submitted by the township calling for hearings in 

this case to occur in 2019. In your view, if hearings were 

to occur in 2019 and the Commission were to stop work at the 

site until 2019, would that delay the completion of the 

project? 

A. 	 Yes. 

MR. LEWIS: That's it. No further questions. 

MR. SOKORAI: Very brieflYr Your Honor. 

RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. SOKORAI, 

Q. You talks about these borings that indicated the 

soils were not compatible or not optimal for the drilling at 

the SPLP use area location l correct? 

A. For the profile from the use area to the Janiec 2 

COMMONW.EALTH RC:PORTING COMPANY ('117) 761·1150 
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parcel. 

Q. Now, was that boring site, would that be depicted 


3 


2 

as a No. 3 on Exhibit R-5? 

A. As previously testified, there#s two. One is 


5 


4 

geotech Sam Barney 03, SB-03. 

Q. Where's that?6 

A. It's on the west side of the pump station. And the 

s 

7 

second is on the east side of 202 next to the ramp labeled 


9 
 geotech Sam BarneYI SB-04. 

Q. Right. So r.gue~s what I'm saying is, on R-5, I10 

It see the results for No. 4 all on the right hand side of R-5, 

12 right? 

A. Yes.13 

Q. r see the results for No.2, which is west of No. 

15 

14 

3, right? 

,. A. Correct. 

Q. Where'g No. 3 on R-S?17 

A. Directly below No.2.'8 

Q. I see. Okay. All right. Last question. Did you 

wever -- I apologize if I asked this before. Did you ever, 

21 

19 

or anyone or Sunoco's behalf ever contact the homeowner 

22 whose property would have to be crossed? 

A. Yes. 

24 

23 

Q. Okay. Who did that? 

A. Land agents.25 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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Q. Okay. Do you know that land agent's name? 

A. I'm sorry, youtre talking about this -- for the 

project in general, or this - ­

Q. No. 

A. -- specific property? 

Q. This specific property that you said you would have 

to cross. 

A. I don't know which field land agent would have been 

the Qne to contact the property owners. 

Q. But you know that they were,contacted? 

A. I'm sorry, which property are you talking about? 

Q. You had indicated that at the corner of Mary Jane 

Lane, one of the reasons that you determined that an HDD 

site at the agreed upon area was not appropriate was because 

you observed a residential property on the corner of Mary 

Jane Lane and Boot Road, correct? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And you said we'd have to condemn that property? 

A, t\lell L I said wei d have to definitely remove the 

house. It might require condemnation. 

Q. Did you contact that homeowner? 

A. That homeowner was contacted for the easement to 

build these lines. 

Q. Yes? 

A. So they were contacted. We did not, to my 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (117) 7£1-7150 
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recollection, 	ask them to drill under their home. 

Q. Did you ask the township to approach this person? 

A. 	 Not that I recall. 


MR. SOKORAI: No further questions. 


MR. LEWIS: Just one. 


FURTHER REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. LEWIS: 

Q . What was the company's experience with the 

residents on Mary Jane Lane? 

A. They were against the project. Many o~ them have 

signs of opposition in their yards against the project. 

MR. LEWIS: Thank you. 

JUDGE BARNES; 	 Thank you very much. You may 

step down. 

(Wi tness ex.cused.) 

JUDGE BARNES: 	 Did you have another witness? 

MR. LEWIS: No, Your Honor. One housekeeping 

matter( which I understand that Your Honor needs to furnish 

a decision to the Commission by Monday. 

JUDGE BAlli~S! 	 By Tuesday, I think. 

MR. LEWIS: So it was our intent to submit 

proposed findings of fact and conclusions of law, I guess in 

Word 	 format, hopefully Friday. 

JUDGE BARNES: All right. 

MR. LEWIS: Assuming we can get the 

COMMONWEAl.TH REPORTJNG COMPANY (1171 7S1~71S0 
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transcript. 

JUDGE BARNES: This raises an issue regarding 

the transcript. I'm not sure it can actually be turned 

around by 3:00 p.m. tomorrow. Can we go off the record and 

discuss it with the court reporter? 

(Discussion off the record.) 

JUDGE BARNES: With the understanding that the 

transcript may be filed as late as Thursday morning, go 

ahead again with your proposal I l1r. Lewis. 

MR. LEWIS: vle're going to submit proposed. 

findings of fact and conclusions of law on Friday is 

possiblej if not Friday I I guess Monday. 

JUDGE BARNES: Okay. r' d like to have the 

weekend to draft the decision, so Friday. Yes? 

MR. SORORAl: Oh, lim sorry~ I wasn't going to 

ask-­

JUDGE BARNES: Well, both sides are given that 

opportunity I if they wish, to file 

MR. SOKORAI: Yes. 

JUDGE BARNES: - - a brief or whatever you want 

by the end of Friday. That would be fine. It t S not 

required. 

MR. LEWIS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE BARNES: And is there anything fUrther? 

MR. SOKORAl: No, just~ thank you for staying. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7t1) 751-7150 



254 

2 


3 


4 


5 


6 


7 


& 

9 


10 


tI 

12 


13 


14 


15 


16 


17 


IS 


19 


20 


21 


22 


23 


24 


25 


and to our court reporter as well thank you for staying 

above and beyond the call of duty, even without the lights 

on. 

MR. LEW!S: I agree. 

JUDGE BARNES; All right. Well, thank you all 

very much for participating, and we are adjourned. 

(Whereupon, at 6' :16 p.m .• the proceedings were 

concluded. ) 

-0­

f 

X hereby certify that the foregoing proceedings, 

C-2017~2S893461 were reported by me on July 18, 2017, and 

that I, John A. KellYI have read this transcript and attest 

that this transcript is a true and accurate record of the 

proceedings. 

BY'___""~=~':=~""",,,~___ 
John A. Kelly 
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BEFORE THE 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

 
 
 
West Goshen Township    : 
       : 
      v.       :  C-2017-2589346 
       :    
Sunoco Pipeline, L.P.     : 
 

 
 

INTERIM EMERGENCY ORDER AND CERTIFICATION OF MATERIAL QUESTION 
 
 
On July 18, 2017, I conducted a hearing on the Petition for Interim Emergency 

Relief filed on July 10, 2017 by Complainant West Goshen Township (West Goshen or 

Township), against Respondent Sunoco Pipeline, L.P. (Sunoco) at Docket No. C-2017-2589346.  

Specifically, Complainant seeks an Interim Emergency Order pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 3.6 

enjoining Respondent from beginning or continuing construction of a valve and any other 

facilities appurtenant thereto for Sunoco’s Mariner East 2 pipeline (ME2) in West Goshen 

Township, or any other location not specifically agreed to in Sunoco’s Settlement Agreement 

with the Township, until after the Commission issues a final order ending the formal amended 

complaint proceeding at Docket No. C-2017-2589346. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

Legal Standards: 

The purpose of an interim emergency order is to grant or deny injunctive relief 

during the pendency of a proceeding.  52 Pa. Code § 3.1.  The purpose of granting injunctive 

relief is to maintain things as they are until the rights of the parties can be considered and 

determined after a full hearing.  Further, the status quo that is to be preserved by preliminary 

injunction is the last actual, peaceable, lawful, and noncontested status which preceded the 

pending controversy.  Pa. PUC v. Israel, 356 Pa. 400, 406, 52 A.2d 317, 321 (1947).
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The standards that govern the issuance of interim emergency orders are set forth at 52 Pa. 

Code § 3.6.  Section 3.6 requires that a petition for interim emergency relief be supported by a 

verified statement of facts that establishes the existence of the need for emergency relief, 

including facts to support the following: 

 

(1)   The petitioner’s right to relief is clear. 

(2)   The need for relief is immediate. 

(3)   The injury would be irreparable if relief is not granted. 

(4)   The relief requested is not injurious to the public interest. 

 
52 Pa. Code § 3.6 (b). 

 

  The Commission may grant interim emergency relief only when all the foregoing 

elements exist.  Glade Park East Home Owners Association v. Pa. PUC,  

628 A.2d 468, 473 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1993).  Further, as to the first element, it is not necessary to 

determine the merits of the controversy in order to find that a petitioner’s right to relief is clear; 

rather, the only required determination is that the petition raises substantial legal questions.  T.W. 

Phillips Gas and Oil v. Peoples Natural Gas, 492 A.2d 776 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1985). 

 

  The party seeking relief bears the burden of proving that the facts and 

circumstances meet all four of the requirements in the Commission’s Regulation.   

66 Pa.C.S. § 332; 52 Pa. Code § 3.6(b).  The burden of proof must be carried by a preponderance 

of the evidence.  Samuel J. Lansberry, Inc. v. Pa. PUC, 578 A.2d 600 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1990), alloc. 

den., 529 Pa. 654, 602 A.2d 863 (1992).  That is, the Petitioner’s evidence must be more 

convincing, by even the smallest amount, than that presented by the other party.  Se-Ling Hosiery v. 

Margulies, 364 Pa. 45, 70 A.2d 854 (1950). 

 

Additionally, any finding of fact necessary to support the Commission’s 

adjudication must be based upon substantial evidence.  Mill v. Pa. PUC, 447 A.2d 1100  

(Pa. Cmwlth. 1982); Edan Transportation Corp. v. Pa. PUC, 623 A.2d 6 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1993); 2 Pa. 

C.S. § 704.  More is required than a mere trace of evidence or a suspicion of the existence of a fact 
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sought to be established.  Norfolk and Western Ry. v. Pa. PUC, 489 Pa. 109, 413 A.2d 1037 (1980); 

Erie Resistor Corp. v. Unemployment Compensation Bd. of Review, 166 A.2d 96 (Pa. Super. 1960); 

Murphy v. Commonwealth, Dept. of Public Welfare, White Haven Center, 480 A.2d 382 (Pa. 

Cmwlth. 1984). 

 

Section 3.10(a) provides that an order granting or denying interim emergency 

relief is immediately effective upon issuance by the Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) and that no 

stay of the order will be permitted pending Commission review of the order.  52 Pa. Code 

§3.10(b) requires the ALJ to certify the question of the grant or denial of relief to the 

Commission as a material question in accordance with 52 Pa. Code § 5.305. 

 

Disposition: 

 

1. Whether the Petitioner’s Right to Relief is Clear 

For West Goshen to meet the first criteria, it need not establish entitlement as an 

absolute right to relief on the underlying claim.  Rather, in addition to satisfying the other three 

elements for interim emergency relief, it must establish that the underlying claim raises 

substantial legal questions.  T. W. Phillips Gas and Oil v. Peoples Natural Gas, 492 A.2d 776 

(Pa. Cmwlth. 1985).   

The underlying claim in the instant case raises substantial legal questions 

including but not limited to: 1) whether the Settlement Agreement requires Sunoco to construct 

any above-ground valve station facilities in the Township within the “SPLP Use Area”1 unless 

Sunoco is unable to do so due to engineering constraints; (2) whether Sunoco gave the Township 

proper notice of an intent to relocate valve 344 from the SPLP Use Area to the Janiec Tract 22; 

(3) whether at the time of execution of the Settlement Agreement, Sunoco had plans and 

withheld material information about is plans for the ME2 phase pipeline; (4) whether Sunoco 

                                                           
1 SPLP Use Area is that area of land on Boot Road, to the west of Route 202, which already has Sunoco facilities 
existing upon it. SPLP Additional Acreage is an undeveloped parcel located within the SPLP Use Area. 
2 Janiec 1 Tract is also referred to as SPLP Additional Acreage and is in the SPLP Use Area to the west of Route 
202.  Janiec 2 Tract is the property Sunoco condemned in May, 2016 and cleared for construction on July 6, 2017.  
Township Exhibits 9 and 20.  Janiec 2 Tract is located on Boot Road, to the East side of Route 202.   
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always intended to site Valve 344 on the Janiec 2 Tract and misrepresented this intention at the 

time of the Settlement Agreement; (5) whether there are engineering constraints that  prevent 

Sunoco from constructing Valve 344 on the SPLP Use Area; (6) whether the township has the 

right to review the alleged engineering constraints that might be identified as preventing the 

installation of valve facilities outside the SPLP Use Area; and (7) whether the Settlement 

Agreement grants Sunoco the right to locate valve facilities anywhere it wishes in the township 

other than on the SPLP Additional Acreage.    

In 2014 Sunoco presented to the Township proposed improvements to its existing 

pump station in the Township, about its ME1 project.  N.T. 47.  Sunoco’s existing pump station 

is located on the SPLP Use Area near the intersection of Boot Road and Route 202, to the north 

of East Boot Road and to the west of the Route 202 Southbound off-ramp.  N.T. 47-48, 

Township Exhibits 1 and 2.  To the north of the existing pump station is a separate four-acre 

parcel that was owned by the Janiec family and known as the “Janiec 1 Tract”.  N.T. 49-50.  To 

the east of Route 202 and north of Boot Road was another wooded property also owned by the 

Janiec family and known as the “Janiec 2 Tract”.  N.T. 57-58, 17-22.  Township Exhibit 2. 

 The Township’s expert witness in pipeline safety, Richard Kuprewicz, reviewed 

documents including a piping instrument diagram for the Boot Road pump station regarding the 

Mariner East Phase 1 project (8-inch pipe) (ME1) in 2014 and later reviewed more documents 

from Sunoco regarding a Mariner East Phase 2 project (20-inch pipe) (ME2) on April 8, 2016.  

N.T. 118-120.  He was not involved with any settlement negotiations to put any facilities at any 

locations.  N.T. 121.  Mr. Kuprewicz looked at the elevation profile, the siting and design of 

pump stations and valves and the integrity of the existing pipeline being refurbished.  He made 

recommendations to the Township regarding the placement of flares, valve replacement and 

valve automation. N.T. 117-118.  He agrees a valve should be placed where the pipe arcs close to 

the surface even if this occurs on the Janiec 2 property; however, no reason was ever given to 

him as to why Sunoco could not do horizontal directional drilling (HDD) at the SPLP use area.  

N.T. 126-127.   

 

 Mr. Kuprewicz testified that duplicative drilling, and needless removing and 

relocating of a built valve station and its appurtenances is costly as there is a duplication of 
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expenses and issues with permits associated with having to come up with a new HDD bore.  

Additionally, a duplicative construction effort is risky as there is an increase risk of HDD 

breakouts or frac-outs3, which could damage drinking water.  A frac-out is when during boring, a 

drilling mixture of bentonite and water a crack-out or break-out occurs under pressure and the 

mixture escapes from the cylinder for boring and migrates into water, possibly drinking water 

wells.  N.T. 128-129.   

 

After consultation with counsel and Kuprewicz, the Township’s Board of 

Supervisors together with witnesses LaLonde, Camp, and Brooman participated in the settlement 

negotiations on behalf of the Township.  N.T. 56, 139.  Richard Gordon, Don Zoladkiewicz, 

Kathleen Shea, and Christopher Lewis, Esquire (“Lewis”) of Blank Rome participated in the 

settlement negotiations for Sunoco.  N.T. 56.  Kuprewicz was not involved in the settlement 

negotiations with Sunoco and did not receive copies of any drafts of the Settlement Agreement; 

his role was limited to safety review.  N.T. 57, 120-121.  After a year of negotiations, the 

Township and Sunoco reached the Settlement Agreement, which Sunoco signed in April 2015 

and the Township Board of Supervisors approved in May 2015.  N.T. 54-55, 222, Township 

Exhibit 4.  This Agreement was certified and filed at the Commission at U-2015-2486071 on 

June 15, 2015.  The Parties dispute the meaning of the Settlement.  The Township avers the 

location of the valve on the SPLP Use Area was central to the agreement and that while entering 

into the Settlement Agreement, Sunoco was secretly planning to locate the valve on Janiec 2 

Tract.   

 

At the hearing on July 18, 2017, when asked whether a plan existed for the SPLP 

Use Area like the one developed for Janiec 2 Tract, Sunoco’s witness Richard Gordon admitted, 

“there’s not a plan like this one,” referring to Township Exhibit “13,” and not even a draft plan.  

N.T. 225-226, 230-231.  There is evidence to show Mr. Gordon was aware of plans and 

recommendations from his engineering consultants to go forward with Janiec 2 Tract, while 

leading the Township to believe Sunoco would be placing the valve station on the Janiec 1 Tract. 

N.T. 225-229.  Thus, there is a substantial legal issue with regard to whether Sunoco ever 

                                                           
3 The frac-out, or inadvertent return of drilling lubricant is a potential concern when the HDD is used under sensitive 
habitats, waterways and areas of concern for cultural resources.  
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notified the Township in a timely manner that it was unable to locate the valve on the SPLP Use 

Area.  The map provided to the Township at the meeting is dated September 28, 2015 and 

identified as Township Exhibit 5.  N.T. 69, 145.  The map provided by Sunoco to the Township 

at the January 2016 meeting does not depict a valve station on the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 67-68, 

Township Exhibit 5.  I am also persuaded by the testimony of Kristin Camp, who took notes at 

the meeting to make sure she understood everything that would be happening at the Janiec 2 

Tract, because the Township wanted to know how Sunoco would impact the Traditions Project, 

which the board wanted to see go forward.  N.T. 145-147.  Township Exhibit 18.  Ms. Camp 

kept her notes contemporaneously with the meeting to recall what exactly happened and there is 

nothing in her notes about a valve, which she would have written down if discussed.   N.T. 147-

150.  Township Exhibit 18. 

 

Additionally, in February 2017 Sunoco’s engineer submitted to the Township 

subsequent erosion and sediment control plans, which included plans dated March 26, 2015 

showing a valve station on the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 72, Township Exhibit 13. 

 

Additionally, there is an issue whether Sunoco can feasibly and safely locate the 

valve on the SPLP Use Are, or whether this locale is restrained by sound reasonable engineering 

concerns.   Mr. Gordon did not testify that the valve station is unable to be constructed on the 

SPLP Use Area, only that: (1) from an engineering standpoint it would not be “prudent” to site 

the valve on the SPLP Use Area, because it’s extremely difficult and “potentially unsafe” (N.T. 

194); (2) he noted challenges in constructability (N.T. 223); and (3) he does not know whether 

“it’s practical” (N.T. 249).    For these reasons, I find the Petitioner’s right to relief is clear in that 

the underlying claim raises substantial legal questions.  

2.  Whether the Need for Relief is Immediate 

I am persuaded by the credible testimony of Casey LaLonde, Township Manager 

for West Goshen Township, to find that on or about July 3, 2017 the Township received notice 

from Sunoco stating that it was starting construction on the Janiec 2 Tract within several weeks.  

N.T. 74.  However, on July 6, 2017, the same date as the pre-conference hearing on the 

Township’s Amended Complaint, Sunoco would not promise a stay of construction, and it began 
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clearing work on the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 30, 74-75, Township Exhibit 9.  The clearing and 

grading of the Janiec 2 Tract, and the preparation of the construction entrance thereon, indicate 

that Sunoco intends to immediately begin construction of the valve station on the Janiec 2 Tract.  

N.T. 76.  The Township also received notice from the Pennsylvania Department of 

Transportation that Sunoco was beginning work in the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 76.  The Township 

requested that Sunoco cease operations on the Janiec 2 Tract until this case is decided by the 

PUC, but it refused.  N.T. 30, 76.  Sunoco’s witness, Matthew Gordon, Project Manager of 

Mariner East Project, testified that work has commenced on the Janiec 2 tract.  N.T. 213-214.  

Given these facts, I find the need for injunctive relief to be immediate. 

3.        Whether the Injury Would be Irreparable if Relief is not Granted 

 Monetary losses can satisfy the irreparable injury requirement of 52 Pa. Code § 

3.7(a).  West Penn Power Co. v. Pa. Pub. Util. Comm’n, 615 A.2d 951 (Pa. Cmwlth. 1992). If 

there is a great deal of uncertainty as whether West Goshen Township could recover possible 

losses, they have satisfied the irreparable injury requirement of 52 Pa. Code § 3.7(a)(3).  Id. at 

959.   

Prior to Sunoco’s use of the Janiec 2 Tract, in December, 2015, the Township 

approved a $35 million land development project known as the Traditions Project.  N.T. 82, 

Township Exhibit 11.  The Traditions Project would have been the first facility of its kind in the 

Township, would have generated significant real estate tax and earned income tax revenue for 

the Township, and would have provided approximately $200,000 of road improvements in the 

Township.  N.T. 82-83.  However, the developer abandoned the Traditions Project when Sunoco 

condemned the Janiec 2 Tract for its use on May 12, 2016.  N.T. 83 – 84, 114.  If Sunoco moved 

from the Janiec 2 Tract, the Traditions Project could happen.  N.T. 84.    

 

Construction has a negative impact on the Township including safety, 

transportation delays, dust, and noise.  N.T. 63-64.  Excessive HDD drilling needlessly increases 

the risk of frac-outs of bentonite drilling mixtures.  N.T. 128-129.  Approximately 25,000 to 

36,000 vehicles use Boot Road in the Township each day and approximately 70,000 vehicles use 



8 
142919.00627/105967193v.1 

Route 202 through the Township each day (N.T. 63), so construction has as a significant impact 

on the Township.    

 

The Township code at Chapter 69 requires a pre-construction meeting be held 

with the Township engineering at least 48 hours prior to construction commencing, including 

grubbing and clearing of a site.  N.T. 74.  Sunoco did not provide the Township with notice 48 

hours before beginning grubbing and clearing of the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 75.  There is evidence 

that the Settlement Agreement confined Sunoco’s construction activities to Sunoco’s existing 

pump station site and the SPLP Use Area, to minimize the impact to the Township residents and 

to minimize impeding access for firefighters entering and departing from the Goshen Fire 

Company, which is located adjacent to the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 63-64. 

 

Additionally, there is evidence that if Sunoco installs a valve station on the Janiec 

2 Tract, it could not later simply move the valve station to the SPLP Use Area, because the pipe 

might be too deep at the location of the SPLP Use Area.  N.T. 127.  If Sunoco installs the valve 

station on the Janiec 2 Tract, then is required to move the valve station to the SPLP Use Area, 

Sunoco would be required to re-drill and re-run the pipeline to the SPLP Use Area, creating a 

second round of risks to the public, including breakouts and frackouts within the Township.  

N.T. 127-128.  If Sunoco continues construction as planned on the Janiec 2 Tract, but later must 

relocate the valve station to the SPLP Use Area, the Township will endure the noise, vibration, 

obstructions, and other negative consequences of the construction activities twice.  N.T. 81.  For 

these reasons, I find the injury would be irreparable if the injunctive relief is not granted.   

 

4. Whether the Interim Emergency Relief will be injurious to the public 

 

Mr. Gordon testified an interim emergency order would delay the targeted 

completion deadline for the Mariner East project and would cause producers of propane, ethane 

and butane natural gas liquids (NGLs) a delay in being able to transport and ship their products 

through Pennsylvania; however, it is noted that horizontal directional drilling is currently shut 

down in other parts of Chester County due to water contamination from frac-outs.  N.T.  246.  
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Thus, there is insufficient evidence to show a substantial financial loss will be sustained by 

Sunoco’s customers pending a temporary interim injunction in this case.   

 

West Goshen is not seeking to permanently stop construction of the Mariner East 

Pipeline; or even from running a pipeline through the Township altogether; however, it seeks 

enforcement of a Settlement Agreement in the interest of its residents.  N.T. 81-82.   At least at 

one point, in May, 2015 Sunoco appears to have agreed to constrictions on its imprint in the 

township.  I fail to see how an injunction on construction on the Janiec 2 Tract until a final 

Commission decision regarding the amended complaint would be injurious to the public.  

Further, the status quo whereby there is no construction on Janiec 2 Tract would be maintained 

throughout the litigation of the complaint.   Thus, the public would not be injured by the 

requested emergency interim relief.     

 

Conclusion: 

 

In conclusion, West Goshen Township has demonstrated by a preponderance of the 

evidence, and meeting all four requirements, that it is entitled to emergency interim relief pursuant 

to 52 Pa. Code § 3.6.  Accordingly, the relief requested will be granted in the Ordering paragraphs 

below.  Pursuant to the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, this Order shall be 

immediately certified to this Commission for consideration and disposition in accordance with 

52 Pa. Code § 5.305, pertaining to interlocutory review of a material question submitted by a 

presiding officer.  

 

THEREFORE, 

 

IT IS ORDERED: 

 

1. That the petition for interim emergency relief, filed on July 10, 2017, by West 

Goshen Township is granted. 
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2. That Sunoco Pipeline L.P. is enjoined from beginning and shall cease and desist all 

current construction including: 1) constructing Valve 344; 2) constructing 

appurtenant facilities to Valve 344; and 3) horizontal directional drilling activities on 

the Janiec 2 Tract in West Goshen Township until the entry of a final Commission 

Order ending the formal amended complaint proceeding at Docket No. C-2017-

2589346. 

 

3. That the granting of relief by interim emergency order in the proceedings at Docket 

No.  C-2017-2589346 is certified to the Commission as a material question requiring 

interlocutory review. 

 

 

Date: July 24, 2017           
      Elizabeth Barnes 
      Administrative Law Judge 
 
    



 
142919.00627/105967193v.1 

C-2017-2589346 - WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP v. SUNOCO PIPELINE L.P. 
 
(Revised 7/10/2017) 
 
DOUGLAS WAYNE ESQUIRE 
HIGH SWARTZ LLP 
116 EAST COURT STREET 
DOYLESTOWN PA  18901 
215.345.8888 
Accepts e-Service 
(Representing West Goshen Township) 
 
DAVID J BROOMAN ESQUIRE 
HIGH SWARTZ LLP 
40 EAST AIRY STREET 
NORRISTOWN PA  19404 
610.275.0700 
(Representing West Goshen Township) 
 
FRANK TAMULONIS ESQUIRE 
CHRISTOPHER A LEWIS ESQUIRE 
MICHAEL MONTALBANO ESQUIRE 
BLANK ROME LLP 
ONE LOGAN SQUARE 
130 N 18TH STREET 
PHILADELPHIA PA 19103 
215.569.5725 
Accepts e-Service 
(Representing Sunoco Pipeline LP) 
 
 



 

 
 
142919.00627/105967753v.1 

BEFORE THE 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

 
 
 
West Goshen Township    : 
       : 
      v.       :  C-2017-2589346 
       :    
Sunoco Pipeline, L.P.     : 
 

 
 

ORDER DENYING MOTION FOR JUDGMENT ON THE PLEADINGS 
AND MOTION TO STAY DISCOVERY 

Procedural History 

Respondent Sunoco Pipeline, L.P. (Sunoco) filed a Motion for Judgment on the 

Pleadings on May 22, 2017.  The Motion seeks that the underlying Complaint be dismissed and 

judgment be entered in favor of the Respondent.  Complainant West Goshen Township (West 

Goshen or Township) filed a Response in Opposition to the Motion for Judgment on the 

Pleadings on June 12, 2017.  On July 5, 2017, Sunoco filed a Motion to Stay Discovery Pending 

Disposition of the Motion for Summary Judgment on the Pleadings.  On July 6, 2017, a 

prehearing conference was held and oral argument on the motions occurred.  The motions are 

ripe for a decision. 

Issues 
  The issue is whether the pleadings, together with affidavits, show that there is no 

genuine issue as to whether Respondent breached a 2015 Settlement Agreement in its business 

dealings with Complainant, thus entitling Respondent to judgment as a matter of law. 

 
Discussion 
 

In interpreting an administrative regulation, as in interpreting a statute, the plain 

language of the regulation is paramount.  Schappel v. Motorists Mutual Insurance Company, 934 

A.2d 1184, 1187 (Pa. 2007).  The principles of statutory construction apply to regulatory
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 provisions as well as statutory provisions.  Pennsylvania State Police, Bureau of Liquor Control 

Enforcement v. Benny Enterprises, Inc. 669 A.2d 1018, 1021 (Pa.Cmwlth. 1996), appeal denied 

681 A.2d 1344 (Pa. 1996). 

 

The Commission’s regulations at 52 Pa. Code §5.102(d)(1) set forth the standard 

of review for summary judgment motions: 

 
(1) Standard for grant or denial on all counts. The presiding officer will 
grant or deny a motion for judgment on the pleadings or a motion for 
summary judgment, as appropriate.  The judgment sought will be rendered 
if the applicable pleadings, depositions, answer to interrogatories and 
admissions, together with affidavits, if any, show that there is no genuine 
issue as to a material fact and that the moving party is entitled to a 
judgment as a matter of law. 
 

52 Pa.Code § 5.102(d)(1). 

 

When deciding on a motion for summary judgment, all doubts as to the existence 

of a genuine issue of material fact must be resolved against the moving party.  Thompson Coal 

Co. v. Pike Coal Co., 488 Pa. 198, 412 A.2d 466 (1979).  However, once a motion for summary 

judgment is properly made and supported, it is generally accepted that the nonmoving party may 

not simply rest upon the mere allegations or denials of its pleading, but must set forth facts 

showing that there is a genuine issue for trial.  Fiffick v. GAF Corporation, 603 A.2d 208 (Pa. 

Super. 1991) (Discussing the Pennsylvania Rules of Civil Procedure); Anderson v. Liberty 

Lobby, Inc., Inc., 477 U.S. 242 (1986) (Discussing the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure). 

When disposing of a Motion for Summary Judgment, the record must be 

examined in the light most favorable to the nonmoving party giving the nonmoving party the 

benefit of all reasonable inferences.  First Mortgage Co. of Pennsylvania v. McCall, 313 Pa. 

Superior Ct. 54, 56, 459 A.2d 406, 408 (1983).  All doubts as to the existence of a genuine issue 

of material fact must be resolved against the moving party.  Thomson Coal Co. v. Pike Coal Co., 

412 A.2d 466 (Pa. 1979). 
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Sunoco Pipeline L.P.’s Position 

 

  Respondent claims no genuine issue of material fact exists and that when the 

undisputed facts alleged by West Goshen Township are accepted as true, no breach of a 

Settlement Agreement certified by the Commission at U-2015-2486071 on June 15, 2015 

occurred.  Respondent contends the undisputed facts establish that Sunoco complied with clear 

and unambiguous terms of a Settlement Agreement when it proposed locating Valve 344 outside 

the “SPLP Additional Acreage” and it provided West Goshen with notice of that proposal.  

Further, nothing in the Settlement Agreement prohibits SPLP from locating Valve 344 outside 

the “SPLP Additional Acreage”, or requires West Goshen’s consent, and the Commission cannot 

rewrite the Agreement to include such terms.  Sunoco contends an injunction against Mariner 

East 2 development in West Goshen absent Sunoco’s written consent violates public utility law.   

 

Specifically, Respondent contends that the only binding and enforceable 

promises, covenants and agreements are contained in Sections IV and V of the Settlement 

Agreement.  Therefore, no breach occurred regarding Section IV.A because there is no 

prohibition against locating Valve 344 outside the “SPLP Additional Acreage” land area and 

Sunoco has otherwise complied with Section IV.A.  Sunoco contends Section II of the 

Agreement contained no binding promises.  Sunoco contends that the Commission may not 

interpret the Settlement Agreement in a manner that violates public policy and the relief 

requested by West Goshen violates the Public Utility Code and is contrary to public interest. 

 

At oral argument, Sunoco argued the Settlement Agreement says, “[t]hat it was 

Sunoco’s plan to situate the valve in that area, but in the event there were engineering 

constraints, Sunoco Pipeline is permitted to construct the valve anywhere in West Goshen 

Township, so long as it is not in the SPLP additional acreage.”  N.T. 8.    

 

West Goshen Township’s Position 

 

  Complainant replies that West Goshen entered into the Settlement Agreement in 

order to protect the health, safety, welfare, and property rights of its residents.  The Township 

contends Sunoco knew at the time it entered the Settlement Agreement that Sunoco was already 
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planning to site Valve 344 on the Janiec Tract as opposed to the SPLP Use Area, contrary to 

which it had agreed and in breach of the Settlement Agreement.   West Goshen alleges Sunoco 

withheld information concerning the actual proposed siting of Valve 344 to induce the Township 

and Concerned Citizens of West Goshen Township (CCWGT) to enter into the Settlement 

Agreement that limits the Township’s legal rights and remedies while creating a loophole of 

engineering constraints that Sunoco now seeks to exploit.  The Township claims it is entitled to 

enforcement of the term of settlement that Valve 344 be constructed and confined to the agreed 

upon SPLP Use Area unless Sunoco can show it is unable due to reasonable engineering 

constraints to construct Valve 344 on the SPLP Use Area.  

 

West Goshen argues the Settlement Agreement should be interpreted to limit 

Sunoco’s freedom of action in siting a valve station in the Township.  The Township claims it 

never agreed that Sunoco could build Valve 344 and its appurtenant facilities anywhere other 

than inside the SPLP Additional Acreage area.  West Goshen’s Response at 6, N.T. 11-14.    

Further, West Goshen claims Sunoco never provided either official notice of an intent to relocate 

Valve 344 to the Janiec Tract or identification of any engineering constraints that might warrant 

the relocation.  These omissions prior to taking actions towards the relocation constitute a breach 

of the Settlement Agreement.   Not only did Sunoco not seek permission or consent from the 

township, but it did not even notify the township prior to spreading its imprint outside the SPLP 

area. 

 

Disposition 

 

The Settlement Agreement provides under Paragraph V.A.4 as follows: 

 

The Parties acknowledge and agree that any action to enforce any provision of 
this Agreement (other than the deed restriction on the use of the SPLP Additional 
Acreage) shall be brought before the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission or 
any such successor agency or commission.  

 

The Settlement Agreement at Paragraphs II.A.2 and A.3 state as follows: 

 

2. The pump station, the VCU and all accessory and appurtenant above-
ground facilities associated with all phases of the Mariner East Project will be 
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maintained within the present active site, Parcel No. 52-1-8-U, on which the 
existing Boot Road Pump Station currently operates (the “SPLP Existing Site”), 
except that a remote operated valve station will be constructed and maintained on 
SPLP’s adjacent 4.42 acre property, Parcel No. 52-0-10-10.1, also known as the 
former Janiec Tract, (the “SPLP Additional Acreage”).  The proposed location of 
such valve station on the SPLP Additional Acreage is depicted on the map 
attached hereto as Appendix 1 and incorporated by reference (the “SPLP Use 
Area”).  Subject to any engineering constraints, SPLP intends to construct the 
valve station in the general area depicted on the map attached hereto as Appendix 
1.  If due to engineering constraints, SPLP is unable to construct the valve station 
in the SPLP Use Area, SPLP will notify WGT.  Nothing in this Settlement 
Agreement constitutes an authorization or agreement for SPLP to construct the 
valve station in any location on the SPLP Additional Acreage other than in the 
SPLP Use Area. 
 
3. As of the date of execution of this Agreement, SPLP has no plan or 
intention to construct any additional above-ground permanent utility facilities in 
WGT except as otherwise expressly set forth in this Agreement.  
 
 

  The Amended Formal Complaint seeks to enforce a commitment made by Sunoco 

in a Settlement Agreement to site above-ground valve appurtenant facilities on the SPLP Use 

Area, unless prohibited due to engineering constraints.  Complainant has not yet had an 

opportunity to conduct discovery.   We are at the preliminary stage of this proceeding.  At a 

minimum, there remains a genuine issue as to whether Sunoco breached the Settlement 

Agreement by failing to provide proper notice of an intent to relocate Valve 344 from the agreed 

upon SPLP Additional Acreage area to the Janiec Tract, located on the opposite side of Route 

202 near the intersection of Boot Road, without reasonably sufficient engineering constraints 

provided to the Township in advance of movement towards construction.   

 

There is an issue regarding whether as of the date of execution of the Agreement, 

SPLP had a plan or intention to construct any additional above-ground permanent utility 

facilities in the township beyond what had been expressly set forth in the Agreement.   If so, this 

raises questions as to what those reasons are and an examination and comparison regarding the 

feasibility and any engineering constraints regarding both sites ought to be permitted.  There is 

an issue regarding whether the Settlement Agreement requires Sunoco to locate Valve 344 and 

its appurtenant facilities within the SPLP Use Area unless engineering constraints make the this 

infeasible or unsafe.   There is an issue as to whether location of the Valve 344 on the Janiec 

Tract instead of the SPLP Use Area is significantly safer or more feasible.  There is an issue as to 
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whether there are no reasonable engineering constraints; rather, there is an intent to enlarge an 

imprint along Boot Road, to block the construction of a planned retirement development on 

Janiec 2 Tract, and to save land space on Janiec 1 Tract and Janiec 2 Tract for the current phases 

and potentially future phases of the Mariner East project.  

 

It appears at this point in litigation that both parties believe that the plain language 

of the Settlement Agreement is clear in supporting their respective positions. However, while 

Sunoco advocates that all promises are contained in only two sections of the document, West 

Goshen Township contends that all five sections of the document must be read in their entirety in 

order to interpret the meaning.   

 

A settlement agreement is a type of contract, and is generally governed by 

contract law.  Gorman v. Workers’ Compensation Appeal Board, 954 A.2d 748, 752 (Pa. 

Cmwlth. 2008)(citing Kidd-Parker v. Workers’ Compensation Appeal Board (Philadelphia 

School District)), 907 A.2d 33 (Pa. Cmwlth. 2006).  One of the fundamental tenants of contract 

interpretation is to effectuate the intention of the parties.  Crawford v. Workers’ Compensation 

Appeal Board (Centerville Clinics), 958 A.2d 1075, 1083 (Pa. Cmwlth. 2008).  Thus, a court 

may not interpret a settlement agreement unless it first determines that the agreement is 

ambiguous or capable of more than one interpretation.  Id. (quoting Krizovensky v. Krizovensky, 

624 A.2d 638, 642 (Pa. Super. 1993).   When contract terms are ambiguous and susceptible of 

more than one reasonable interpretation . . . the court is free to receive extrinsic evidence, i.e. 

parole evidence to resolve the ambiguity.  Id. at 642.  Absent ambiguity, the parties’ intentions 

must be discerned from the four corners of the document, and extrinsic evidence may not be 

considered.  Baker v. Coombs, 219 S.W.3d 204, 207 (Ky. App. 2007).  

 

In the instant case, the parties have differing views on the interpretation of the 

same language regarding what is meant by “Mariner East Project” and what is meant by “notify” 

and “engineering constraints.”   The parties disagree as to intent citing the same paragraphs of 

the Settlement Agreement.  Thus, I find the Settlement Agreement to be ambiguous as more than 

one reasonable interpretation is plausible.  Ambiguity dictates that at least the entire document 

ought to be considered if not also extrinsic evidence in order to interpret the agreement.   
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Although Sunoco believes West Goshen was properly notified within the meaning 

of the settlement when it announced plans to relocate Valve 344, the township disagrees that this 

notice was proper in that in the event Sunoco ran into engineering constraints that it believed 

rendered it unable to construct a necessary valve on the SPLP Use Area, Sunoco should have 

notified the township and presented the engineering data supporting its position to the township.  

Sunoco’s engineering data could then have been analyzed by Mr. Kuprewicz and other township 

experts and the township’s response to a proposed relocation would have been guided by 

independent expertise.    Township offers affidavits of Richard Kuprewicz to show he has not 

seen any documentation from SPLP demonstrating engineering constraints prevent siting Valve 

344 on the SPLP Use Area.  Thus, I agree there is an issue regarding whether there are 

“engineering constraints” within the meaning of the Settlement Agreement.    

 

Thus far, there has been no discovery allowing the parties opportunity to seek 

clarification and potentially resolve this complaint.  It appears on the surface of the complaint 

that if there are legitimate engineering constraints involving cost, time, safety, feasibility, and/or 

geological reasons to constructing the Valve 344 and its appurtenant facilities on the SPLP 

Additional Acreage and there are sound engineering reasons for relocating the Valve 344 to the 

Janiec Property that take into consideration the health, safety and property rights of the residents 

of West Goshen Township, the parties may be able to work out an agreement and settle this 

matter prior to a hearing.      

 
Conclusion 

In conclusion, I am not persuaded at this point to find there are no genuine issues 

as to material facts regarding whether the Settlement Agreement was breached.  There further 

remains in dispute multiple issues including but not limited to: (1) whether the Settlement 

Agreement requires Sunoco to construct any above-ground valve station facilities in the 

Township within the SPLP Use Area unless SPLP is unable to do so due to engineering 

constraints; (2) whether Sunoco gave the Township proper notice of an intent to relocate valve 

344 from the SPLP Use Area to the Janiec Tract; (3) whether at the time of execution of the 

Settlement Agreement, Sunoco had plans and withheld material information about is plans for 

the Mariner 2 phase pipeline; (4) whether Sunoco always intended to site Valve 344 on the 

Janiec Tract and misrepresented this intention at the time of the Settlement Agreement; (5) 
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whether there are reasonable engineering constraints that prevent Sunoco from constructing 

Valve 344 on the SPLP Use Area; (6) whether does the township has a right to review the 

alleged engineering constraints that might be identified as preventing the installation of valve 

facilities outside the SPLP Use Area; and (7) whether the Settlement Agreement grants Sunoco 

the right to locate valve facilities anywhere it wishes in the township other than on the SPLP 

Additional Acreage.   For these reasons, the Motion for Judgment on the Pleadings shall be 

denied.  Additionally, Sunoco’s Motion to Stay Discovery Pending Disposition of the Motion for 

Judgment on the Pleadings shall be denied as moot. 

 

THEREFORE, 
 
 IT IS ORDERED, 
 

1. That the Motion of Sunoco Pipeline LP For Judgment on the Pleadings is 

denied.  

2. That Sunoco Pipeline LP’s Motion for Stay of Discovery is denied as 

moot.  

3. That the following modifications to the Commission’s Rules of Practice 

and Procedure are effective as of the date of entry of this Order: 

 

A. Answers to interrogatories to be served within twenty (20) days of 

service of interrogatories if service is made by electronic mail, or 

within twenty-five (25) days of service of interrogatories if service is 

made by U.S. mail; 

 

B. Objections to interrogatories to be served within ten (10) days of 

service of interrogatories if service is made by electronic mail or 

within fifteen (15) days of service of interrogatories if service is made 

by U.S. mail; 
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C. Motions to compel answers to interrogatories to be served within ten 

(10) days of service of objections if service is made by electronic mail, 

or within (15) days of service of objections if service is made by U.S. 

mail; 

 

D. Answers to any motion to compel to be served within five (5) days of 

service of any motion, if service of the motion is made by electronic 

mail, or within ten (10) days of service if made by U.S. mail, or orally 

at any hearing on the motion to compel, should a hearing be held 

before the date when the answer would otherwise be due.  

 

4. That this case at Docket No. C-2017-2589346 shall be scheduled for 

hearings in Harrisburg and the transcript turnaround for the hearings will be five (5) days. 

 

5. That the procedural schedule is as follows. 

A. Direct testimony of West Goshen Twp.  February 1, 2018 

B. Rebuttal testimony of Sunoco Pipeline L.P. March 1, 2018 

C. Surrebuttal testimony of West Goshen Twp. April 2, 2018 

D. Oral rejoinder outlines    April 19, 2018 

E. Hearings       April 25 & 26, 2018 

F. Main Briefs     May 28, 2018 

G. Reply Briefs     June 18, 2018 

 

 

Date: July 24, 2017           
      Elizabeth Barnes 
      Administrative Law Judge  
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Matthew Lee Gordon 
 
 
 

 
Experience:     
 
Sunoco Logistics, Sinking Spring, PA    October 2012 – Current 
Principal Engineer, Project Manager Mariner East Pipeline 
 
Report directly to Senior Director of Capital Projects and the Senior Management Team as required. 
Manage all aspects of two NGL pipeline construction projects across PA, WV, and OH. Scope includes 
construction of 50 miles of 12” pipeline, 350 miles of 20” pipeline, 22 pump stations, 9 custody transfer 
metering sites, LPG storage spheres, and over 90 valve stations. Combined project budget over $2B. 
 
Phase 1 successfully completed and operating 6 months ahead of contract commitments! 
 
 
Sunoco Logistics, Sinking Spring, PA    August 2012 – October 2012 
Area Manager 
  
Report directly to the Pipeline Operations Director. Manage all aspects of pipeline operations and 
breakout storage in PA and NY. 
Responsibilities include: 

• Safety committee chair 
• Lead five supervisors, one engineer, and 100 union field personnel to ensure safe, reliable 

operations and product quality.  
• Ensure regulatory compliance and lead audits by PHMSA, DEP, and EPA 
• Budget, plan and execute all CAPEX and OPEX in the area 
• Plan and budget future capital improvements / upgrades / expansion for reliability and 

organic growth 
• Manage capital projects 
• Emergency Response – NIMS 700 level trained I.C. 
• Corporate Incident Management Team Incident Commander 
• Liaison with customers, government agencies, and the public 
• Motivate and develop staff 
• Settle labor disputes, represent the company for labor related hearings and arbitrations 
• Due diligence team member for new acquisitions 

    
Sunoco Logistics, Philadelphia, PA    January 2010 – July 2012 
Operations Manager  
 
Reported directly to and served as the Area Manager. Managed all aspects of four pipeline breakout 
storage facilities and two marine terminals.  
Responsibilities included: 

• Safety committee chairperson 
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• Lead two operations supervisors and 100 union personnel 
• Budget, plan and execute all OPEX 
• Ensure safe, reliable operations and product quality 
• Ensure regulatory compliance and lead audits by USCG, PHMSA, DEP, EPA, and FDA 
• Emergency Response – NIMS 700 level trained I.C. 
• (2) six month temporary assignments as the Area Manager for NJ & SE PA assets leading        

four supervisors, two engineers and forty-four new union employees in addition to the 102 
employees in the ops manager organization. 

 
• Led the integration of a $100,000,000 marine terminal acquisition into the company 

 Hired and trained twelve union operators, a ten person security 
team, two technicians, and two supervisors and a new               
marine and rail scheduler 

 Assisted in business development and negotiation of new terminal 
customers 

 Authored a terminal operations manual 
 Developed a facility specific regulatory compliance    

guidebook 
 Developed the facility security plan and gained     

approval by the USCG Captain of the Port 
 Oversaw the training, implementation and adherence to all 

company policies, procedures and standards 
 Developed inventory control procedures  
 Authored site specific SOX policy and procedures 

• Plan and budgeted future capital improvements / upgrades / expansion for organic growth       
and reliability 

• Managed small capital projects 
• Scheduling and inventory accounting oversight for dock, tank farm and pipeline assets 
• Root cause analysis team leadership for post incident investigation 
• Author, edit, implement and audit SOX guidelines for all terminal facilities 
• Facility Security Officer in charge of all security staff and compliance at three MARSEC 

facilities 
• Liaison with customers, government agencies, and the public 
• Motivate and develop staff 
• Supervise waste water treatment plant operations and compliance 
• Supervise boiler plant operations and compliance  
• Settle labor disputes, represent the company for labor related hearings and arbitrations 

 
 
Sunoco Pipeline LP, Sinking Spring, PA    July 2007 - January 2010 
Technical Supervisor  
 
Report directly to Area Manager.  
Responsibilities included: 

• Safety committee member 
• Supervise union pipeline mechanics and electricians in PA and NY 
• Mech & Elec preventative maintenance for pipeline and terminals 
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• Supervise annual calibrations, testing, qualifications and documentation. Audit records for 
accuracy and content 

• Federal/State/Local compliance and audit team member Subject matter expert for annual 
calibrations and testing 

• Budgetary management OPEX and CAPEX 
• Small capital project management 
• Hot work supervision and welding inspection 
• Supervise work in accordance with company policies and government regulations 
• Maintain OQ compliance of employees and contractors 
• MP2 Program Administrator (CMMS Database) 
• SKF Vibration Program Administrator 
• Hydro-testing supervisor 
• Area FMCSA compliance coordinator 
• Emergency Responder 

  
Sunoco Pipeline LP, Sinking Spring, PA   January 2006 - July 2007 
Pipeline Field Engineer  
 
Report directly to the Area Manager.  
Responsibilities included: 

• Safety committee 
• DOT 195 compliance audit team member. Filed and prepared all records for Federal 

audits.  
• ROW maintenance contract execution 
• Small capital projects 
• Managed local pipeline relocation projects (bore and trench) 
• Area FMCSA compliance coordinator 
• Area painting contract execution 
• Budgetary management (CAPEX and OPEX) 
• Assist hot work supervision 
• Fabrication design for piping modifications 

  
SFS intec, Inc., Wyomissing, PA     June 2004 – January 2006 
Product Engineer  
 
Report directly to Product Group Manager.  
Responsibilities included: 

• Sales of proprietary structural timber fasteners 
• Design of structural timber connections 
• Inventory management – Developed forecast and scheduled production runs 
• Code research for product code approvals 
• Code approval testing coordination and implementation 
• Business plan development and implementation 
• Customer relations and direct sales 
• Market research 
• Project startup/training 
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SFS intec, Inc., Wyomissing, PA     August 2003 - June 2004 
Product Design Engineer  
 
Reported to the Engineering Manager.  
Responsibilities included: 

• New product development 
• Corrosion testing 
• Destruction testing 
• Roof top pull testing 
• Wind uplift testing  
• Product specification development and maintenance 
• Customer technical support 
• ISO Procedural development 

  
 
PKF-Mark III Construction, Newtown, PA   August 1999 – December 1999 
Site Engineer in Training  
  
Harriman Contracting, Durham, NC    June 2001 – September 2001 
Skilled Labor  

 
PKF- Mark III Construction, Newtown, PA   August 1998 – August 1999 
Skilled Labor 
 

 
Education:  
North Carolina State University, Raleigh, NC 
Bachelor of Science Degree in Mechanical Engineering 
  
Lane Community College, Eugene, OR  
Associate of Arts Degree 
 
Technical Background: Hardware: Laser Alignment, Vibration Transducers, Multimeter, IQ1000,  
        Multilin, Thermal Imaging, Dillon Tensile Tester, GSE Torque  
        Transducer, Kesternich Chamber, Salt Spray Chamber,   
        Thermotron, Ground Field Resistance Meter, Nielsen Line  
        Locator, Honeywell, Enraf, Emerson, Varec, pumps, valves,  
        motors, transformers, boilers, wastewater treatment, HMI 
  
 Software:  AutoCAD R-14, AutoCAD 2000, Solid Works,  
        MS Windows, MS Excel, MS Word, MS Power 
                                                     Point, Linux, Internet Explorer, Netscape, Lotus, AS400,   
       Citrix, Adobe, MS Access, Mapics, MP2, SKF, Pipeline Studio,  
       Pipeline Toolbox, Query Analyzer, Entis, TDC, DSS, Toptech,   
       Synthesis, T4, C*Cure, SAP  
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NO. DESCRIPTION DATEBY CHK DATE

REVISIONS

DATEAPP

NOTES Sunoco Logistics
Partners L.P.

HORIZONTAL DIRECTIONAL DRILL

SUNOCO PIPELINE, L.P.

1. ALL COORDINATES SHOWN ARE IN LATITUDE AND LONGITUDE. ALL MSL ELEVATIONS ARE NAD83

2. STATIONING IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL DISTANCES.

3. ROONEY ENGINEERING, INC. AND SUNOCO PIPELINE, LP ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR LOCATION

    OF FOREIGN UTILITIES SHOWN IN PLOT PLAN OR PROFILE. THE INFORMATION SHOWN HEREON IS FURNISHED

    WITHOUT LIABILITY ON THE PART OF ROONEY ENGINEERING, INC. AND SUNOCO PIPELINE, LP, FOR

    ANY DAMAGES RESULTING FROM ERRORS OR OMISSIONS THEREIN.

4. CONTRACTOR IS RESPONSIBLE FOR LOCATING ALL UTILITIES.  CONTACT ONE CALL AT 811 PRIOR TO DIGGING.

5. SUNOCO EMERGENCY HOTLINE NUMBER IS #1-800-786-7440.

PENNSYLVANIA PIPELINE PROJECT

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION:

1. CONTRACTOR SHALL FIELD VERIFY DEPTH OF ALL EXISTING UTILITIES SHOWN OR NOT SHOWN ON

THIS DRAWING.

2. THE MINIMUM SEPARATION DISTANCE FROM EXISTING SUBSURFACE UTILITIES SHALL NOT BE LESS

THAN 10 FEET AS MEASURED FROM THE OUTSIDE EDGE OF THE UTILITY TO OUTSIDE OF PROPOSED

PIPELINE.

3. DESIGNED IN ACCORDANCE WITH CFR 49 195 & ASME B31.4

4. CROSSING PIPE SPECIFICATION:

            HDD HORZ. LENGTH (L=):

            HDD PIPE LENGTH (S=):

            20" x 0.456" W.T., X-65, API5L, PSL2, ERW, BFW

            COATING: 14-16 MILS FBE WITH 30-35 MIL ARO (POWERCRETE OR ENGINEER APPROVED EQUAL)

5. INTERNAL DESIGN PRESSURE 1480 PSIG (SEAM FACTOR 1.0, DESIGN FACTOR 0.50).

6. INSTALLATION METHOD: HORIZONTAL DIRECTIONAL DRILL (HDD).

7. PIPELINE WARNING MARKERS SHALL BE INSTALLED ON BOTH SIDES OF ALL ROAD, RAILWAY, AND

STREAM CROSSINGS.

8. CARRIER PIPE NOT ENCASED.

9. PIPE / AMBIENT TEMPERATURE MUST BE NO LESS THAN 30°F DURING PULLBACK WITHOUT PRIOR

WRITTEN APPROVAL FROM THE ENGINEER.

10. CONDUCT 4-HOUR PRE-INSTALLATION HYDROTEST OF HDD PIPE STRING TO MINIMUM 1850 PSIG.

11. SEE SUNOCO PENNSYLVANIA PIPELINE PROJECT ESRI WEBMAP FOR ACCESS ROAD ALIGNMENT.

PHOENIXVILLE PIKE ROAD

1"=200'

PA-CH-0311.0000-RDa

 CHESTER COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA - WEST WHITELAND TOWNSHIP

 CHESTER COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA - WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP

S3-0421

1 REVISED PER COMMENTS FROM REI REVIEW
MRS RMB AAW03/03/16 03/03/1603/03/16

6 DESIGN CHANGE - RELOCATED DRILL ENTRY / EXIT RFI #0221 MRS RMB AMC05/17/17 05/17/17 05/17/17

5 DRILL ENTRY / EXIT LAT LONG UPDATE
MRS RMB AMC03/31/17 03/31/17 03/31/17

4 REVISED PROFILE WITH 2017 LIDAR
MRS RMB AMC02/10/17 02/10/17 02/10/17

3 REVISED PER ENGINEERING COMMENTS MRS RMB AAW08/12/16 08/12/16 08/12/16

2 ADDED DIMENSIONS
DLM RMB AAW04/08/16 04/08/16 04/08/16
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NOTES Sunoco Logistics
Partners L.P.

HORIZONTAL DIRECTIONAL DRILL

SUNOCO PIPELINE, L.P.

1. ALL COORDINATES SHOWN ARE IN LATITUDE AND LONGITUDE. ALL MSL ELEVATIONS ARE NAD83

2. STATIONING IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL DISTANCES.

3. ROONEY ENGINEERING, INC. AND SUNOCO PIPELINE, LP ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR LOCATION

    OF FOREIGN UTILITIES SHOWN IN PLOT PLAN OR PROFILE. THE INFORMATION SHOWN HEREON IS FURNISHED

    WITHOUT LIABILITY ON THE PART OF ROONEY ENGINEERING, INC. AND SUNOCO PIPELINE, LP, FOR

    ANY DAMAGES RESULTING FROM ERRORS OR OMISSIONS THEREIN.

4. CONTRACTOR IS RESPONSIBLE FOR LOCATING ALL UTILITIES.  CONTACT ONE CALL AT 811 PRIOR TO DIGGING.

5. SUNOCO EMERGENCY HOTLINE NUMBER IS #1-800-786-7440.

PENNSYLVANIA PIPELINE PROJECT

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION:

1. CONTRACTOR SHALL FIELD VERIFY DEPTH OF ALL EXISTING UTILITIES SHOWN OR NOT SHOWN ON

THIS DRAWING.

2. THE MINIMUM SEPARATION DISTANCE FROM EXISTING SUBSURFACE UTILITIES SHALL NOT BE LESS

THAN 10 FEET AS MEASURED FROM THE OUTSIDE EDGE OF THE UTILITY TO OUTSIDE OF PROPOSED

PIPELINE.

3. DESIGNED IN ACCORDANCE WITH CFR 49 195 & ASME B31.4

4. CROSSING PIPE SPECIFICATION:

            HDD HORZ. LENGTH (L=):

            HDD PIPE LENGTH (S=):

            20" x 0.456" W.T., X-65, API5L, PSL2, ERW, BFW

            COATING: 14-16 MILS FBE WITH 30-35 MIL ARO (POWERCRETE OR ENGINEER APPROVED EQUAL)

5. INTERNAL DESIGN PRESSURE 1480 PSIG (SEAM FACTOR 1.0, DESIGN FACTOR 0.50).

6. INSTALLATION METHOD: HORIZONTAL DIRECTIONAL DRILL (HDD).

7. PIPELINE WARNING MARKERS SHALL BE INSTALLED ON BOTH SIDES OF ALL ROAD, RAILWAY, AND

STREAM CROSSINGS.

8. CARRIER PIPE NOT ENCASED.

9. PIPE / AMBIENT TEMPERATURE MUST BE NO LESS THAN 30°F DURING PULLBACK WITHOUT PRIOR

WRITTEN APPROVAL FROM THE ENGINEER.

10. CONDUCT 4-HOUR PRE-INSTALLATION HYDROTEST OF HDD PIPE STRING TO MINIMUM 1850 PSIG.

11. SEE SUNOCO PENNSYLVANIA PIPELINE PROJECT ESRI WEBMAP FOR ACCESS ROAD ALIGNMENT.

PHOENIXVILLE PIKE ROAD

1"=200'

PA-CH-0311.0000-RDb

CHESTER COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA - WEST WHITELAND TOWNSHIP

CHESTER COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA - WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP

S3-0421

1 REVISED PER COMMENTS FROM REI REVIEW
MRS RMB AAW03/03/16 03/03/1603/03/16

6 DESIGN CHANGE - RELOCATED DRILL ENTRY / EXIT RFI #0221 MRS RMB AMC05/17/17 05/17/17 05/17/17

5 DRILL ENTRY / EXIT LAT LONG UPDATE
MRS RMB AMC03/31/17 03/31/17 03/31/17

4 REVISED PROFILE WITH 2017 LIDAR
MRS RMB AMC02/10/17 02/10/17 02/10/17

3 REVISED PER ENGINEERING COMMENTS MRS RMB AAW08/12/16 08/12/16 08/12/16

2 MLV NAME UPDATE
DLM RMB AAW04/07/16 04/07/16 04/07/16
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WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

JANUARY 13, 2016 
 
 
Township Supervisors:     Township Officials: 
Mr. Raymond H. Halvorsen, Chairman   Mr. Casey LaLonde, Township Manager 
Mr. Edward G. Meakim, Jr., Vice-Chairman  Mr. Richard J. Craig, Township Engineer 
Mr. Philip J. Corvo, Jr., Member    Mr. William E. Webb, Zoning Officer 
Mr. Christopher Pielli, Esq., Member   Ms. Kristin Camp, Township Solicitor 
Mr. Hugh J. Purnell, Jr., Member 
        
A regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of West Goshen Township was called to order by Chairman 
Raymond Halvorsen at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 13, 2016 at the West Goshen Township 
Administration Building.  Mr. Halvorsen opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
Mr. Halvorsen called for public comment on any topic not on the agenda.  There was no public comment. 
 
Mr. Halvorsen announced that the Board of Supervisors met in Executive Session on January 11th to discuss 
personnel and met on January 13th to discuss litigation. 
 
Chief Joseph Gleason gave the Police Report for the month of December 2015.   
 
Ms. Andrea Testa, Fire Marshal, gave the Fire Marshal Report for the month of December 2015.  Ms. Testa also 
gave the report for Good Fellowship Ambulance Company and the Goshen Fire Company. 
 
Mr. John Beswick gave the Building Inspection Activity Report for December 2015. 
 
Mr. Halvorsen announced that in calendar year 2015, the Township reported approximately 7,600 tons of trash 
disposed of and recycling collections of approximately 2,230 tons. 
 
Mr. LaLonde announced the following Board of Supervisor liaison appointments to the various Township 
Departments.  Mr. Halvorsen to Administration; Mr. Pielli to the Township Planning Commission; Mr. Meakim to 
the Park & Recreation Board; Mr. Purnell to the Police Department and Mr. Corvo to the Sewer Authority. 
 
Mr. LaLonde also announced that the annual curbside Christmas tree collection would is scheduled for 
Saturday, January 16th. 
 
Mr. Webb announced that the 104 Lynn Circle Zoning Hearing Board variance request was denied regarding 
installation of an outdoor hockey rink; he announced that the ongoing 834 Orchard Avenue situation has 
resulted in the house having all utilities disconnected from the property and that the property is condemned.  Mr. 
Webb stated that he would be working with Ms. Camp and providing some options to the Board of Supervisors 
at an upcoming Board meeting. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Mr. Purnell, the Board unanimously approved the Board of 
Supervisors meeting minutes of December 9, 2015 and January 4, 2016. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Mr. Purnell, the Board unanimously approved the Treasurer’s Report 
dated December 31, 2015, for the General Fund, the Sewer Revenue Fund, the Waste and Recycling Fund, and 
the Capital Reserve Fund, and the bills to be paid from these funds. 
 
A discussion of the Final Land Development for a 43,671 square foot, 114 unit independent living facility for 
Traditions Development of Boot Road between State Route 202 and Greenhill Road ensued.  The project was 
scheduled for approval at this meeting.  Mr. Bob Hall, President of Goshen Fire Company, stated that he 
understood Sunoco Logistics had approached Traditions about possibly using their property in the construction 
phase of the Mariner II pipeline project.  Mr. Hall requested that the Board of Supervisors delay their vote until 
the Township could investigate the impacts of the Mariner II project on emergency access for the Goshen Fire 
Company substation located adjacent to the Traditions property.  Mr. John Jaros, representing Traditions, stated 
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that he was still requesting Final approval this evening, as the project has met all Township conditions for 
approval. 
 
Mr. Ted Murphy, 852 Spruce Avenue, agreed with Mr. Hall’s recommendation to postpone the approval until the 
Mariner II pipeline project impact could be fully determined by Township staff. 
 
Ms. Camp suggested she and Mr. LaLonde reach out to Sunoco Logistics to get a better understanding of the 
project’s impact on emergency access to the Goshen Fire Company substation. 
 
Mr. Jaros, in consultation with his client, agreed to the delay to January 27, 2016. 
 
With the consent of the applicant, Traditions Development Corporation, the Final Land Development approval 
was tabled to January 27, 2016 and will be the first item on the meeting agenda. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Final Land 
Development Plan for four residential lots for Thomas Gavin at 415 Goshen Road. 
 
Judge Gavin thanked the Board of Supervisors. 
 
Mr. Halvorsen introduced Resolution 4-2016, adopting the Chester County Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation 
Plan.  Mr. Halvorsen explained that this is a Chester County-wide hazard plan that includes generalized hazard 
information for West Goshen Township and all other Chester County municipalities and that Chester County 
requires all municipalities to adopt the Plan. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board approved Resolution 4-2016 unanimously. 
 
Ms. Camp and Mr. Halvorsen reintroduced the Act 209 Traffic Impact Fee enactment process.  The process 
would require the Township appointing a Committee consisting of members of the Township’s Planning 
Commission, as well as members of the public who had credentials such as realtor, traffic engineer or those in 
the building trades.  It is required that forty percent (40%) of the Committee’s members have those specific 
credentials.  Ms. Camp explained that the Committee would be appointed and meet with a traffic engineer 
specified by the Township and establish specific geographic areas to conduct an additional study on proposed 
traffic impacts and possible improvements.  Ms. Camp stated that once the Committee has established the 
specific geographic study areas, a Resolution could be then adopted by the Board of Supervisors naming the 
Committee members and the geographic study area(s).  This would be the first step in the Act 209 process that 
can take anywhere from nine (9) months to a maximum of eighteen (18) months. 
 
Mr. Pielli stated that this Act 209 process would be critical to addressing the pressing traffic issues in the 
Township.   
 
On a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Pielli, the Board unanimously voted to begin the Act 209 process. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Mr. Purnell, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Patrick McKenna 
of Gawthrop Greenwood to represent the Township at the proceedings of the West Chester University 
Conditional Use Hearings for 101 Norfolk Avenue and 30 West Rosedale Avenue and before East Bradford 
Township in regards to the Toll Bros. plan to develop the Tigue farm at the intersection of South New Street and 
Tigue Road. 
 
Ms. Margie Swart, 1519 Links Drive, stated that she had concerns about several items.  She stated that she was 
concerned as to why the Board only held one meeting per month; She requested that all future Board agendas 
contain and old business and new business items; She asked if Columbus Day was a new Township holiday for 
2016.  Mr. LaLonde stated that Columbus Day was omitted from the 2015 Board reorganization meeting agenda 
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in error, but the Board approved Columbus Day as a holiday in 2015 and had always historically been an official 
holiday. 
 
Ms. Swart stated asked that a five-year financial plan be produced.  She inquired as to why the Assistant 
Township Manager’s salary was not approved by Resolution.  She inquired if the budgeted $2,000,000 transfer 
from General Fund to Capital Reserve fund was approved by Resolution.  Mr. LaLonde responded that the 
transfer was approved as part of the overall 2016 budget process by the Board. 
 
Ms. Swart inquired as to why the Township Treasurer was not sworn in on an annual basis.  Mr. LaLonde stated 
that the Treasurer does not have to be sworn in on a yearly basis, but is appointed on a yearly basis by the 
Board of Supervisors.   
 
There being no further business, on motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:25 p.m. and moved into the two Conditional Use Hearings for the evening. 
 

 
 

Board of Supervisors Conditional Use Hearing #2 – 2015 
Continued from December 9, 2015 

 
Conditional Use Hearing for 101 Norfolk Avenue for West Chester University 

The Hearing opened at 8:33 p.m. and closed at 8:34 p.m.  On a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. 
Meakim, the Board unanimously approved continuing the Hearing to January 27, 2016. 

 
SEE OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPT 

 
Board of Supervisors Conditional Use Hearing #1 – 2016 

 
Conditional Use Hearing for 1210 West Chester Pike for Frank Iacobucci 

 
The Hearing opened at 8:35 p.m. and closed at 9:55 p.m. 

 
SEE OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPT 

 
 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
        Casey LaLonde 
        Township Secretary 
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WEST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

JANUARY 27, 2016 
 
 
Township Supervisors:     Township Officials: 
Mr. Raymond H. Halvorsen, Chairman   Mr. Casey LaLonde, Township Manager 
Mr. Edward G. Meakim, Jr., Vice-Chairman  Mr. Richard J. Craig, Township Engineer 
Mr. Philip J. Corvo, Member    Mr. William E. Webb, Zoning Officer 
Mr. Christopher Pielli, Esq., Member   Ms. Kristin Camp, Township Solicitor 
Mr. Hugh J. Purnell, Jr., Member    
          
A special meeting of the Board of Supervisors of West Goshen Township was called to order by 
Chairman Raymond H. Halvorsen, at 7:02 p.m. on Wednesday, January 27, 2016 at the West Goshen 
Township Administration Building.  Mr. Halvorsen opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to 
the Flag.   
 
Mr. Halvorsen announced that the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection Act 101 
Recycling grant was awarded to West Goshen Township in the amount of $64,003.  Mr. Halvorsen 
thanked the Township’s residents of their continuing recycling efforts. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously approved the bills to be 
paid from the General Fund, Sewer Fund, Waste & Recycling Fund and the Capital Reserve Fund for the 
period January 1, 2016 through January 21, 2016. 
 
Ms. Margie Swart, 1519 Links Drive stated that she would like to have the Board meeting minutes of 
November 11, 2016 and December 9, 2016 amended to more clearly reflect what she said during those 
meetings.  Ms. Camp stated that those meeting minutes have already previously been approved by the 
Board and that unless the Board agreed, no amendments would be made.  Ms. Camp stated that meeting 
minutes under the Pennsylvania Sunshine Act need to contain:  the date and time of the meeting; official 
actions of the Board; etc., and are not intended to be a stenographic record of the meeting and that the 
meeting minutes comply with the Sunshine Act.  Ms. Swart handed Ms. Camp her requested 
amendments. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Mr. Purnell, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Final 
Land Development for a 43,671 square foot, 114 unit independent living facility for Traditions 
Development Corporation on Boot Road between State Route 202 and Greenhill Road continued from 
the January 13, 2016 Board of Supervisors meeting.  M. Halvorsen thanked the Traditions 
representatives for their patience stemming from the tabling of the approval from the January 13, 2016 
meeting.  Mr. Bob Hall, President of Goshen Fire Company, thanked the Board of Supervisors for 
delaying the vote to tonight in order to conduct their due diligence regarding the interaction of the Sunoco 
Mariner II project regarding the fire company property and the Traditions property. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Pielli, seconded by Mr. Purnell, the Board unanimously approved appointment of the 
following Township residents to the Act 209 Traffic Impact Fee Committee.  Ms. Camp stated that forty 
percent (40%) of the appointees, per Act 209, must be in professional fields related to real estate, 
architecture, traffic engineering, etc.  Mr. Halvorsen stated that four of the appointees (as noted below) 
are in the required professional fields and qualify for the Committee: 
 
Ms. Julie Potts  - Township Planning Commission Member 
Vito Genua - Township Planning Commission Member and traffic engineering professional 
Carrie Martin - Township Planning Commission Member 
Bob Holland - Township Planning Commission Member 
Geoff Wilkinson - Realtor 
Dan Dixon - Realtor 
Ted Newell - Architect 
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On a motion by Mr. Meakim, seconded by Mr. Pielli, the Board unanimously adjourned the meeting at 
7:20 p.m. and moved into the Conditional Use Hearings scheduled for the evening. 
 
Ms. Camp reopened Board of Supervisors Conditional Use Hearing #3 – 2015, Conditional Use Hearing 
for 30 West Rosedale Avenue for West Chester University, continued from January 13, 2016 at 7:23 p.m. 
and was closed at 7:25 p.m. and on a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Pielli, the Board 
unanimously voted to continue the Hearing to 7:00 p.m. March 30, 2016. 
 

SEE OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPT 
 
Ms. Camp reopened Board of Supervisors Conditional Use Hearing #2 – 2015, Conditional Use Hearing 
for 101 Norfolk Avenue for West Chester University, continued from January 13 at 7:25 p.m., was closed 
at 7:38 pm. and on a motion by Mr. Purnell, seconded by Mr. Meakim, the Board unanimously voted to 
continue the Hearing to 7:00 p.m. March 30, 2016. 
 

SEE OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPT 
 

 
         

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
        Casey LaLonde 
        Township Secretary 
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	Interim Emergency Order and Certification of Material Question.pdf
	The Township’s expert witness in pipeline safety, Richard Kuprewicz, reviewed documents including a piping instrument diagram for the Boot Road pump station regarding the Mariner East Phase 1 project (8-inch pipe) (ME1) in 2014 and later reviewed mor...
	Mr. Kuprewicz testified that duplicative drilling, and needless removing and relocating of a built valve station and its appurtenances is costly as there is a duplication of expenses and issues with permits associated with having to come up with a ne...
	After consultation with counsel and Kuprewicz, the Township’s Board of Supervisors together with witnesses LaLonde, Camp, and Brooman participated in the settlement negotiations on behalf of the Township.  N.T. 56, 139.  Richard Gordon, Don Zoladkiewi...
	At the hearing on July 18, 2017, when asked whether a plan existed for the SPLP Use Area like the one developed for Janiec 2 Tract, Sunoco’s witness Richard Gordon admitted, “there’s not a plan like this one,” referring to Township Exhibit “13,” and n...
	Additionally, in February 2017 Sunoco’s engineer submitted to the Township subsequent erosion and sediment control plans, which included plans dated March 26, 2015 showing a valve station on the Janiec 2 Tract.  N.T. 72, Township Exhibit 13.
	Additionally, there is an issue whether Sunoco can feasibly and safely locate the valve on the SPLP Use Are, or whether this locale is restrained by sound reasonable engineering concerns.   Mr. Gordon did not testify that the valve station is unable t...
	Prior to Sunoco’s use of the Janiec 2 Tract, in December, 2015, the Township approved a $35 million land development project known as the Traditions Project.  N.T. 82, Township Exhibit 11.  The Traditions Project would have been the first facility of ...
	Construction has a negative impact on the Township including safety, transportation delays, dust, and noise.  N.T. 63-64.  Excessive HDD drilling needlessly increases the risk of frac-outs of bentonite drilling mixtures.  N.T. 128-129.  Approximately ...
	The Township code at Chapter 69 requires a pre-construction meeting be held with the Township engineering at least 48 hours prior to construction commencing, including grubbing and clearing of a site.  N.T. 74.  Sunoco did not provide the Township wit...
	Additionally, there is evidence that if Sunoco installs a valve station on the Janiec 2 Tract, it could not later simply move the valve station to the SPLP Use Area, because the pipe might be too deep at the location of the SPLP Use Area.  N.T. 127.  ...
	4. Whether the Interim Emergency Relief will be injurious to the public
	Mr. Gordon testified an interim emergency order would delay the targeted completion deadline for the Mariner East project and would cause producers of propane, ethane and butane natural gas liquids (NGLs) a delay in being able to transport and ship th...
	West Goshen is not seeking to permanently stop construction of the Mariner East Pipeline; or even from running a pipeline through the Township altogether; however, it seeks enforcement of a Settlement Agreement in the interest of its residents.  N.T. ...
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